v
[
— CASE_2215: Application of the OCC
to consider prohibiting flaring of
AR e
L e ’ B

c22inghsad yas from oil wells in
the CHA CHA & TOTAH-GALLUP POOLS .

ST R N et :







DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

1-6691t

PHONE CH

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

rﬁhw._r e ' BEFORE THE

OII. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 15, 1961

- @ oW B M W@ e @ @ W e S e W W AW G N W M e am e

IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission on its own motion to
consider the promulgation of an order
prohibiting the flaring of casinghead
gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-
Gallup and Totah-~Gallup 0il Pools, San
Juan County, New Mexico.
BEFORE: Mr. A. L, Porter, Chairman
Honorable Edwin L. Mechem
Mr. E. S. (Johnny) Walker

Case 2215

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please,
The Commission will next take up Case 2215.

MR, PAYNE: In the matter of the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider the
promulgation of an order prohibiting the flariiag of casinghead

g2s from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup 0il

Pools.
MR. PORTER: San Juan County,
MR, PAYNE: I am glad you called that to our attention.
Mit., BUELL: Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Guy
Buell.

MR. DAVIS: Aztec 0il and Gas Company, Quilman B. Davis,
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"MR. BRATTON: Humble 0il and Refining Company, Howard

Bratton.

MR. HOWELL: El Paso Natural Gas Company, Ben Howell,
and in association with New Mexico counsel Mr. Montgomery and
Mr. Federici.

MR, PLUMB: Tenneco 0il Company. L. B, Plumb,

MR, PAYNE: We have one witness, Mr. Emery Arnold.

PORTER: Will you stand and be sworn, please,
(Witness sworn.)

E. C. ARNOLD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINAT [ON

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Will the witness please state his full name and
position?

A E. C. Arnold, Supervisor of the Division 3, 0il Con-
servation Commission.

Q Are you generally familiar with the matters involved

in Case No. 22157

A Yes, sir.

Q And have you made a study in this connection?

Yes.
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(Whereupon, Commission?s Exhibit |
No. 1 was marked for identifie-
Cationc )

Q Now, referring to what has been designated as Commis-

sionts Exhibit No. 1, will you explain to the Commission what

that denicts?

PHONE H 3.669)

A Exhibit No. 1 is an area map showing the Cha Cha=-
Gallup, Totah-Gallup and Kutz-Gallup Pools. Also shown are
all presently producing Gallup oil wells as of February 28, 1961,

Q How many wells are in the Cha Cha Pool and in the Totah%

A Forty-two on this map in the Cha Cha and twenty-three i

in the Totah. ;

|
PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q Mr, Arnold, have any dry holes been drilled in either ;

Al
4

L

pool? :

- A No, sir. %
;

- Q Is it your opinion there will be other productive i
wells in one or both of these fields? i

A There are presently several rigs operating in both

fields and neither pool has been defined, particularly on the

DEARNLEY-MEIER RE

Northwest and Southeast ends.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

J

|

Q What was your purpose in depicting the Kutz Pool on i
i

BExiiibit 17 |
|

|

A The Kutz Pool falls within this area, alsoc is a pro-

ducing pool in the Gallup formation, so we put the Kutz Pool

Lw_bvnndarymoﬂui%v"mghepevis,actually.not enough available gas from |
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" "the Kutz Pool at the present time in my opinion €o ¢all Tor a

no-flare order., I do think we should watch this area.

Q Are the Cha Cha and Totah Pools dry gas reservoir?
é A Yes.
- g Q Is there reason to assume the gas-oil ratios will rise?
; i A Yes, they will rise as horéroil is prgéé$§eﬁ as the
;} bubble point is reached.
h ES Q What is the present situation in regard to making addi-
- gg tional recovery of casing-head gas in these two pools?
- ;; A In the Cha Cha, one operator has installed compressor
* EE facilities and is selling gas. This amounts to about 1,470,399
§§ cubic feet of gas being sold on the Benson-Montin-Greer Jones
- 23 lease. The balance of gas in both reservoirs being vented at the
- X

present time,

k]

)

(Whereupon, Commissionts Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for identifi-
cation,)

Q In that connection, will you please refer to what has

been designated as Exhibit 2 which deals with the Cha Cha-

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

Gallup Pool, and explain the information that you have compiled

ALBUQUERQUE, NEVW MEXICO

thereon?
A Exhihit No. 2 ig a summary of the gas-0il ratio infor-
mation on the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool as of Fe' - 7 28, 1961, I

have listed all the wells producing in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool

L-as of that date shown o1 vnis exhibit, or gas-oil ratio tests |
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takeﬁ“ig_iéﬁé’JénQ;fy and early February of iééi: ﬁévﬁéd at that
time forty tests available to the wells on this exhibit and didnt*t
have tests available on two.

Q Mr. Arnold, will you give the company totals of
STIILLUIL gas auu uien glve tne total gas avallable that you
have compiled?

A Yes, sir. First, I might say, the way I have calcu-
lated the gas available is by multiplying the top o0il allowable
times their gas-oil ratioc. On penalized wells, I have multi=-
plied oil allowable to these pools, time 2,000, which is the
limiting gas-o0il ratio. On non-penalized marginal wells I have
multipvlied the producing capacity times the wellt's oil-gas ratio.
This gives a fairly accurate figure as to the amounts of gas
being vented.

Q What did you use to the situation c¢f the two wells that
had no tests?

A I average the gas available ver well on the forty wells
on which we had tests and simply mwltiplied that figure times
the remaining two wells.,

Q I see.

A This study shows that the Aztec 0il and Gas Company
has available 391,468 cubic feet; Benson-Montin-Greer,

1,470,399 cubic feetj El Paso Natural Gas Products Comvany,




" 1,144,884 cubic feet.

Q 844 or --

A 884. Humble 0il & Refining Comnany, 889,536 cubic

- 3 feet: Pan American Petroleum Company, 3,068,138 cubic feet, for
— S a pool total, weli, actually TNavt 1S upon ule Luily wells upovin
z
=3
H which we have tests, of 6.964,385 cubic feet.

The third vage of Exhibit 2 is a summary of this informa-
tion and it indicates that we have arrived, as an average per
well, with your figure multiplied times the two with the re-
maining wells on which we didn't have tests, we come uv with a
total gas available of 7,312,605 cubic feet.

Now, the gas, as I said, on Benson in the Jones lease is

being presently sold, Actually on this exhibit they were clso

}
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

selling the gas from Jones A, but I received notice yesterday,

]
4

f <3
‘o ~
- ES this is in error. The one well on the Jones A lease produces
: 59,177 cubic feet, which would change these totals, but not signit
~
z ficantly.
A~ 8
g
:3 i At any rate, I have shown Benson 1,470,399, leaving
=~ 3
Qz A
< vented gas 5,842,206 cubic feet.
é Q In your opinion, is this amount great enough to make

the gathering of the gas economical?
A Yes, I believe so.

Q You say these tests, as reflected on Exhibit 2, were

(_all taken in %61°
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Q In all probability, the gas-oil ratios have not gone

up a great deal?

A No, should be fairly accurate.

(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibit
Nn_. 3 wag markad for identifica-

tion,)

Q Referring to Exhibit 3, would you go through that and

‘explain to the Commission what you have shown on that?

A Exhibit 3 is a summary of the Totah-Gallup Pool show=-
ing twenty-four wells producing. As of February 28 we had
available sixteen gas-0il ratio tests. Several of these tests
date back as far as September, 1960, so the actual situation
may not be as accurate as in the Cha Cha Pool, because the
ratios probably were increased on several wells since that time,

Q ’ So, any change in your figure would result in more gas

available?

A Thatts right. Also on this exhitit I have calculated

gas available using 94 and 164 barrels top allowable. The reason

for this, presently the pool is producing on areas based on 4O-

acre svacing: 40-acre allowables effective April 1lst will be 80

acres, and the allowable will be 164L barrels a day. T have cal-
culated available gas using both these oil allowable figures,

Q Then, for practical purposes, your 80 figure would

&‘3';‘}
'\"ﬁ')

"A TYes, sir, January and February, 1981, - o
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A That, yes. On one other, assuming the oil withdrawals |
on gas-o0il tests aveilable were not at high enough rates for a
164 va-rel allowable, so, actually, I assumed that each well
whicn was top allowable at 40-acre allowable would also be top
allowable with 80-acre allowable,

Q Realizing in some cases that couldn't be true?

A That's right.

Q Now, would you go through the company totals?

A Yes, sir. The Aztec 0il & Gas Company total is on
LO-acre svacing, 313,500 cubic feet, on 80-acre, 545,300 cubic
feet., Pan American Petroleum Corporation, 162,955 on either
40 or 80-acre allowables., That is because bcth are marginal
wells, Southwest Production Company, 40 acre, 123,140 cubic

feet; on 80 acre, 214,840 cubic feet. Tennessee Gas Transmis-

sion, 769,307 cubic feet on 4O-acre allowable and 1,138,857 on

——

80-acre allowables. That gives a pool total to 4O-acre allowablé

of 1,368,902 cubic feet and for 80 acre, 2,061,952 cubie feet,

Q Now, page 2 of Exhibit 3 summarizes that information?
A Yes. It also shows that amount of gas again as shown

on the first page of Exhibit 3. Those wells with tests only,

which was sixieen wells, derived by dividing that figure by

sixteen, and I arrived at a figure of 85,556 on L0O-acre allowables.

Then by multiovlying this by an additional seven wells in the

P — ——— .}

R ?
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598,892 cubi¢ feet, or a total of gas available figure-of——- —

1,967,794 cubic feet for LO-acre allowables, 80-acre allowable
average cas per well is 128,872 cubic feet; multiplying this by
seven we got 902,104 cubic feet for a pool total on 80 acre of

2,964,056 cutic feet,

Q In regard to these gas-oil ratioc tests, were some of
them witnessed by Commission Staff members?

A Yes, several of the tests in the Cha Cha and in both
pools were witnessed.

Q If the Totah were geographically situated like the
Cha Cha is, would there be some question that it would be
economically feasible to gather that gas?

A It would make it less difficult because of the fact
the Totah and Cha Cha are in close proximity to each other. The
gas can be gathered cheaper because you dontt need as many gath-
ering orocess facilities,

Q Would you be able there to look at a total available foj
both in determining if it is economically feasible to gather gas
in this area?

A Yes, sir, I believe so. That total figure for both
pools is 8.826,262 cubic feet.

Q Do you know, of your own knowledge, of any plans for

going forward at the present time that make additional use of

|
w——this-gas?
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A Well, as I said before, Benson-Montin-Greer has in-

stalled compressor facilities and are selling gas from the Jones

lease in the Cha Cha Pool.

= 3 Q What date did that sale start?

- z A March 1st of this year. T have alsn heard of at least
3
2 two other varties that have been studying the pool with the idea

of putting in gasoline plants and gathering this gas.
MR, WALKER: That is hearsay?
A I have actually talked to both parties.
Q Is it your testimony that in your opinion it would be
economically feasible to gather this gas? What did you have in
mind to recommend to the Commission as to the time and so forth?

A I would recommend that the Commission direct all

&
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

IE = operaters in these pocls to immediately start the construction
F =
i‘ Eﬂ of gathering facilities so that that gas might be gathered and
# v
E; sold, I would also recommend <hat this particular case be con-
Lo ~
3 . tinued for sixty days so we can look at the situation at that
o~
" "‘té = § » -
. :3 S time to see‘what vrogress has been made.
H bl ;
, Q= . -
ba s Q If you know at this time, could you tell the Commis-
(%4 o
. g sion after a period of sixty days you would recommend that it
, E
' hm anmddosind nmadwD
LA & LUt LALlluCTC W usa..Lu-
v A Would you repeat the question, please?
Q This is the only continuance you want, is it not?

lL—— A __ Yes, sir, the problem in this kind of reservoir is
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economics or marginal to begin with, and you only aggravate that
progress of putting off the time you are going to gather the gas.

In six month's time this additional volume, you imagine you are
going to vent could be some $180,000 worth of gas. So from an
economic standpoint, the faster we move the better, I would say.

Q The operators would move forward in this sixty-day
period?

A Yes, sir, I believe they will.

Q Do you have anything else you would like to explain to
the Commission in regards to this case?

A No, sir, I dont't believe so.

MR, PAYNE: That concludes the direct examination of
this witness.

MR. PORTER: Anyone have any question of Mr, Arnold?
The witness may be excused.

(Wiliess excused.)

MR, PAYNE: At this time I offer in evidence Commis-
sionts Exhibits 1 through 3.

MR, BUELL: Guy Buell with Pan American. May it please
the Commission, Pan American would like to concur in Mr, Arnoldt's
sixty-day continuance with respect to the Cha Cha Pool. I can
tell the Commission the operators have been diligently working

several months on a field-wide gathering compression facility.

We sincerely believe that within sixty days we can firalize

P S
F
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“thase vlans, With respeét €6 Totah, Pan Armerictan overates only —

two wells there., They are both marginal., Actually candidates
for exceotion from a flare order, if any is ever issued, We are
prepared to present testimony to show the economic situation with

respect to those wells, if the Commission would like to receive 1&.

PHONI: CH 3-6691

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Buell, I want to see at this time whethqr
there is any further testimony to be used here today by other -
interested parties and then we will decide whether we want you

to go ahead and put your testimony on.

BT T -t P ST PPIET xS W Y

MR. DAVIS: Quilman Davis appearing on behalf of Aztec
0il and Gas Company. Aztec has acreage and production on both
the Cha Cha and Totah Pools., I believe we are the major holder

in the Totah area, We would like to, Oliver, to change the

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

names of the pools. We do find a different situation in the

1
v

~
Eg areas, particuvlarly with respect to the gathering of this casing-
: head gas, Aztec and other operators in the Totah area have been
ES o actively engaged in this sort of operation to find a way to

©
;E g gather and save that gas, and will continue in this line, Mr.
~ § Arnold recommended. We certainly concur in his recommendation

g

§ that this case be postponed or continued for sixty days and I

) think we will be able to give the Commission some very definite

information on the Totah area particularly.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Bratton.

. _.________MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, Humble 0il and Refining
>
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_further, of the fact that!'s the essence of Benson-Montin and
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[ Comvany. Humble owns an interest avproximating 25 percent In the

Cha Cha. We would concur with Mr. Arnold's recommendation to the
Commission, Mr. Buell has stated on the matter of the operators,
we can revort on the progress of that within sixty-day time and
show definite progress of fieldwide disposal.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make?
No further questioning to be presented?

MR, PAYNE: The Commission received communication
from Benson~-Montin-Greer which we would like to have you
read into the record.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Payne, in regard to Mr. Buellts
statement, did you wish him to proceed with his testimony?

MR. PAYNE: Well, the Commission has decided to con-

tinue the case, according to Mr. Arnoldts recommendation, for
] D ]

‘sixty days. The matter will be brought up again at the regular

May hearing, at which time we certainly want to urge ail the
overators in this pool to use every effort to expedite the mar-
keting of this gas, and at that heering we will oxpott somc
definite progress reports as to what has been accomplished in
these sixiy days. Did you wanb to enter Mr. Greert!s letter for
the record?

MR. PORTER: 1In view of the fact Mr, Arnold testified

it is economically feasible to gather this gas, and in view,

e A A5 Lk Bty cxr s et et

o
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| COreer's statemient, perhans it should be read in the records ——

.produce in a common tank battery, and the gas produced in connect

PAGE 14,

"Gentlemen: In the event Benson~-Montin-Greer Drilling Corv.
is unable to have a representative present at the subject hearing,
we are sending you with this letter information concerning opera- ‘
tions of Benson-Montin~Greer Drilling Corv.. which we reaquest
be filed with other statements relating to this case. We under-
stand the information cannot be introduced as evidence, but that
it might properly be accepted by the Commission along with other
statements.,

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. operates seven wells in
the Cha Cha-Gallup Field producing from the Gallup Formation.
Six of these wells are on the Jones Lease, which covers the east
half and the northwest quarter of Section 17, Township 28 North,
Range 13 West, and one is on the Jones "A™ Lease, which covers the
southwegt quarter of Section 17, Township 28.North, Range 13
West. The Jones "A™ No. 1, SE/4 SW/L Section 17, is a non-
commercial well, currently producing about 15 barrels per day.

We believe it ecoﬁomically not feasible to attempt to make useful
disposition of the gas from this well, and in the event the Com=
mission establishes a ruling whereby exceptions can be made for
such wells we will at a later date request such exception from
a no-flare gas order,

The remaining six wells which we operate on the Jones Lease
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" with the oil is compressed at the tank battery by our own com=

pressors and delivered through our own pipe line avproximately

one half mile, and is delivered to E1 Paso Natural Gas Company

at its pipe line connection in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 17. Gas

Tam anrmanand Daksenws. 206 1041 Aml Aad Sl
-
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PHONE (H 3-6691

time we are flaring no gas from the six wells on the Jones Lease.

Attached to this letter are three exhibits describing the
following items:

l. Price vaid for the casinghead gas sold.

2. Compressor installation.

3. Economics of gathering and selling casinghead gas from

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. Jones Lease."™ Signed

Alvert R. Greer.

"
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A\

"GAS SALE PRICE, BENSON-MONTIN~-GREER DRILLING CORP., JONES

ES
Eg LEASE, CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY.
% ié Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. is currently compressing
g: Eg o gas oroduced from Gallup Formation oil wells under its Jones
% Eg g Lease, Section 17, Twp. 28N, Rge. 13W, pursuant to Casinghead Gas i
e = § Contract originally entered into with El Paso Natural Gas Company |
o1 3
jk § dated June 14, 1960, for a daily quantity of gas of 1 million cubjc
* ’ : fzet ver day, which Contract was supplemented Ly Agreemenl daied

* November 30, 1660, to increase the volume to 2 million cubic feet

per day.

. __The vrice for gas in this contract is 11¢ ver thousand
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| plus a share of the value of the liguids, for gas deliveredat—
250# ver square inch gauge pressure, which is aporoximately the
! pressure of El Paso's gathering system in this area at this time,
The contract contemplates that gathering oressures will later on
be increasea TO SUUF, a4l whnlch uile tne price 1or the gas will be
increased 1¢ per thousand for the additional delivery pressure.
The contract carries an escalation provision of 1¢ increase for

each five year period." Signed Albert R. Greer,
#GOMPRESSOR_DATA
BENSON~MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP, JONES LEASE

CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL
SAN_JUAN COUNTY

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. has currently installed
on its Jones Lease two compressors, each identified as follows:

0il1 Well Model GBLU-150A Belt-Driven Natural Gas
Compressor Unit, consisting of the following:

Chicago Pneumatic Tool Company 7% x Li™ x 13®

tarndam Aauhl s aatine hanieantal waterecanled

MR A A NAAIL VAW VAW e o e e

gas compressor for two-stage oparation, powered
by Waukesha Model 6-NKRBU 6-cylinder 7" bore x
84" stroke gas engine,

Estimated performance data is as follows, for a discharge

of 500 vounds per sqQuare inch gauge:

Inlet Cubic Feet Cubic Feet

Pressure per 24 hours ver 24 hours

psig eachl Compressor THO COlpPresSsors
20# 395,000 790,000
LO# 640,000 1,280,000
607 925,000 1,850,000

. Signed Albert R. Greer.
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"ECONOMICS OF GATHERING, COMPRESSING AND SELLING
CASINGHEAD GAS FROM
BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP. JONES LEASE
E/2 & NW/L SECTION 17, TWP, 28N, RGE, 13W
CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL
SAN JUAN COUNTY
(AN INDIVIDUAL SIX-WELL LEASE SYSTEM)

In Case No. 2069 before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Com-
mission September l4th, 1960, I testified that in my ovinion the
casinghead gas produced in connection with the o0il from the GalluT
Formation under Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. Jones Lease
would have negligible economic value, because the cost of gather-
ing, compressing and marketing would approximate the total velue
of the gas. Since that date there have been no developments
which would tend to change this opinion., I still estimate, on
LO-acre spacing, an average recovery of 60,000 barrels per well
primary production, which represents approximately 15% of the oil
in place. I also estimate that there will be produced with this
60,000 barrels approximately 200 million cubic feet of gas per
well., This represents an inccme. after rovalties and taxes but
before operating expense, of abcut $18,000 per well.

We do not have all of our costs assembled for nur compressor
installation and high pressure pipe line system. However, it

apoears that our investment to date for these items will approxi=-

mate $12,000 ver well, With this installation we can sell approx

imately all of the gas we will be allowed to produce with an oil

i o e
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allowable of 175 barrels per day and 2 gas-oil ratio Iimit of ]

| 4,000 cubic feet per barrel, and a separator pressure of 60# per
square inch. We are currently operating vith a separator pressur?

of 50# and compressing approximately 1,600,000 cubic feet of gas

per day, with the present oil allowable oI 863 varrels per day

{
PHONE CH 3-6691

for the lease. As the wells decline, the investment of another
$6,000 per well, or a total investment cost equal to the antici-
pated value of the gas, will be required in order to reduce sep-
arator pressure to approximately 30#. Further reduction in
separator pressure can then only be accomplished by restricting
production to lower rates, or by installation of compressor equip-
ment far in excess of the value of gas to be recovered. It is
now our plan that when the stage in the producing life of our
wells is reached at wnich they will not produce against separator
pressures of 30#, to restrict total production from the lease,

in order to accomplish reduction of separator pressure."” Signed

'NLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

by Albert R. Greer.

, =% MR. PORTER: Anyone else?
z .
u MR. HOWELL: If the Commission please, Ben Howell.
i e
§ I would like to make a brief statement. We have no testimony to
3

offer at this time in this hearing., We are making studies relat-

ing to the economics of this gas and we are in the process of

negotiating contracts, as the records show, one which has at
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and we have made firm offers of contracts to other producers.
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However, I think it should be pointed out that the existing
gathering and lateral facilities which we have in the area are
loaded to almost capacity at the present time, It will probably
be necessary, in order for us to take this gas, to construct
some additional facilities to handle the gas.

Now, we have not progressed to the voint we are able to

make any announcement or remarks as to the length of time in which

such facilities will be connected. We will be glad to inform the
Commission as soon as the other contracts are able to be nego-
tiated.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have any comments? The
‘2‘-"}"41.;.«1- 2. ~,_.<-7t

Commission recognizes in new pooling and ravnidly pools
ﬁﬁ - et E da 2 e

g A DIl S T S SR B R 8 I'" B N

&t _the eame time- it is necessary to asquire a certain amount of

gas until facilities can be built to handle this gas. But cer=-
tainly for the past several years the Commission has been making
every effort to limit it as much as possitle to cut it to the bare
minimum, Ceriainly I acpreciate your effort to do someihing
about this and give us a revort at the May hearing. We will con~
tinue the case until the regular May hearing. I would like to
remind you at this tlie ihe April hearing will ve held in Hobbs,
At that time we expect to have on the docket several cases

concerning administrative approval,
The next case on the docket is Case 2216,

R A

T T L P
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| STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) 5SS
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consider the promulgation of an order
prohibiting the flaring of casinghead
gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup
and Totah-Ga2llup Cil Pcols, San Jduan
- County. New Mexico.
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i PURORS TR
O1L CONSERVATION COMMTSETON
Santa Ve, Hew Mexico

May 17, 1061

2 IN TH= MATTER OF: ]
g )
- IS VA VY e B0 P R RS TS Y i T o DR \
= é E & b A e Aa N eAa —-‘.J R IR A LY . - - - . - .
S tion Commissior on its own motion to )
e ' consider the ovrommlzation of an order ) face 2215 ‘
=) orohibitins the flaring of casinghead )
& gas from oil wells in th= Cha Cha-Galluvo )
N and Totah-Gallun 0il Pools, San Juan )
> County, New Mexico. ) t
& e e e e e m e e e e a. ... .. = - - - - f
o
) BEFORE: Mr. A. L. Porter
~ Mr. Murray lMorsan
—
- &~ .
< TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
< :
- EE MR, MORRIS: In the matter of the hearing called by the
& :
0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider the
- z
Oy
— promulgation of an order orohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas
= '
. _ = - ' -
= from o0il wells in tha Cha Cha-Galluv and Totah-Gallup Cil Pools,
S = San Juan County, New Mexico,
SO EE
3 ' a2 8 MR. PORTER: At the ontset I would like t» ask for
~ £
ey o .
= 3 annearances 5n Case 2115,
- -
- & R. BUHLL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Guy :
2 |
2 Boell,
2

MR, BRATTOH: For Humble 01l and Refininz Company,

\ . L oy
IR, DAVIS: Vor aAztoc QL)L and G

iV

i
|
I
Howviard Bratton, \
:




;
Ll 3
valsh for £l Paco MNatural fas Products]
!
Company, !
MR, KMNIGHT: Uill ¥nicht for Southern Union Gas, and
3 in connection with resident coynsel Manuel Sanchez.
h-d
o
z MR, SETH: Oliver Seth and Mr. Ben Howell for El Paso.
— w I ,1
+ 2 T o e |
o MR. PORTER: Mr, Morris, T
<
~ 4
t | (Witness sworn.)
O |
E: Ze Co ARNOLD ;
< ;
& called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as 3
wn %
& follows:
<
~ DIRECT LXAMINATION
a o
- BY MR. liORRIS:
B = : . . - :
ol Q Will the witness please state his name and position? ;
hoad M 3 . 0 - ‘
’ o A E. C. Arnold, supervisor District 3 of the 0il Conser-

vation Commission.

Q Mr. Arnold, did you testify in case 2215 presented at
the March, 1961 Regular Hearing concerning.the flaring of casing=-

head gas in the Cha Cha and Totah-Gallup 0il Pools?

DEARNLEY-MEILF

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO

A Yes, I did.

Q Would you review the testimony that vou gave in that

'f casa, first in the Cha Cha=Gallup 0i1 Pael?

A At that time in the Cha Cha-Gallun 01l Pool there were |

L2 completed nroducine oil wells in the Gallurn formation. I
that there was about 7300 MCF of zas per

cstimpated at that time




{‘Hé}“ﬁéTﬁf“ﬁ%SHﬁbéd”Yn tho nool, '
Q Mr. Arnold, how many additional wells have teen put on

vrodrction sinze that time?

z A Ninetcen additional wells have been drilled in the Cha
©
L]
z Cha Pool since that time as of May the 15th.
g i
- —— . &3 ef ’ Q Inecludineg those new wells. how maech anc e manr 1““-...:
— ; :
| H
= ! oroduced from all the wells in the Cha Cha-~Galluvp 0il Pool? i
= o :
E: A Aporoximately 10,600 MCF per day. This figure is |
e : : :
= determined by using the average gas per well figure from the
m 1
- March hearing and multipvlying by the total number of wells pro- j
Z |
~— . v
e~ ducint as of May 15,
<
gz Q Would you review the testimony that you gave at the
o previous hearing concerning the number of wells producing and how
- ?% much gas they produced in the Totah-Gallur 0il Pool?
, =
- - = A At the time of the March hearing there were 23 wells
- =
v v i ,
: Fj oroducing in the Totah Pool and the amount of sas produced was
-
z estimated at 2964 HMCF per dav.
Q
=< i Q - Would you state how many new wells have been comvleted
o-— 2 . — . - Y 1 . 3
L in the Totah-Gallup and how much ¢as is now being vroduced per day
2 P
; g f
§ in that vool? |
: 2 ;
o o 3 A An additiomnal 1A wells have been driltled in this nool, '
as of May 15, and the total amount of zas row being produced is E
i
estimated at 5,000 LICF per day. E
Q What is the total amount of gas that is now being J
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U
Tproduced from roth the Totah and the Cha Cha-Gallin 0il Pools? ~ 7
A I estimate that therc is annroximately 15,650 LCF ner |

day beines »nroduvced in both voole combined,
Q Now, Mr, Arncld, is any of this total amount being put to

beneficial use at the present time.

A Yes, aoproximatlesly 1500 MCF ver dav from the Bensone
Montin John Lease is being compressed and so2ld to El1 Paso Natural
Gas Company. This leaves about 14,000 MCF ner day being flared
at. the present time.

Q Do yon have any knowledge of gathering facilities that
are planned or any other use thatts being planned for the gas
thatts Leing vented at the present time?

A Yes, itts my understanding that the Knight Engineering
Company has signed contracts with the majority of the operators ini
both these vools to gather and compress the gas and sell it, I §
believe, to the E1 Paso Natural Gas Comvany. Their surveying,.
as I understand it, in the Cha Cha Pool, is just about complete
and thev are opresently at work in the Totah Pool, I think that ;

significant orogress has been made since the March hearing toward

the oroblem of gathering this gas. They intend, I believe, by the

)

taking all of it by that time. i

Q At the present time, however, all of the gas except the!

—pillien-and—a half a day that you mentioned is being flared or




Tonted; 1T tRat hrrect?

A Yes, that's correct,
Q Mr. Arnold, if the Commission saw fit to issue a no

flare order at the oresent time, would yow recommend that some of

i the wells in these »ools be given exceptions?
v
S ¥ A Yes, I think the order should orovide that an operator
S
- i can get administrative exception for any wells from which itts
=3 f ~
ES not economic to gather the gas. I also think that there should
- Eg be a orovision in any order which would allow ninety days from
o :
B O the date of first o0il vroduction for a new well to get a gas b
2
o connection. i
iy '
= _ . .
) - Q Mr. Arnold, do you have anything further you wish to
a
gé - state in this case? 1
? : i
P R i A No, sir, I don't believe so. |
= t
) —
L = ES ! Q Did you refer to your exhibit in your testimony or was
. s | thnas fuss 2 sicture? :
¥ _ 5 1 J . :
i _ Eé ; A Exhibit No. 1 is an area map showing the Totah and
: A S
;E g Cha Cha Pool. The wells have bheen svotted on this ma» up through
=
[ E Mav 15.
g ;
] (Whereuvon, Commission's Exhibit
\ 2 No, 1 was marked for identifi-
i o < cation,) |
Q Did you oremare this exhibit, Mr, Arnold?
7 ’
A Yes,

{
|
!
i
|
MR, MORRIS: e will offer this exhibit in this case, |

B
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Tand that concliides the direccet examination of this witness., ‘

MR, PORTER: ‘Jithout ohjection, tre exhibit will be
adritted to the record. Does anyone have any questions? If no
questions, the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused,)

MHe PUNImK: Anyone else desire to present testimony?
Any statements? Mr, Bﬁell.

MR, BUELL: May it please the Commission, Guy Buell for
Pan American Petroleum Corvoration. I would like to briefly
comment on the vnroeress that has bteen made in both of these pools.i
I would like to state at the outset that I sneak cnly for Pan
American, but as Mr. Arnold has testified, the overators in these
two pools are attacking the problem as a whole, so it's almost

impossible to talk about progress unless you talk about not one

pool as a whole but actually both vools.

As Mr. Arnold has testified, the operators, sufficient number
of operators in both pools have committed their gas to Knight
such that he can go ahead with his plans for a fieldwide gather-
ing system in both pools,

As Mr. Arnold testified, Mr. Knight is diligently working at

that right now, so actually, we, as operators, have doneevery-
thing that we can do except to wish Mr. Knight God sreed in his

work, We don't need a shut down order to spour us to diligence,

e MR, POHTER:  Could you helv hirw a little maybe?




[ 1 R ¢1410) 8 S I B § o s

MR. PORTER: Could you help him a little maybe?

MR. BUSELL: We're helpines him in every way that we can,

We have teen dilizent, I sincerely fcel that we have, All the

x onerators realize when we first started evaluating the oroblem of
F i
© I ' this oroauced cacinchead cas that it was going to be a marginal :
= | - : RS =
-~ | !
S ' economic deal for everyone involved. So, actuall the efforts |
= s Vs |
)
E: that have been made, I believe, could be termed strictly a conser-
= |
€3 vation effort. From the economic standpoint therets going to be
wn
O very little economic gain to anyone involved. |
<
g: In addition to the surveys that Knisht is conducting in the
<
gz Cha Cha that Mr. Arnold mentioned, he has already ordered his
> pive for the gatherinsg line. He advises us that some of his com-
m ) 2
ég pressors are currently being fabricated at their shovs in Tulsa.
Sy
Eﬂ He's diligently oursuing the administrative route with the federal’
< |
> agencies involved.
-
z We feel that everyone is doing everything that they can,
Qo !
x §
fg i ~ This is an unusual situation. The testimony of Mr. Arnold, wetre
~_~ 3
Q E . . . . - . . t
- dealineg with two nnique and novel pools., At the present time there
3 B
& are orobably six drilling rigs active in this area, In Cha Cha ‘
2

i
since March wetve had nineteen wells comnleted, in Totah, sixteen. |
i
The field is on the move, it's being actively develoved.

|

|
We feel, actually, that if the Commission would hold off any |

|

action until after the July hearing, by that time, if gygrytbing '
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goes well for Mr, Knicht, we should be taking zas out of these

nools. We feel with that factual data before it, the Commission
will be in a better position to intellicently issue an order that
will nroverly reeunlate the production and dispvosition of casing-
head sas in these two nools,

For these reasons Pan American wéuld respectfully move that
this case be continued until the regular July hearinc.

MR, PORTER: Before we rule on the motion, I would like
to hear any other comments concerning the progress that has been
made.

MR, NUTTER: I would like to ask Mr. Buell a question
vefore any other statements, Mr. Buell, will Mr. Knight actually
be buying the gas from the producers?

MR, BUELL: Yes, the producers! contract is with Mr,
Knight.

MR. NUTTER: It's with Mr. Knight?

MR, BUELL: Yes.

MR. NUTITER: Are these contracts beilng made under the
Federal Power Commission orice scale?

MR, BUELL: I rather doubt it, if they are I feel sorry

MR, NUTTZR: 1Is there any vossibility there might be a

long delay in getting anproval for the contracts?

MR, BUZLL: They're considerably below the area orice.




10

¢ e o e e e

Mr. Knisht is not anticivating any difficulty with the Federal

Powier Commission,

MR, NUTTER: Hae he made his annlication with the
Federal Power Commission?

MR. BUELL: He advised me yesterday that he was current-

PHONE CH 3-649)

ly »reraring the pavners for the application.

ne.

i’

MR. ﬁUfTER: Has Pan American made the abplicétionuyet
to the Federal Power Commission to sell their gas?

MR, BUELL: No, to my knowledge, no. Frankly, I don't
even know if it will be required.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you,

MR. PORTER: As I understand it, I dontt understand it

PORTING SERVICE,

al
4

fully, the Federal Power Commission, at least at the present time

R RE

1

4

there seems to be a state of confusion concerning this area
pricing, but you can overate under this area pricing, as I under-
stand it, if your prices that you are asking for do not exceed the

ceiling set for the area, is that right?

=
=)
=
j%l
—
z
&
-~

MR. DAVIS: That's my understanding.

DE

R. BUELL: I don't know. I can say this, Mr. Porter,

if the area orice is the price wefre getting for our gas, I feel

ALBUQUERQUL, NEW MEXICO

sorrv for the area.
MR. PORTER: There's another question, Mr. Buell, and

the quickest way that ras can be disposed

s of in this area as pronsssd to the




casoline nlant?

MRe BUELL: Yes, =ir, of ail the poscsibilities that we

have evaluated, and ran American cvaluated several; of course I

can't snweak for the other opcrators; of all the vossibilities

3
z that we evaluated, this is the best from an economic standpoint
FA
g % | to the onerators in that they will get a sliesht return for their
. ' !I -
=) ! gas, It is the most expeditious, it will allow us to save the
) .
E: gas quicker than any other possibility that we investigated.
i Eg So, both from the standnoint of economics and expediency, Pan
m -
B American certainly feels that the orovosal with Mr. XKnight is the
<z
;: best of any that we evaluated,
) =
S MR. PORTER: Mr. Bratton.
S
} =
o ) MR, BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble, I
! 55 . would like to second everything that Mr. Buell has said here and,
~ i L
- - EE | as to your question, Mr. Porter, we also evaluated several approach-
, = ! P
A . 1 l
. E: es to this and this was the quickest way the problem could be
~ . .
0 N e resolved, the quickest one we could discover.
hi X We also entered into a contract with Mr. Knisht., We wish
o~
~ = him God sneed and we ecartainly will heln him in every wav that we
) 3 ' ]
z nossibly can, and it is our understanding thatthe, as Mr., Arnold
= !
2 |

o - . said. that =as will be started to be onurchased by Julv 1lst, and |
nossibly it will not all be completed, I dont't know, but certainly

in view of that and in viasw of the fact that the overators have

done, ths matrters are bevond their control except to assist in any




wa& nossivle at th%vpreson1 time,

We feel that Mr, Rucllts motion is in order that the Com-
mission look at this matter at the July hearing, For that reason
we certainly would second his motion,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Davis,

PHONE CH 3 .6691

MR. DAVIS: Quilman Davis, on behalf of Aztec 0il and

ne.

Gas Comvany., I, too, want to second Mr, Buell's request and

motion and, Mr. Porter, I might add that Aztec secured an outside |

RVICE,

consultant to look into this matter, particularly in the Totah

,
v

R REPORTING SI

area where we have a large percentage of the acreage. We found
that Mr., Knightt's porovosal was the fastest and the most econom=-
ical way for us to oroduce the gas, We feel, in answer to Mr.
Nutter's question, that it will not be necessary to the producers

to file any aonlication on their contracts with Mr., Knight. We

4

have made two, one in the Totah and one in the Cha Cha. I have

GEn Mie Rnighi's vruvusal from 1 ras? and even that contract

YV-MEIF

-
4
4

should pass Federal Power Commission area voricing, so it looks

like that everything, as far as it can, will go smoothly, All

~
Eg
¥
P‘Q
=J
Q

o
v
x
-
b3
>
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3
5
o
&
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2
&
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=
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<

wetre asking is that we be vermitted to continue this hearing.
MR. PORTER: You say the only thing that the Federal
Power Commission would have to approve would be the installation.
the gathering system, the compressor system and so forth?
iR, DAVIS: Under the terms of this whole arrangement,

_.I cantt understand how. they will have any objection to that




sitnatinon, bhecause the orice that Kl Pas’ 1s nayine for the cas T8
b 4 7 bl 2 ;
i
1
within the ar-za vriciny standard. Insofar as Mr., Knight is conceraed,

I

hets got a hundred nercent guarantee that so much sas is going to

P

move throurh the systiem from we and the other overators.

S Secondly, to make this thing work, we have conceded some of
F
« © i
S 3 f our contractual r’zhts on other gas up in the Basin for the time
i =
55 | being until the larger il Paso line 1s being dut into overatlon,
- O d
E: We are doing everythinz we can to get it rolling. I can't see
o : .
=3 ' how Federal Power Commission can make any objection to the system
- - that Mr. Knight will put in when his orice for the public con-
~
—
~ sumption is less and certainly not any more than gas well gas.,
- N
[
: S: Secondly, Mr. Knight has a hundred percent guarantee of his
~~ :
- 3 . |
& ~ overation. i
= | |
= : MR. PORTER: Mr. Walsh. ?
=
ég ' MR. WALSH: Mr, Walsh, El1 Paso Productsj we would like |
= |
NG . i
Ed to concur with Mr, Buell's suggestion for a continuance, and we
—
= have been advised also by lir. K,ight on his vrogress and we fully
Ae S nts
=
x
:: % believe that hez should have the system in in a relatively short |
2t |
w time, VWe have also evaluated the different tyve contracts and |
= |
2 |
S markets that?s available for that gas and we feel that Mr. Knight |
2 !
<

i has nffered ns the hest nrogram.
MR, PORTER: Anyv.ne else like to make a statement? I |

guess we had better rule on Mr, Buell's motion., The Commission

__wishes to_exnress its appreciation for the diligent effor. that :
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has been made by the nroducers in thase tuo fields, since this

matter wac brourht uo in HMarch, toward cettins a market for the gas.,

Ve, too, feel that the nlan that yon have adovted is the quickest
’ ’ q

way of setting this gas on market, We're going to continue the

S case until the regular July hearing, which is July 13, I believe,
z
« O j H
© &  It's farily early in the month,
~ i , i
) : By that time, according to the record hLere this afternoon,
S
N why some of this gas, at least, should be zoing to market by
- <
gg that time. So, we will continue the case until the July regular
ég hearing and remind the oroducers here that if necessary, at that
<.
N ~ time we could issue an order on vpretty short notice. So the case
2z :
A
5: will be continued until that time.
- kg
\ < ‘ MR, BUELL: I would like to thank the Commission for
a & | ,
= their consideration in this matter.
; o = MR. PORTER: Right at this point I have a note from
‘ ] f: Mr. Nutter that he has been advised by Nearburg and Ingram in ]
ot b~ ?
- . o connection with the Bluitt system, that they had Federal Power
x 8 |
x
:3 % Commission avproval for their gathering system and piant down
= 2
W there and I was assured by Mr, Insram that they could be taking
‘ g gas in sixty days. They were assured at first of Federal Power
i 2

~ . .
Sevy 3 Tarn annmyAaral e Arnmil T etk anA fharn 3+ vrae mAactmAarnad e
RV [ PSS R g N Y \4‘1 R - N A g iha (S A L ) TriA Ny R R W A2 R AW . st -

|
- !
b

P

the 15th, and I think it came through last month or last Saturday.

!
Wetll take v next. Case 2277. |
|
)
|
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STATE OF New MexIicy )
¢5S

COUNTY OF RURNALILLO

I, ADA DEARNLLY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commicssion at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a

1

'

i

| . . -
|
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ability.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 26th day of May, 1961,
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7 , .
‘A"x \7"(‘( P s ,){ R e o ‘:«(~g_~_
Notary Public-Court RgﬁBrter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963,
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BII'ORE THE

OIL CON3SZRVATION CCMMISSION
Santa Fe, Mew Mexico

July 13, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of the hearing called by

the 0il Conservation Commission on its |

own motion to consider the promulgation CASE 2215
of an order prohibiting the flaring of

casinghead gas from o0il wells in the

Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Qil

Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

PHONE CH 3-6691!

SERVICE, fnc.

]
F

BEFORE: Honorabtle Edwin L. Mechem
Mr. A. L., (Pete) Porter
Mr. E. S. (Johnny} Walker

PORTING

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

1
o
s

MR, PORTER: We will take up next Case 2215.

R RF

-1
2
4

MR. MORRIS: In the matter of the hearing called by

the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider the i

Y-WEI

promulgation of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead

1
4

gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Cil

1R NI,

1
)
4

Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

DI

MR, PORTER: This is a case which was continued from thé

May regular hearing to this date, In May we had Mr. Arnold of thq

ALBUQUERQUE, MEW &,

14

flared from the two nools under consideration, %e also asked

Mr., Arnold to give us that same information at this time, and as?;

—him to stand and te sWOrn.. ...

Cuommission Staffl bring us up-to-date as to the amounts of gas belng I
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. Cha-Gallup 0il Pool, how many rroducing wells were »roducing

Witnese sworn,)

MR. MORRIS: At the outset, Mr, Commissioner, T would
like to offer the record at the hearing held May 17, 1961 in
Case 2215 as part of the record of the nroceeding today, inasmuch
as I do not intend to ask Mr, Arncld to reoeat the cumulative
totals that were presented in that hearing.

MR, PORTER: The record of the May hearing will be
included as far as this hearing, Case 2215,

E, C. ARNOLD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follcws:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, MORRIS:

Q Mr, Arnold, will you state your full name and position,
please,
A E. C. Arnold, supervisor, District 3 of the 0il Conser-

vation Commission.

Q Mr. Arnold, did you testify in Case 2215 at both the

March and the May hearings of the Commission concerning the flar-:

ing of casinghead gas in the Totah and Cha Cha~Gallup 0il Pools?

A Yes., T did.

Q Mr, Arnold, I wontt ask you to review your previous

testimony, but if you will state for the record, first in the Cha

‘A\
&>

s
¢

TR T




“as of July 1st, 1961,
A In the Cha Cha Pool, 67 wells were nroducing as of

July the 1st,

= Q What was the total production of gas ver day from these
3
r 67 »roducing wells in the Cha Cha?
PO
S 2 A 17,523 MCF per day.
=
L3 | Q Would you expiain 1o tie Summiooivwn v you arrivsd os
o r
o this figure as the total production?
.
2
- = A Yes, new gas-oil ratio tests were conducted in the
(-,3 i
- ) Cha Cha Pool in May of 1961 and these tests went into effect July
Z
g: lst. T used these new gas-oil ratio tests to calculate the total
- <
= sas available on 63 of the wells on which we had tests. Actually,
- 1
EE we had four wells on which we didn*t have tests. ;
- Ef Q How did yocu arrive at the production from those other
i - ‘ K
, —~ ' four wells? 3
.» = |
t A Well, from the 63 wells I determined that we had
S ) ~ .
- o 16,475 MCF ver day. This was an average of 262 MCF per well per
- &
| = y day. So, I used this average for the four wells on which tests
<z
/‘\ )
- i weren't available, This gave me a total of 1,048 MCF per day,
=2
(=4
¢
2 which was added to the 16,475 from the 63,
=]
& © Q Giving you a total of 17,523 MCF per day for ithe Cha
Cha?
A Db,

e Q  Now, in the Totah-Gallup 0il Pool, !r, Arnold, how many
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" mradueineg wells were there in that vool as of Mnly 1st, 19617

A Forty=-three,

Q What was the total daily pool production from those 43
wells?

A 6751 MCF ver day.

Q How did you arrive at that figure as the total daily

|
. i
pool pnroduction? i
|

A I used the 33 weliS On WN1Ch We NHU ZAS=0Lll [ALl0 LSOUDe

These weren't, however, 1961 annual tests, because they will not
!

1

be available for another thirty days. Actually, the gas-oil
ratio tests used, which arc the tests in effect in the July oil
schedule, are vrobably incorrect. I imagzine that the ratios have:
increased,

But, using those old tests. 33 wells having tests, calculate&
tv have available 5181 MCF ver day. This is an average of
157 MCF per day. So, Itve used 157 MCF as the avérage figure for?
the ten wells on which we didn't have tests, This gives an addi-
tional 1570 MCF ver day. So, that the total is 6,751,

Q You would say that total, Mr. Arnold, is probably a
conservative estimate as to the amount of daily production in
the Totah?

A Yes, because of the fact that the tests used were last ;

veart?!s tests,

Q. Have you totaled the daily production for both the |

i
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" Cha Cha and the Totah-Gallup 0il Pool?
A Yes, sir, that figure i= 24,274 MCF vner day.

Q Mr. Arncld, of this 24,274 MCF per day that's being

nroduced in both of these poolsg, is any amount of this being put

to benéficial use?
A Yes, apvroximately 1500 MCF per day is being gathered
on the Benson-Montin Jones lease in the Cha Cha Pool.
erwﬁww}§M§here”apy.qpperrbgreficial use being made at the
present time?

A Not that I'm aware of, no.

Q what disposiiisn, Mr. Arnold, is beirg made of the re-

mainder of the gas being prourced in these two vools?

A Itts being vented.

Q Aoproximately how much per day is being vented from
these two vools?

A 22,750 MCF per day.

Q Mr. Arnold, at the May hearing of this case there was

testimony that Mr, Knight had a »roject under way to install a

gathering system for this gas. Do you have knowledge of the pro-

gress of this Knight oroject?

A T undorctand +that

-a Py [OS-S-EE RGN ARV Ol - S5 A +a

culties and was delayed, so that the construction of the

facilities hasn't gone according to plan, However, T also under-

__stand that he has overcome the difficulties and that they do




6
“intend to start construction of gathering facilities next week,
Q To your knowlrdge, Mr. Arnold, no gas is being gathered
from Mr, Knightts nroject at the vresent time?
3 A No, sir, no pipe has been laid in the field at this time,
<
5 Q Mr, Arnold, if the Commission should see fit in this
g i
. l
g < case to issue a no-flare order, would you recommend that some
o i wells in these two pools be given exception to the order? ;
_ &2 :
N A Yes. ;
-
- ~ c s
= Q Under what conditions?
C,} t
. . e s . . I
. O A Well, the usual conditions in cases where it's not !
z |
s o
~ economically feasible to gather the gas from varticular wells or |
- X
) |
~ leases. 1
2 ,
swinen Y ‘
_ & Q Also would you exempt new wells? ;
- o ; e e L. . . |
x ; 4 well, I would give new wells a ninety-day veriod in
~ ! ’
N | A ,
- . =~ | which to secure a gas connection,
' ;
v ! :
N A . :
; i: ‘ Q Do you have anything further you would like to offer, {
= a
. . Mr. Arnold?
" M 8
—~— =
- . ] 2
N A No, sir, I don't believe so.
= 3
0z
" MR. MORRIS: That concludes the direct examination of
f £
8 this witness, Mr. Commissioner.
()
Z

;i Lo
i . MR, PORTER: DNpec anvone have anv anectiong of Mre, i

RSB URAIEAY (PR IR R

.«
+
)
'
«
o

Arncld on cross examination? MNr, Nutter.

1
CROSS EXAMINATTON }
__BY MR, NUTTER: ;

22,

.

.
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Q Is there any oeneral similarity to the reservoirs as

far as the Totah and the Cha Cha are concerned?

A Yes, sir, they're very similar.

Q I note that you have an average gas producinz rate of
262 MCF in the Cha Cha and a hundred fifty-seven on the Totah,
Would that difference, sincc the reservoirs are similar, be due

to the fact that the tests in the Ohe Mh- -vo B0 C Leveny 1nan

the tests in the Totah?

A I believe thatts the case, yes, I have noticed that

the Cha Cha ratios in many cases have about doubled since the ]96(5
g;s-oil ratio tests.,

Q The gas-0il ratics of some of the wells have doubled
in the last year, is that correct?

A Thatts right.

Q Do you anticipate that there would be any decreas= in

!
t
the gas-oil ratios in this vool in the near future? |
|

A T wouldn't anticipate it on the basis of anything I

know at the moment.

Q Would you expect that the ratios in the Totah, if they

,4
(€]
]
o
*
vt
w3

today, or new tests that will be presented in the next

mand A o vy 11 thav SvnAdantn Wi rhan matrtae v AaTTY smmAlalh 373 4o !
IR ah Al N/ o LJV, A L e e d AN A N AL)AAVA A A A S “ Aeh b ot R/L N2 AL e e b U
than the 157 MCF per day averacge?

A T would certainly think they would, yecs,

Q Would it be your opinion that if the 24,274 MCF ver
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day whick is teing produced from the two nools

8

at the present time,

if that figurc is correct, wonld more gas than that be being

produced, say ninety days from row?
A You ack this question without taking into consideration:
new development, you mean on the wells?

Q  No, I'm talking about the wells that are completed at

this time., If the 24,000 were correct today, would you expect |

that ninetv days from now more gas would be produced? i

A Yes, I believe I would expect that.
MR, NUTTER: Thank you. 5
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any Questions of theé
witness?
BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Arnold, do you have the figures on the oil produc-

tion from these two pools?

A No, sir, I dontt have., I believe it's probably in the
neighborhood of thirteen or fourteen thousand barrels a day.

Q I notice the allowable is in excess of 15,000 for the

two pools. You are probably close to right. However, T will ask.

you when youtve corcluded your testimony to get those figures for ﬁs

from the latest tabulation for the month of May. {
:

A Al right. !

E

Q You can get that from the monthly report, f

MR, vorter: pDoes anyone else have any guestions? L




The witnees mav be exouced,

(ditness axensed,)

MR. PORTER: Anyone clge desire to nrecent testimony?

z MR, BUELL: May it nleasc the Commission, Guy Buell ‘
°
S for Pan American Petroleum Cornoration, We oberators in these
= ° . two pools in the past have nointed out to the Commission our
) efforts in attempting to zather and save and put this casinghead
- E
N gas from these two vools to a beneficial use. We feel that the
S
FQ record will reflect that our efforts have been diligent.
7 o .
= t
- o We have also pointed out to the Commission several complica-
-~
~ ) . _
= ted factors in these two vools that have made our assignment, our.
E ,
x> jot, considerably difficult. The primary complicating factor
. :E :
< has been the submarginal economic nature of gathering and saving |
- o i :
o . this gas. Thati has been a biz hurdlc.

j
v
4

—— ; . . . . .
- = : Another complicating factor, and a highly complicating one, |
N : i
ES it?'s a mechanical one, an engineering one, one that we operators |
. ~
. - = o and Mr. Knight have had to deal with, is that in these two pools
x ¢
- “— H |
Sl it is extremely unusual in that the operators are making an effort
X ¢
e A} T H 3 H = : - s 3 -
= to gaiher and save the casinghead gas prior to complete develop=-
g
e ment of the pools.
<

(&4

'3

0]

3

-

]
R{ —

N . .
3 Ttm cure if the Commicsion will recall any nools that

R SA4 e A o a—

looked at from the standpoint of saving casinshead zas, the poolsj

have bteen substantially developed., Here, as has been reported to

the Commission, develovment is going on at a highly ravid pace.




. E

10

“That makes engineerins system extremecly difficult, Actually, in

4]

a sense of the word, in attempting to save the gas in these two

nools we're a lot like Columbus in that we are sailing an un-

- charted sea and, of course, when you sail an uncharted sea, every

|
_ & now and then you hit a reef,
b
« O .
S o2 Vie we hit our reef, as Mr. Arnold mentione ir. Kni :
v o lell, hit 1, ) Arnold t d, Mr. Knight
(o encountered some difficulty. We advised the Commission about it,E
=
- )
o and honestly, in good faith, that we felt by July 1 that we would :
A {
——
- %) have some wells connected and be making substantial progress to
o
- 2 physically handling the gas. f
. = §
— Unfortunately, as Mr. Arnold has testified, that is not the |
- ~ |
— ;
- case., With the Commissionts indulgence, we would like to present
. EE - Mr. Knight as a witness so that he can relate for the record the
|
{
bt = i reef that he hit sailing this uncharted seoz,
. = ‘
- Eﬁ ; MR. PORTER: The Commission will be interested in
- |
- o~ | hearing Mr. Knight.
P =3 :
- W q H .
* = (Witness sworn.) |
= g i
= % DEAN B. KNIGHT |
N
=~z called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
p ] i
e ;
2 follows: |
o : DIREGT EXAMINATION i
o :
BY MR, BUDLL: |
Q Mr. Knight, while Fr, King is putting one of your exhi-g
_.bits on the board, I will ask you to state yonr full name and |
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your vlace ol résidence for the record, pleasc.

A My name is Dean P, Knight. T live in Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Q Wwhat is your position with the Knight Manufacturing
Company?

A I am president of that firm.

Q I believe the record reflects that you are to be the
catherer of the casinghead gas in both the Cha Cha and the
Totah-Gallup Pools, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q Have you in your vossession executed contracts Irom
about what vercent of the operators in each pool, do you recall
of f«hand?

A About 92% in Totah, it's roughly 92% in both fields.

Q That percent of committed operators to your system is

more than enough f:~ you to go forward with a fieldwide gather-

Yes, it is.
Q What disposition have you planned to make of the gas
once you gather it?
A We are selling that gas through three different con-
nections to E1 Paso Natural.
Q Do you feel that your arraangement with El Paso

now fTirm?

»

A Our arrangement with El Paso is firm, yes,
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Q You were in fhe reom, 3o Ttm sure you arc awars of the
fact that we had advised the Commission at the May bearing that
we expected to have some wells connected by Iuly 1, Youtve also
heard testimcny to the effect that such has not hapvenred. Vhy
haven't we some wells connected at this time, Mr, Knight?

A Well, I hit that uncharted reef we were talking about
and i+ had a eraat hioc Aallar aien on it. When we wrote this i
contract with Pan American, when Pan American and I worked out

the original contract in the Cha Cha Field, we wrote whal we

thouzht was a negotiatable instrument so that it could be firance

I = S

by some financing house,. |

Apvarently we knew more about the gas business than we did
the financial world, because when we took it to a bank they tock
a look at it and said "mMr. Knignt, your contract only will return
about one dollar for each dollar you spend, and that is not
good enough for this tyve of an organization. You should have av
least two or two and a half times cash flow over what you have
exvended.®

So, then, we took it to whati we would call a leasing house

where you build a facility, they buy it from you and lease it ;

e

hanlr +A wvAy Wa ha”d a £ivm varhasl saammitmrant fynam o haAaneas
~C 2 i nz 2 Irm orcal commitmrent rrom 2 nho

* e N

n

1

Roston when 1 was here for that May hearing, Ve then went ahead |

Py

very rapidly, we stacked up dipe, we stacked up compressors,

nieces. |




Fasl 13
7T T RTone the TIFST mart of June Wi¢ Péceived a very wncerimonious

|

letter whiech ctated they were withdrawing their commitment.

i

Q Mro. Enight, let meo interrunt here., At the time of the |
2 May hearing did yov hav> any reason to doutt the verbal commitment
3 '
- & for financing that you had?
A
P !
S i A None whatsoever,
= 3
(= : ) ALl I'lgitte UV 4ipit abivan, wnii horrowed dn Tanae?
- Q - - I3 L
- A We received this letter which cancelled their verbal
o—
= .
€ commitment. We immediately, then, went tc a courle of more houses
v
- '
- N and we called two of the firms invoelved and told them we were
— . cpns . .
~ having difficulty and from that, then, the Pan American set up
EE ;
E: a meeting for Friday, June 30, I believe it was, in which we were;
l e all to sit down and discuss the possibtilities of the o0il com- ;
T 3 ;
: o ! panies putting up the money and we would go forth with it from f
L . : i ) i
<3 i
e ::: { there, f
- N *; :, H i ’ . N
: =~ { However, that meeting did not take vnlace in that we received
5 v :3
’ e another commitment from a New York house, from Los Angeles,
-"‘ M 8
. — z
Ti £ rather, T should say, through & New York house, commiting them to
<
2 ¢ o
o buy this vroverty from us and leasing it back.
E) We have gone forward from there at that voint. I have that |
. 2 ‘
G L PO VN T S S TR P S R,
leuvter, Ul 1L Ugileve Jouu aave a (OUY Ul uildt LelLiCle !
Q You now have yocur commitment in writing, do you not,

Mr. Knight?

A Yes, we have it in writing this time.




(Wheveunon, Overatort's cxhibit

No. 1 was marked for identi-
vication,)

Q Mre ¥nieht, T now hand you a cooy of wrat has been marked

3 as Onerator's Lxhibit No. 1. What is that exhibit?
« A Ch, this is the letter of commitment from Phoenix
Z
. 9 .
Yo . . . .
=  Enterorises of Beverly Hills, California, agreeing to ourchase and
" | | !
93 Clenea thiec Fandliew hosl tn onp 0 (W0 Tulall and Gla vha Fields, ;
= i
f: Q Mr. Knight, I notice that that commitment letter was '
——
f,,\'
o~ dated July 6. When did you receive that? g
: |
3 X . :
= A I received that letter Tuesday afterncon of this week, .
:\: :
= which would be the 1lth, I believe. |
~ Q Mr. Knight, now that our financial reef has been over-
=3
«.‘ > .
= . come, where do you stand now, what are your immediate vlans?
x |
= ; A My immediate plans are to leave here this afternoon for
= |
S; { the field at Farmington. We have a couple of meetings scheduled
1 e
S~ i »
€3 ! with pipeline contractors which we will make a deal with, one of
— i
EE 8 ihiem or two of them to start construction of this line. The pipe '
= z
b b . . . .
= N is all stored at either Fontana, California or Valley, Nebraska.
Sy f
2 That pive will be shipped Monday. ;
b :
2 i
2 Q Do you have any pipe on the ground in Farmington at
2

tnhis tlme?

A Theret's a mile of ten inch on the ground at Farmington

!
f
now, Itf's stored, however, in a truck yard. e, at the moment, |
|
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have run un abont six hundred dollars in storage charges on pive,

s0 we know the nipe is there., That is in both nlaces,

Q When would you anticipate that you will let your con-
tract for the picking up, ditching of yrur sathering system?

A I nlan to do that either this afternoon or tomorrow.

Q Immediately after that you intend to release the pipe
tor deiilvery, L'm speaxing 0l tne pipe now that's in Lalitornia
and WNebraska?

A Yes, wetll orobably release that vipe tomorrow, How-
ever, it can not be shipved until Monday because of truck regu-
lations over the week ends on highways. It actually should
arrive in Famington on Wednesday or Thursday.

Q Mr., Knight, assuming the normal delays that you en-
counter in installing a system of this type, when would yvon
anticipate that you would have the majority of the wells in both
pools connected to your system?

A We will have those wells connected probably by August
15. DNow, this does not mean that we will be compressing the gas

from all of those wells, but the line will be laid to the tank

batteries, the tank batteries will be hooked up and they would be

roady +tn nracece the oas Thﬂn, nf ronree | we have +n add the
rean o Dracecs the oag, " ronTee 2 nAay, mooanad the

compressors to this system,

Q What date would you feel, Mr. Knight, would you not

only have your wells connected but you would have sufficient

i
¥
i

!
|




ot Tyour comnressars installed ench that you wonld be physically

talkine into the syctem moest of the cacinchead cas produced?
A Most of the casinchead ~asy That ic a rmajority of it?
Q  Majerity, yus, sir.
3 A we shonld have that by, oh, the first week in September,
H
vz Wwe should be rolling then. B
= ’ |
= Q Would you think, then, by October 1 of this year you b
- U .
E: should have your system shaken down, I dontt know if that is the |
~ :
N = proper term that you gatherers use or not, most of the bugs ‘
(,'3 1
. }
- <o worked out of it by Octobter 1? b
e |
o~ s -
~ A Yes, I feel that we cshould be operating in good order i
[ el E .
‘ >~ by Octoter 1.
)
- ~=
L X Q I'1l direct your attention now to what I*1ll have
: et | Lo - e trsesi A an -
I o . marked as Operaioris Bxnibit 2, ihe vlal on the beard thercg,
N — i
S 3 .
- — i (Whereupon, Operatorts Exhibit
— ! . .
v a No. 2 was marked for identi- ;
% i f\- 3 ‘ 7
. fication,)
S Yoy :
: a < Q What is that exhibit?
: ac ¢
- X
f{ b A That is our certified survey from 3canlan Engineering
= 4
o of the Cha Cha Field system, which extends for quite some number ;
¢ of miles, eleven miles of it., It starts in the center here }
b1 i
L . < . . . . - '
3 - with ten dinch nine. Onr delivery nnint will he in the Rast Half |

of Section 16, thatt's our final delivery to tl Pasc, whose line

runs north.-south through here,

e Qur central compressor station will sit here, This system

(l'

T A
L )
N/
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is a little bit unusual for the avefége”cdmpréssing system.

TGO 17

Normally you would find all your compressors sitting here, your
line would extend out like spider webs or feet or something,

and you would field all the gas into here. This system economical-
ly would not stand for that., If we had done that we would have
spent somewhere close to a million dollars in tha fialda. Theoawa
isntt that much gas there. We had to change the thing completely
around, there will be from 35 to 45 different compressors set

in the two fields.,

The other one, of course, is right here. Wetll have a small
central station here at everv well head, cvery battery there wilil
be another one, two or three compressors handling the gas from
this system into the main line, The operators are holding ap- ;
proximately 40 to 20 pounds oressur: on iLhe iLauxk vaiveries. We .

are picking up the pressure at that and boosting it to one hundred

pounds through the entire system, which still requires the use
of eight or ten inch line,

Had we used the conventional, we would have been looking at

6, 8, 10, <0 and even <4 inch line. If the line were long enough,
|
if this were a five-year or ten-year project, well, to start with,

Sy N b s

T would never have seen the de2l and geenndly, it would stand
that kind of pipe. This one it will not do that, and itmst

be done in this manner to actually come out with as many dol-

__Jars income as you spent, which we will all like to do to at




18

1
"Jeast break even, |
You say, "Why did you do it?" 1I'm taking this whole project, {

frankly, I will not make any money, it is cut that close, but out 1

5 of the operation I do hope to break even. My money will come
L from being able in a few years to salvage the compressor and the
7
O £ line and ueine tha somnreoccare in different Hobe cwver the countisy !
;d‘
o as rental units, that is my profit from this project in its |
O :
~ entirety. L
-
- ~
&) Q Now, Mr. Knight, Exhibit 2 shows your design for the
U} .
- o system in Cha Cha. 1Is your system in Totah similar to the Cha ?
= Cha system? _ 1
s A Similar only in certain ways. The Cha Cha system is
b
; EE cut into two pieces, Therets one part of it along in here ap-
M - - - . - ~ - an - el -
- :E proximavely, it iooks like a horseshoe, and then there's another
1 E i
you = ; small system up here,
3 o ES 1t you rememover the Totvah Field, 1 guess right on the edge
LT ~ e .
e z of the cliff, or what do you call it in New Mexico? In Oklahoma
A 3 ;
. ¢ N~ o
< % we call it the cliff, it breaks and so forth through this field. 3
=~ 3
— o It looks like we are going to lay almost as much line vertically
o
g as we do horizontally. Itts a tough one to handle, They didntt
3 1

show consideration of us when they drilled the wells. They didntt.

drill them on the flats where we could get to them,

This field, of course, is almost flat with only ore cliff

__crossing right here. This one is a tough one, particularly for |
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s Tlatlanders, 1o handle.

MRe BUELL: T believe that is all we have at this time.
I would 1like to formally offer Operatort's Exhibits 1 and 2, in-
clusive,

(Whereupon, Operatorts Exhibits
1 and 2 were offercd in evi-

RO

dcncle)

MR, PORTER: Without objection the exhibits will be
admlvted,

(Whereupon, Operatorts Exhibits
1 and 2 were admitted in evie-
dence.,)

MR. PORTER: Mr., Buell, when you were describing yors
trouble, the Chairman of the Commission suggested that you have
a navigators license,

MR. BUELL: He has one, but it's a little tattered and
torn right now.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q lir. Knight, your Exhibit No. 1, which is a letter from
FPhoenix Znterprises, Inc. in which they have promised certain
funds if certain conditions are met, I notice those conditions

are listed wnder A and R, R has four narts. Wonld ven exnlain

vhat effert has been made to meet those conditions up to now?

A Shall we take them in order?
Y

Q

es, vlease,

s R e b m
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i A, nowr, T think ic very éadtiy v¥nlatned in that that is

]

the way they arce goin” to pay me for installing this nlant,

They do not wicsh to have me go out there, snend the money and

end un with the plant half done, so they have tied my hands to a

certain sxtent, that they will pay me nothing until we are passing

some gas to El Paso.

At that point all the work I have done is immediately payable.

As we add comvressors to tke system, they will pay for those,

That is what paragravh A says.

Now B, under one, contract,a gas purchase contract executed

by El Faso for the purchase of gas

IS

the above=-named fields, That lays in my attorney!s office in

Tulsae.

It has my signature ready to return to El Paso,

It has cone change in one point ci dellvery la iihe Tolaih

Field.

Paragraph two,

field revresenting a minimum of 80%.

total, we are at the 92-94%,

Enterorises and Knight Manufacturing has been done,
assignment of runs from Il Paso,that will be done just as quickly
as we get the forms back from them and it

tract which it is very simple to do., All we would need is thei

contract back.

It's the moving of a line by a few hundred feet.

That has been done in it

Zquipment leased between Phoenix

Notice of

Q. As soon as you get it hack frem 1 Paso?

contracts executed with the producers ol the

o

5]

is an assignable con-

i
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PHOENIX ENTERPRISES INC. . BEVERLY HILLS CALIFORNIA

+s CRESTVIEW 4-%341

July 6, 1961

Knicht Mfg, 8 Supplv Co.,

D~ Bav RAGA
Tulsa, Zklahoma
In re: Propcced purchase - leasing of

equipment for Cha Chna and Totah Fields,
San Juan County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

This letter is to confirm our understanding rezarding
our purchasing anc subsequently leasing %o you certain pipeline
egquipment (instzlled) 1o he located in “h2 Che Cha and Totah
Fields in Szr Juan County, New lex’co,

Sublect 4o the cenditicns herednafier stated, w2 will
issve to vou anc other 3uspliers s=lected by you a purchase
orcex covering the installation of a gas gathering and corores-
sion system ir the above named fielcs for a total sum of
$608,000. This purchase orcer will be approved by Squilease
Corporaticn with instructions *hat payment under said purchase
order will b& mede BY Zqguileas: Corporation for the acccunt ot
Ehoenix. Tne condi”icns of said purchase order shall be as
follows:

A.  ¥aen cas 1s delivered tc and accepted Hv 21 Peso
Natural Gas Cc, payment will be mace fox the
eguinment insiailed and ueec o accompiish zaid
celivery, znc 2s addi*tional equipnent recessary
to complete the sysiem, as per Liventorv %o he
attached %c the purcnzse orxcer, s delivered and <the

dolivery and installation of said equinment is
certiiied %o bwv a third party, the biiling forsaid
equinment zhall be paic vp tc a naximum amount cf
$605,005,

2, The followina corntracts shail be comnleted:

1, Gas nurchese sontract erescuted by Z1 Faso
Natural Gas Co, for the purchase of gas
gathered &nd comoresced {1om *he above named
fi21ds,

[ R . R R R EEbEES

"




PHOENIX ENTERPRISES, INC.

2, Contracts executed with the producers in the
fields representing a minimum of 80% of the
gross production,

3. LkqQuipmeni icass Sciween Phoeniv Fntarnrienc.

Inc, and Knight Mfg. & Supply Co. executed,

4, Notice of assignment of runs from tEl1 Paso
Natural Gas Co,., insofar as they cover gas
produced from leases cescribed in present
producers ccntracts, said assignment to be
made to Phoenix Enterprises, Inc., or its
assigns,

All of the above to be zccomplished as aquickly
as possible,

b bl ST T e

{ If the above conditions mee* with your approval,
plecase go zignify by encorsement in the space provided beleow,

Very truly vyours,

/ ST S AN.3
T s & i
Frad G. Luke
for :
Phoenix Enterprises, Inc,

APPROVED AND ACCEPTED:

f/ 2 7‘ B (/: PALT et

N ey —'cM { )
T<t’llgﬁ“;’ Mg, & Supp{v Co. BEFURE THE
i CIL CONS<iv GICN COMMISSION
: s_f}rga F§, NEW MEXICO
EXHIBIT




A Yec, 7t w71l be assizned to thece people and we will

o

have cvervthine comnletced,

MR. PORTER: DNoes anyone else have a question?

MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris.

PHMONE (- 3-669!

BY MR. MORRIS:

CHC,

B4

Q Mr, Knight, on a sale and lease-back arrangement such

™Y
4

RVICE

as you have worked out with Phoenix Enterprises, are you going

- " to be the owner of the vroperties when the operation is com-

+
v
v

St

pleted or will Phoenix ZEnterprises be the owner?

Y
J

P SR

(

A Actnally, Phoenix Entervriscs will own this equipment.

Ve have the orerogative for leasing it for so long as we wish, or.

PORTIN

§
hl
v

DEARNLEY-MEILR RF

usually there is, and there is in this contract, hope there are
nc Intcrnal Revenue men nhere, to ve able to buy this thing at a
figure some time,

Q Then it would be possible for you to obtain your profitf

from salvage?

bod
. Y
x
¥ A Yes,
z
2 LI -
B a] Even though you wouldntt aectnall =-nd G0 PUsLiIULY &d
. 4 ;
= !
2 the owner of the proverty? ,
> H
£ o R A Yes, that is true. f
Q Now, Mr., Knighc, I believe it's been stated here today

that the overall economic picture is vnretty tad in these two

nools at. the present time. Do you believe that that victure is
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=oine to cet any better as more reserves gre orodiced and wore —

i
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ras is vented?

g of

2

A Yes, that is bound to improve hy the increasin
reserves and drillin- of new wells,which they are rapidly doinge.

Q The drilliny of new wells nossibly will increase the

: Voe B T T N R R

' Avarall onamamd ~ w2 osoaao -

PR R v v A Vhadaay o IR R RV P

serves and the venting of gas at the present time is not going to
enable you to recover that portion of the reserves that are al-

ready gone?

A No, that portion of the gas that is vented every day is
cortainly zons. However, my particular contract,; the oil compan-

ies have guaranteed me a certain amount of gas to processe.
Q So youtll come out on it? |
A Yes.

Q But possibly it will hurt the amount they might have to|

indemnify you?
A Yes, I am covered, but not quite sufficiently enough

to 20 to a bank with the thing.

Q I dont't believe you ever gave us the name of the firm

that zave and withdrew their verbal commitment,

A Tne name of that firm was Seaboard T.easing Company.
Q tlhere do they have their home office?
A Boston, Massachusetts, |

o Q  Uhat was the date of the letter, lir. Knight that
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A I amn sorry, T didnt! brinz it with me,

Q Do you have any idea when it might have been?

A The first nart of June,

Q The first nart of June?

A Yes.

Q I telieve you stated that you had a meeting set up with

the overators to talk about possible finances, and that was June
the 30th?

A That is correct.

Q Had any thought been given to an earlier meeting of the
overators soon after you received your revocation, so to speak?

A Yes., Yes, there was. We were talking back and forth
almost daily. We had another firm that was looking at this
thing and it looked like it would develov any day and we were

n pins and needles waiting for a commitment, and then

[&)]
et
(-r
ot
e
3
[4i¢]
Q

when it didntt look like 1t was going to come through in good
order, why Pan American geve the notice for a hearing which they
gave a week's notice on 1t, so, actually, that meeting notice
was issund about the 22nd or 23rd of June for the June 30

e
(V28 R §
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Trere was no time wasted as such, Things like this seem

to always take a little more time than you think they arz zoing

]

i
t
|
_ta at the moment, and things ares developing, you - 2 expecting |




nie2h
“them to develop, and like I said, I believe it was on the 27th

actually, the 28th, that we actually did get this other commit-
ment. Just a couple of days before the meeting. Then here I
finally get it in writing on the 6th of July.

Q Were the operators notified of your difficulties both,

PHINE Che 3-667}

g well, with Seaboard and with the other people that you were in
oy
=) contact with, all along in the process of your negotiations?
&
~ A We didn't know we had difficulties until we got this
o
Eﬂ revocation and then they were notified of it,
75!
O Q They were notified?
-
<
~ A Yes.
. =
N L] - .
x> Q Did the operators at any time offer you financial
L
- LZ: . ;
d assistance in your project? ;
- __M - ] " > - = = "
. o A As such, for me to go anhead with it, no, and yet they |
y 3 P
gA - - E; sat down and said "We will work out something., We are going to
3 g: do it and we will work out something if you cant't work it out, bui
: —
;, E; g we would like for you to, it has been your Jjob, it's assigned to
= =
‘ oo 2 you with cortracts, and if you cantt do it, then we will.,®™
= 3
- %
o MR. MORRIS: Thank you.
[
3 MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter., g
E

- RY MR

MIPME D e
e

A

ey

Q Mr. Knight, you stated that you had some pipe on hand

in Farmington and you also had some coming from California and
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_.the compressors?

25
R \ Yes, -
Q nas that pipe been fabricated to date?
A Yes, I'm paying storage charges on it,

Q I'm not talking about the pipe in Farmington.

A I am not either. I am talking about the pipe at the
factory,

Q The pipe at Farmington?

A You mean at Fontana.

Fontana, and Nebraska.

Q
Q Yes, and I am paying storage on it.
Q Itts ready tc¢ ship on notice? ;
A Yes, it is.
Q You stated that you would have the pipe instailed and
115 cennected by August 15. Now, will any gas flow into
the El Pasots system without compression?

A No, the average separator pressure is about 25 to 40

pounds. El Paso is holding 250 on their lines, It will take comQ

pression for every foot of it.

Q How many compressors do you anticipate installing for

)

the -- g

A The finel inst2llation will have hetween 25 and LS {

j

Compressors., ,
Q What kind of delivery commitments do you have for
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A~ " Well, we have, during the month of July and the first

1

part of August, we have about 30 units commited for delivery.

Q How many in July?

A I can't tell you exactly. I have about ten sitting in
Tulsa at the moment,

Q ‘'en compressors available toO ship?

A I have, I think, three that are available. When I
speak of compressors I am talking about the raw compressor and
raw enéine and then they must come through my shop and be fabri-
cated into a unit. They have to be mounted on skids and scrubberé
installed and so forth. I have three or four units that are ready
to ship now. They could be shipped today or tomorrow. Then, thei
rest of the equipment, the basic component pieces are in Tulsa, i
but they have not been fabricafed into a unit which we are start~§

ing now after we get this letter.

Q How long does it take tn make a complet

(2
0

unit if you have the component parts availatle?
A That will depend on the size, but from twoto three

days to assemble this. We call it the manufacturing. In reality!

it is an assembly job.
Q Do you expect that you will run into any difficulties E

as far as the capacity of the shop which will be doing this work f

toassemble one of these units? I realize they could assemble

one in two or three days. How about assembling thirty,

~.will it take ninety days. to assemble thirty?




ot

Lok

s

TING SERVICE, In-.

“POR

R RI

Y v
Ik
4 4

r" 1‘1]

'}

1RNLF

Y
1
Vg

i

~LEUQUERQUE, NMEW MEXICO

346691

TRONE Ln

27

A Roughly, to do that, yes.

Q Then, if some of the compressors are to be delivered in

August, it will be ninety days after they are received before they

are completed?

A No, that'!s starting from scratch, it would take roughly

ninety days to do thirty, but by the time we have finished with

the first ten, which will make fifteen in the field, the others

will be there ready to work on, You set it up kind of like an

automobile assembly, they?re pouring off one end when the raw

pieces are coming in on the other. |

Q Now, you have ten avaiiable and commitments for de-

livery of some more in August «-

A In July and August.

Q In the later part of July and August, how about the

remainder?

A The total delivery from a new order is only four weeks,

We can issue a new order today &ud gel dellvery in lfour weekKSe

That is without pulling on local stocks or sources which are

available,
Q There is no shortage of compressors?
A There is no shortage, no, or engines,
0 Are these delivery commitments. are they verhal or are §
i

they written?

A They are verbal, but they're good, we have been doing

.. business with these peonle for years, .
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Q I was wondering if wo mizht run into other nncharted

reefs,

MRe BUSLL: Mot whon you arc burinig,

A Mot when you are buyinz, only when you

borreow money, or sclling.

Q Now, thic Phcenix Enterpriscs, is that
ctitution, Mr. Knight?

A I have seen their financial statement.
net worth of about six hundred thousand dollars.

neither larze nor small.

the inner workings of this thing, it is much like

However, I do harpen to

are trving to

a large in-

They show a
They are
know slightly

you went down

and bought a million dollar life insurance policy on yourself,

they will farm out pieces of it to leasing corporations,

of them will hold all of this itself,

with Phoenix, who are adequate to handle it.

No one

Our prime contract is

Q Their commitment in Zxhibit 1 is for what?
A Six hundred thousand.
Q Tha2ir net worth is six hundred thousand?

A Thatt's right.

Q You dontt anticipate another uncharted reef here?

A M mvr o Ao Fvame Ym0 20 Ll 2o

res iy Ea Al i el oL Liilor o AT e

Q They may not voluntarily vresent a reef, Now, you have

Q2% of the operators in cach of the fields contracted at the

present time,
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A That is arn anpiroximal ¢ fleonre, yeeo,
Q "as the coniract bicen signed with L1 Paso for celling
of pac?
A It is all agrecd unon, it ic waitins for my signature

in Tulsa,

Q What is the price of the sale of the sas to 51 Paso?
A Twelve cents »nlus liquids.
Q What 1s your anticipated total volume that youtll be

handling upon the completion of the facilities October 1lst, and
assuming no additional weclls were drilled?
A We are settiny up to iiandle tetween twenty and twenty-

five million; if there's more there we will handle more, but my

figures are from 35 to 45 comoressors will handle up to twenty to

twenty~-five million,

Q What would your delivery pressure to El1 Paso be?

A It starts at <50 and then jumps to 50U. ‘lherets also a ;

difference in the vrice, as long as we are going in the 250 line
the »rice is eleven cents, I forgot (o put that in.

Q Now, the operators in the vocls have given you a
gurarantee of so much gas that you would have available to you,
and if you dor.'t get that gas, they pay vou for it anyway, is
that correct?

A To a certain extent, yes, DMy income from gas not

processed is considarably less than gas I do process.
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Q The marginal nature of this project which anreared to ™7

be imvortant in the carly nerotiations, did that include secondary

recovery gas that micht 2 available also?

3 A As I understand it, tha method that they are nlanning
©
©
g to use for secondary actually cuts the gas quantity. You are
i
- [
~ & - askinz me questions, I'm not a vroduction man, I only know
= ;
=) machinery and I have seen the curves and I do know that this
)
E: water injection system will cut the cavacity of gas. Now, why,
- &
= ] can't tell you.
(/:,
- o Q Well, now, how long is it intended that this facility
-
5: will be in overation, until the complete completion of the pool?
- =<
-~ . . . :
>~ A So long as there are commercial quantities of gas that
—
g ;
g can be handled. ;
j
:E ; MR. NUTTER: I believe thatts ali. :
~ t |
= ' BY MR. PORTER: |
- — i
: . S . . . . -- '
o X : < Mr. Rniznt, as I undersdiand il, you nave the wells
i — .
b . - = hooked up by August 15 and then you would add compression pro-
. . ' & 8
el ) X !
- R gressively? In other words, &fter Ansgnst 15  as sann as your l
ISR ?
~ ¥ : i
L first comvressors are installed, you will start taking some gas? !
2
: |
& A Correct, f
|
T < ;. . . e . :
i : : Q And vou would anticivate havineg the entire fiald going

to market around QOctobter lsi?

A That is correct, Actually, therets a little difference

exvlained it there., The line will be in, in its entirety;
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ey TRuFNSt 15, TRE 16 will be nrococssine ~as before then because

as quickly as this 1ittle short semment here is ‘n nlace, thi:

923

hort segment is in nlace and this one, we can set one compressor

which we already have an’ stari the compressing of eas,

3
%
0; :
€ As the line is extended out there will be another compressor §
I; ;
< 2 set and this pisece of line put in use. So, actually, by August =
= - . . : o
- 15 when the line is complete, we will be compressing considerable| |
& ‘
=~ gas, but it will be ntilized as the line is built from the centra}
T
o
L -
- = voint out,
e
b & MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness !
I ;__ P
|
g: may be excused. _ ;
- .~ s
L ——
.- - (Witness excused.) :
- ~ :
o
: ~ MR. PORTER: Mr. Davis.
Y -~ j
B " ;; MR. DAVIS: Quilmau Davis, apvearing on behalf of *
o = :
[ . . . . .
» = } Aztec 0il and Gas Company., The Commission has heard the diffi-
— {
N !
‘ o~ | culty tnat we encouniercd in Lils gatliering 3¥503m ub in Totan
nal L. )
i ' — | :
: . = and the Cha Cha area. We think that we're ou inie right course ;
; ) &z 8 E
. ' ) 3 S now. weire sure of 1t to the extent that Mr. ¥Xnight now has the
-
~ money available and plans to start work this week end in letting .
. s L
z contracts. :
, a ;
o s A Further, T would assure the Commission insofar as Aztec is

. concerned in the Totah area, if there is a breakdown we'll be

in there firancinz the thing, as we had planned to do in late

_dure, at least our sharc of it

in

o that it will go forward =
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on this dresent Tinntalile, Tn other words, we are now of the -—

oninjon that this thins ig on a zcale where we can continue it,

Tt waz a difficult nroklem trere to get all the onerators
involved to 72t together and dosirnate an overator, also Lo
firance the thinz, and since we had delegated Mr, Knight to do
it, we felt that we should do cverything to help him along.

Now that we see his timetable, and in my opinion am con-
vinced that it will go forward in view of the fact that we under-
stand there is a very strong market for 0il from this area from
the West Ccast market, and I think was confirmed here today by
the testimony in the o0il allowable hearins, we urge this Commis-
sion not to take any action at this time thgt would immair that
market. We don't feel that any immediate action will expedite
the installation of this line.

I think all of the operators will stay on top of this thing
day b day to see that the work is beihg done. In view of those
circumstances, we ask this Commission to continue this Case 2215

:i11 the September hearing, at which time we hone that evary- {

o

thing will te in full op~-ration and that we won't have any more

flaring, or shortly after that. i
MR. PORTER: Iir., Bratton,
MR, BRATTON: 1If the Commission pleace, Howard
Rratton avpearing on behalf of Humble 0il and Refining Company.

Ve would join in the suzgesiion and request %F tir, Davis,
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T noed not amnlifv on that,

T do want to omphacice two facts to the Commitcion,  One, we
have tried to our wtrmost o demengtrate tn the Commiasion when we
aoncared in May, and the statements we made we made in good
faith, and we thought evorything we saild there was the truth and
would hanpen, this wasc ar unsxpectod develonment. Hind sight is
a great thing, and looking back now, I wish we had, the operators
had collectively come in to the Commission some time in June when
this problem developed. It was not because we weren't doing any-
thing, it was because we were hopeful and the operators kept
trying and hopning that the thing would work out day to daye.

It woald be my suggestion, I believe I can say on behalf of
all the operators, that if the Commission were to continuzs the
case on its docket until the September hearing, aside from that
we would certainly furnish to the Commission informally at this
orfice, (o . Arnold’s oifice, a report every ten days or two
weeks as to progress, in addition to which Mr. Arnold could
actually observe, »of course, the progress in the field.

We would be glad to do that in an informal way or by
written letter, however the Commission might desire it. It is

our earnest desire o convev to the Commissinon that e have heen

and are sincere that we are working and that we have tried to do

this job as well and as fast as we conld, and we w’'1ll continue
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- MR, PORTZR: Anyone else have any comments

MR. PORTER: Mr. Puell,

MR. BUZLL: llay it oplease the Cormission, speaking in

sunmart of Mr, Davists motion [or continuance, I'm sure that the
statutory charese on this Comnmission to orevent waste is weighing
heavily on all your minds. Normally you think the flaringz of

casinghead gas is waste., It is. Actually, the vroduction of every
tarrel of oil ﬁgat comes cut of New Mexico ground is waste. Q
Really the Commission is only charged with preventing avoid-
avle waste. In my opinion, the economics of saving this gas in
these two vools is so marginal that there is a great doubt in my
rnind if we operators, by flaring this gas, are causing avoidable
vaste. Actually, I think it's an extremely close question. :

I feel that in good conscience this Commission can continue |

this case until September, because in my opinion it is not

avoidable waste.

MR, PORTEKR: (ir. ason.

MR. MASON: John Mason of the El Paso Natural Gas

T think the nosition of EI Paso and the gther |

™ 3.
RS R R WAL o)
L Pl CC"”“?T‘

b4 1N
LR %

obzraters in the Cha Cha and Totah areas has been very ably

stated by the representatives of the other companies here, so I

Paan

vantt artemnt ta add anvthing., T only wish to say that R
also joins in the request that this hearing be continued until

the Sentember hearing.




- 35
T TIRVTRATTCY: I misht add, Mr, Porter, that tho statee~
H H4

ments T have made, T have been anthorized to make also in behalf

nf Tenneco 01 Comrany who are a substantial operator in the

. Totah, l
3
£ MR, PORTERs Anwv farihoewr ctatementa? The Commicsion Wili
' H
o i take administrative notice of the figures supplied by Mr. Arnold
= .
g 3 that the May production for both pools was 13,480 btarrels a day. |
4 =~ :
‘ - < co s : - . i
— Mr. Davis, in regard to your motion, the Commission will ?
I—
_ = . L s :
= continue the case until the regular hearing in August, which
_ B will be August 16, at which time we would like to have another ,
— . '
~ look at 1it, :
P -~ !
I :
‘ = MR. DAVIS: Thank you.
S
- R
e MR. PORTER: We are zoing te have a very short recess
i ’
} o i . . . o , . s
- :E ! at this time, If the applicant in the next case desires to have
9 P ;ﬁ i
3 1 Q) ey o - . . .
. E; : any exhibits posted, he might do so at this time.
. v
- e P (Wihereuvon, a chort recess was taken.)
E,,
: -
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STATE OF MOW MIXICC
€Y

}
COUNTY O RERMNALTLLC )

I, ADA DZARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hercby certify that the

foreroing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledgze, skill and
ability.
TN WITNESS WHERECF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 15th day of July, 1961,

{/df 78 /)(/Ti rn-'pyuée_y,/A

Notary Public~Court Rgporter

My commission exnrires:

June 19, 1963.
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
AUGUST 16, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF

CASE 2215: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the
011 Conservation Camuission on its own mo-
tion to consider the pramulgation of au
order prohibiting the flaring of casknghesd
gas fram o0ll wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and
Totah=-Gallup 01l Pools, San Juan County,New
Mexico.
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AUGUST 16, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF

CASE 2215: In the matter of the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Coomission on its own mo-
tion to consider ths pramulgation of an
order prohibiting the flaring of casing-
head gas fram oil wells in the Cha Cha-
Gaellup and Totah-Gallup 01l Pools, San Juan:
County, New Mexico. $

—

Dot ORI
Bdwin L. Mechem

E. 8. (Johnny) Walker
A. L, Porter
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e s G B WE e e G e W -— e G e m s e LEe Gme W e

MR. PORTER: We will take up next Case 2215,

MR, MORRIS: If the Comission please, the Staff will
have one witness, Mr. Arnold,

MR. BUELL: TIf the Commiszion would like to swear all
witnessas at this time, the operators will have one wltness, Mr.
Knight.

(Witnesses aworn)
E. C. ARNOLD,
called as = witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

f£led ag follows:

\\‘,b




R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Al

4

DYARNLEY-MEIF

PHC NE CH 2-66M)

ALBUQUERQUE, NEY' MEXICO

DIRECT EXAMIWATION

BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Mr. Arnold, would you please atste yow full nawe and

position, for the record, please?

A E. C. Arnold, Supervisor of District 3, 0l1l Conserva-
tion Cammission.

Q Mr. Arnold, you've testified in the previous hearings
of this case, have you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have a statement prepared today reporting the
gas veuved as of Auguat 1st, 1961 fram the Cha Cha and Totah

Pools in San Jusn County, New Mexico?

A Yes.
Q Would you give us that statement, please?
A Prior to the July hearing, it was determinped tkat

there was an average of 262 MCF per day, per well, being produced

by wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool. As of August lat, there werd
71 walls producing, so I nave calculated the volume as of August
1st to be 73 times 262, or 19.126 MOF nper day. Tn the Tctah Pool,
the average smount of gas per well, per day, was 157 MCF per day.
The new ratios were corducted in June snd July, and I have cal-
culated a new volume based upon the GOR tests of the 2 wells
upon which we had tests. I found that the average in the Totah

Pool freeze tests is 221 MCF per day. As of August lst, there

were 50 wells producing in the Totah Pool. Therefore, the total

S )
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gas produced was 50 times 221, or 11,060 MCF per day. This gives

a total figure of 30,156 MCF per day fram the two Pools. Approxi=-

mately 1500 MCP per day of ths gas is being marketed. Therefore,
the total gas vented as of August 1lst was 28,686 MCF per day.
This is approximately 6,000 MCF per day higher than the amount
reported at the July hearing.

MR. MCGRRIS: If the Coxmission pleases, Mr., Arnold is
also prepared to give the total oil production dwing the month
of May, 1961, fram both Pools, if 1t would desire that informa-
tion.

MR. PORTER: T bhaliave that the Comission would like
to hear that information. We had it in the record at thes last
hearing, the figures as of that date.

Q Thatts,the May, 1961 production in the Cha Cha Pool
was 273,21;8 barrels. This was a per day production of 8,51
barrels. In the Totah Pool, the May prcduction was 175,566.
M2 o 25 2 per uay piroducvion of 5663. Total May production,
both pools, was 118,814 barr;ls, which was a per day production
fram both Pools of 1,477 barrels.

Q@  Mr. Arnold, do you have anything further that you woulr

like to state at this time with reference to the case that the

Camission is considsring at this time?

A No, sir, I don't believe so. I think the operstors

ara prepared to give a progress report. I have visited the field

and do know that the pipeline is under construction. I imaglne

- 0‘ g
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they can give & more accurate account of just how much has been
done.

MR. MORRIS: That concludes the examination of Mr.
Arnold.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Arnold? He may be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. BUELL: May it please the Cammission, Guy Buell
with Pan American Petrolewm Corporation. The operators have re-
quested that I put Mr. Knight on the atand to let him review for
the Commission the progress ne has made since The July reguiar hear
ing.

DEAN KNIGHT,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. BUELL:
Q Mr. Knight, woulé you state, for the record, please,

your full name and place of residence?

A My name 1s Dean Knight, and I am from Tulsa, Oklshama.

Q What is your connection with the Knight Manufacturing
Company?

A I am president of that organization.

Q Now, the record of the July regular hearing will re-

flect that you briefly reviewed for the Cammlssion yowr financial

.,-»" N
19, j
o e
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' complete (indiceting). We have cut right away to this point up

situation with reaspect to installing the gathering system in theae

two pools. I would like to direct your attention, now, Mr. Knight
to what haa been marked as Operatort!s Exhiblt 3., What does that
Exhibit refliect? !

A That 4a a man ~® swr Ok Cha Sysuew, walcn was the same
map that we used laat time. However, this red line, we would likol
to point out -~ well, anywsy, the red line is what is done. This
much pipe ias on the ground, or in the ground, welded up, tested,
and about ready to operate. In other words, if everything else
was done, we would be in very good shape here.

@ Would it be a falr sumary, Mr. Knlght, to state
that the solid red lines on Exhibit 3 are that portion of the Cha
Cha system that are virtually camplete?

A This is virtually camplete, all except the minor job
of hooking up the ends of it. In other words, actually hooking
into Pan Americants tank battery'hare (indicating) and here, and
saneone else here, et cetera. This line (indicating) is in the
ground up to this point, now (indicating). Nbﬁ; just the day be=~
fore yesterday we finally got permission fram the Indians to go

on their ground, and since that day we have laid this much line

t11l last night (indicating). Now, today, the report I get fram
our field up there, that the right of way is now cut complete to

this point (indicating), and that this plpeline has all been

strung or is belng strung, and will be finlshed today, and that th

R
e ‘—
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welded line will be up in the middle of this section (indicating)

sonewhere before dark tonight. They're making rapld progreas.

Q So the record will reflect, whsn you were speaking of

the right of way, that had alrealy been cleared, as reflected on |
this Kxhibit, you wor; rererring tO Tn® alternute red and wuiie
line, were you not?

A Yes. That is the right of way that was cleared just
yosterday. They made that much progress just yesterday in one qu
from the time we got the word to go fram the Navajos.

Q = You were delayed in getting your right of way approval
from the Navajos. Was your application misplaced or mislaid, or
samethl ng? |

A Yea. It was slightly misplaced. We sent a bond out
and went té the Loéal Department, and they put it on their desk, ;
and they wondered what it was supposed to be, and they let it ataﬁ
there for a week until they found it. We finally dug it out and
got it over to the Land Department and irmediately got our right
of way.

Q That has been cleared away and invaded the Navajo
Reservation yesterday?

A Yes, sir. If we had gotten it out of the hands of
the Legal Department, we woulé have had it a week ago.

Q The progress as depicted by' the red, is that progress

thaet had occurred up until yeaterday afternoon, is that correct?
A Yes, This all happened up until yeaterday a.'ternoon,

i
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Then, I pointed out what had happened today, the rapidity with

which wetre going. These green dots that are hard to see are the

campressor sites that have been clesred, and are ready to start

pouring concrete on those for the campressor stations.

3-6691

x 2 How: many somprasacrs An von now hava on the site in
g Farmington?
A  Roughly, ten percent in Farmington, and another ten

percent are supposed to he shipped this week, whioch will maks us

about twenty percent on location at that time.

Q Has the location been cleared in the field for these
cmpressors? |
A Yesa, it is cleared.
Q Are they permanent mount or skid mount type?
A The campressors are skid mounted. All that we will
- do in the field is powr a small concrete pad under each one, and

make owr piping hook-up, which is about a day's work for three
men total,
Q Now, with respect to where we expect to des by quittinq

time this sfternoon, could you pick a spot on that Exhibit 3 so

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

that the record will reflect where you expect to be this after-
noon?

A The right of way will be to the tce of the biuff,

which is marked 86 plus 50. The top of the bluff, which is markeq

91 plus Lj2. They expect to clear to the top of the bluff.

Q Clearing of right of way by this afternoon?
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A Correct. The ditching, then, 1s supposéd to be up

in the middle of 36, roughly, at 764 plus zero zero.

Q In other words, by this afternoon you will have dite
same pipe in that area of the Exhibit that was only cleared right
of way last night? !

A That 1s correct.

Q With respect to the system in Totah, Mr. Knight, what
is the status of yowr progress there?

A The system in Totah, the fign: of way has been cam~-

pleted, which I belleve was qnﬁe rough, but it has all been dome,

and we have campleted about !;,000 feet of ditch. They are to ‘
start stringing pipe on that tamorrow or next deay, as soon as thoJ
have fintshed this.

Q Assuning no abnormal weathar »rohlama swe amsounisrsd
in the immediate future, how long do you think it will be befare
in all practicel effect the Totah system will be virtually com-
plete?

A I can only quote' our pipeline contractor there, the
Four-Way Company, and hs says that it will be less than seven

working days to be camplete.

Q Of course, there will still be other things to do?

A Ch, many things. |

Q But 1t will still be virtually camplete?

A Yes, but that is the main heart of the thing.

Q Has anything occurrsd in the month's interim that has

N
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changed your target date for ons hundred percent campletion of
October 17

A No. Vetrse still thinking that we wlll be on stream
in full October 1.

Q Based on the progress you have made to date and have
testified ﬁo here, you feel that you can meet that target dater

A Yes, I do.

Q It might be well to ataté, ’for the record, Mr.Knight,
your progress with the Federal Power Cammiasion. Have you made
your filing with the Federal Power Cammission?

A the ¥sderali rower Udmmission ‘1‘1J.ing was wade Lhoce
weeks ago. It was carried by hand to Washington, D. C. bj ow
attorney, and supposedly put on top of the staok.

Q Have your people handling thet given you an estimate
of when they expect approval?

A I talked to Mr. Gibason, our attorney, and he gave me
a date or ten days, he thought.

Q In an effort to 'expedito Federal Power Coomission
handling of vour case. haa vour attorney made them aware of the
hearings this Camission is holding on these two pools?

A Yes. He obtained a copy of the hearings, and had thal:
forwarded %o Washlngton.

Q By a "copy of the hearings," you mean the docket sheo*F
of the Commisslon?

A Yes, I guess that would be the technleal word.

Q He anticipates no trouble in getting the app_‘_,,.-“})

d
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Q He anticipetes no trcuble in getting the approval?
A No.
Q Assuning that you had Federal Power Cammission's ap=-

provel, == now, let me direct your attention again back to Ex-
hibit 3. Could you begin taking gas in the very near future fram
am‘o”ut‘ fhoab &tﬁeﬂei there in uue cuuiillT ~=ea af Oha Cha?
A This is to be owr main station right here (indieating)
Now, this pipeline within a couple or three days could be made
operative from this point here (indicating) where it orosses the
Favajo land to this end here (indicating). Answering yowr Ques-

A e e

-Z e D e e s = - -
Vi08 WUrS QATeCuiy ) 4 wLwlu awn, LI 1

‘. s A e

we Dad Federal Power Com=
mission's approval, that within five to seven days we could de

passing same gas, only & minor quantity, but same.

Q But ipmediately after you get Federal Power camninioT'l '
approval, you are going to take gas as quickly &s you can?

A Yes.

Q And you will take it by increments along your system?

A Yes. |

Q And vou will shake it down and get 1t all in operatinf
order?

A Yes.

Q Do you have anything vlse you would like to add?

A I think not. |

MR. BUELL: That'!s all we have at this time. May we

formally offer Operatorts Exhibit 37




R REPORTING SERVICE Inc.

Al
v

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

PHONE CH 3-669!

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

YA 12

BY MR. NUTTER:

MR .PORTER: Without objection, the Exhibit will be
admitted.

(Whereupon, Operatort!s Exhibit Nd

3 was received in evidence)

|
MR. PRTER: Does anyone have a Question of Mr. Knightj?
|

Mr. Nutter,

CROSS-EXAMINATION

Q Mr. Enight, you stated that ten percent of the cam=

pressors are on hand in Farmington, --

A That is correct.
Q -= and ten percent will be shipped next week?
A Actually, I think they will be ready this week. How-

ever a couple are over wide and they will leave our office Monday|
Q Are those the canpressora that ycu mentioned last !t!o:mJ

day were on hand in Tulsa in your yards?

A Those are campleted now, and ready to came out.

Q When is the delivery date for the othsr eighty percenJ

of the compressors scheduled?
A Day by day. In other words, they are being campleted
every day or so; we get a truck load of them, and we ship them,

or two truck loads.

Q wihen will Uhe last ven percent come, in the latter pant

of September so you can be complete by October 1lst?

A Yes, that is our date on that.

- A-‘\“
8P j




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-669

ALBUQUELRQUE, NEW MEXICO

PATE 13

Q By September the lst, what would you estimate will be

the total percent of this 28,000 MCF of gas that Mr. Arnold men-
tioned 1= being produced or vented per day? What percent of that

gas will be transported in this pipeline to a gasoline plant by

September lst? |

A Thatts fifteen days fram today -~

Q Yes. Approximately?

A == or fourteen. Thatts rather difficult to answer, Mr
Nutter, because I don't have my Federal Power Commission approval,
There are certain things I cantt do until I get it. If we do ha
it, we suduld be processing around six to seven million feet a day|

Q Then, approximately how much by September the 15th
with your delivery achedule for campressors?

A I dontt have that figure at hand. I would have to sit

&

(4%

and try to work out my schedule of deliveries, and then see
what each one would do., I haven't gone into that calculation at
this mament. .

Q Now, the total number of compressors you were talking
about was Cha Cha as well as Totah?

A That 1s correct. |

Q Now, the twenty percent that you have on hand,now, are
for the Cha Cha area here?
A No. They will go into both fields. We are going to

try to process gas in both fields simultaneously. More units will

go into Cha Cha, of course, because 1% 1ls larger, bul there will De
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gas taken fram both flelds, which seems to be the only fair way to
do 1it.

Q At the present time you have no schedule of the amount
of gas that will be processed at various times, except approxi-
mately six million by September lat, and the fall amount by Octo-
ber the lat?

A That 1is correct,

Tire UAlani:  LlUAUOK YOWe
MR. PORTER: Anyons else have a Question of Mr.Knight?

The witness may be excused.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony
here? Mr. Buell, did you have anything further?

MR, BUELL: May it please the Coammission, in view of
the eubatantiél progress that Mr. Knight has made to date with
this gathering system ia Cha Cha as well as in Totah, I would 1like,
on venAll Of ran American, O mMOve ﬁmt the Cormission continue
this case until the Saptember- regular hearing. TI feel by then,
and a8 Mr. EKnight has testified here today, we, the operator, Mr.
Knight, as well as the Camission, will be in a better position
then to see ths exact progress, the amount of gas we are abie to
take at that time, and on behalf of Pan American, I would like to
move to continue this case until the Septembe:r regulsr hearing.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Christy.

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy for Humble 0Oll & Refining

o




Campany, on® of the operators in the pools in qQuestion. I might
state initially in the July hearing Humble stated that informal
reports of progress would be given to the Ol Conservation Com-
- missionts Farmington office every ten days to two weeks. Three
$
T of these reports were made between July 19th and August 2nd, and
3 § today's testimony is offered as the fourth progress report.
S ° ,
) ~ W6 believe that continued progress will be made by the con-
=
- Lroctes, S22 T vodloes kb mmasmans bes ooz ZRIUD NIIC UG
- ~
k f
o There have bheen same minor delays, but steady and accelerated pro-
- =3
w greas is being made here at this time, and we anticipate it to cons
. &
= tinus.
™ |
) & We recognize that the Coamission -- the loss of this gas mM
-
LQS welgh on the Camission's mind. However, and as Mr. Buell pointoq
< out, in the July haarins +his Camissionts duty iz to prevent allow-
ﬁ able waste, both for oll and for gas, and it should be remembered
Py
E that we are here dealing with a marginal gas producing area within
;: a major 0il producing area. Any consideration &8 o uvne econamics
21 or as to avoiding allowable waste should be measured against -- thé
e ¢
:q: ) saving of the ges should be mcasured agalnst the loss of taxable
3
S : revenue by shutting in this field, which comprises some thirty—fivT
S | to forty percent of all oil produced in Northwest New Mexico, plus
3 the additional risk of logs of the West Coast market, whieh was
mentioned in the July prorationing hearing. Therefore, Humble
would join in Pan American's request, and motion that the case
be continmed to the September hearing, at which time we believe

_ _,"\
)
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that the red line will be substantially further on the Operatorts

Exhibit 3. Thank you.

MR, PRTER: Mr. Mason.

MR. MASON: John Mason, E1 Paso Natural Gas Products
Company. We wish to join in the motion made by Pan American, and
by Humble!s statement in support of that motion that the hearing
be continued until the September hearing. We, too, feel that at
+hod Lide Vi wOie up-uo-uass PIlivss iepury wiil show the Cam-
mission tetter as to how much gas ia being taken at that time, and
then we will be able to predict with more reasonable acowracy when
ths balance of the gas will ve taken, and can, from that informa-
tion, better determine what effect a no-flare order, possibly no-
flare order may have upon the oll production and Northwest market
situation. We urge that the hearing be continued for another -
thirty deys, until the September heering.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anything to say concern-
ing Mr. Buell's motion? The Cammlasion has decided to continue

the case until the regular September hearing, Mr. Buell.
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I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, in and for the County of
Bermalillo, State of New Mexico, 40 hereby certify that the fore- |
going and attashed Transeript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
011 Conservation Camission was reported by me in manht na ahnwbo
hand and reduced to typewritten transcript under by personal supert
vision, and that the same is a true and correct record, to the
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITHNESS my Hai® and Seal unis, the 23rd day of August, 1961,
in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New
Mexico.
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My Cammission expires:

June 19, 1963
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVAT ION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

September 13, 1961

THE MATTER OF: 3
The hearing called by the Oil Conservation )
Commission on its own motion to consider the )
promulaatinn nf an ardax j**‘“’_‘:"_ti’:; o f;u,_._;
ing of casinghead gas from oil wells in the )
Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pools, )
San Juan County, New Mexico. : )

CASE 2215
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BEFORE THE

I CONDERVATLON ConlMImiTON
Santa Fe, New Moxico
September 13, 1901

IN THE MATTER CF:

The hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its owr motion to consider the
promulgation of an order nrohibhitina the flara-
ing of casinghead gas from oil wells in the
Cha Cha=Gallup and Totah-Ga:tlup 0il Pocls,

San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 2215

[N T N S E T |

BEFORE:
Mr, A. L. Porter
Mr. E. S. Jonnny Walxker

Honorable Edwin L. Mochem

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order. .c'll takp
next Case 2215,

MR. MORRIS: Case 2215: 1In the matter of the hearing
called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to
consider the promulgation of an order prohibiting the flaring of
casinghead gas from o0il wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-
Gallup 0il Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

M. PORTER: Mr. Buell,

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, Guy Buell with

Pan American Petrnleum Cornoration

Tha CaAammien~
Y. HEATGIR RS Hit i i

. . .
SAm s 112
DAl v a

~ .o =
EN l)\_}, N

would like to present Mr. Knight again today to report for all the

operators in both pools, as well as himself, on his progress since
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the August regular hearing.
MR, PORTIR: That will be fine, Mr, Buell., Will vyou
have Mr. Knight come forward, please, and be sworn?

(Witncss sworn, )

DEAN KNIGHT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Knight, would you state your complete name for the

—— o

A My name is Dean Knight.

Q Where do you live, Mr., Knight?

A I live in Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Q | What is your capacity with the Knight Manufacturing and

Supply Company?
A I am President of that ftirm,

Q And I believe you stated at past portions of this hear=-

ing that your company is installing the field-wide gathering svsteps

in both pools?

A That is correct.

Q Speaking generally, Mr. Knight, before we go into de-
tailed discussions of these exhibits, you have attended past porti
of these hearings and you've heard we operators tell the Commissio

that the effort we operators are making in these two vools, as

pns -
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woll as the effort on vony part, was vomsoal, Do you agreoe with
that, acnerallyy

A Yos, that iy corroct,

) Nhy, in your opinion, is that unusua! conservation

effort, Mr, Knight?

A The main unusual thing about it is that usually-when
you start out to install é compression system in an oil field,
which this is not a gas field, the field is drilled out and you
know what you are doing., You can go to each wellhead, you can
measure the gas, you can calculate it and you can design your

system around ihat. That has not been true in this case.

(3 T =
- a

N

1igve past tesilmony in this record will reflect

that we've had a rapid rate of development in both pools, is that

right?
A That is true.
Q Has that caused you to have to modify, revise, and

change the design and pipe capacity of your system in both pools?
A Yes, Up to this point we have changed almost everythin%
except the idea of doing it, everything in the pool has been
changed at least once.
Q Have these changes been not only in extensionsto your

original design, but modification in the orierinal designs them-

selves?
A Yes, they have,
Q 1t miaght be well for the record if we can make a

-
.
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comparison, so the record will reflect just how rapidly these two
pools have grown. If memory serves me correctly, active contract
negotiations to handle the casinghead gas began between you and
the operators back in March of 19617

A That is correct.

Q Do *ou happen to recall the number of wells completed

in each pool as of March, 19617

A Yes, in the Totah Pool in March there were twenty-one
wells completed; and in the Cha Cha Pool there were forty-one

wells completed, for a total of sixty-two wells in both pools.

e - ~ AL g b ] AN oY 4R Nal

A AL OUF NMdLrell 1Ly LYOLY

A tnat 1s coriect.

Q Do you happen to know the number of wells completed in

each pool as of September 1?

A Yes, in the Totah Pool there are now {ifty-four wells;
in the Cha Cha Pool there are now seventy-five wells, for a total
of one hundred twenty-nine wells, This pool has more than doubled
since we started our contract negotiations.,

Q That's over a hundred percen£ increase in the number
of wells in both pools since we started work in our efforts to
save this gas?

A Yes, that is true.

Q All right. Do you happen to recall offhand how much
footage of additional pipe you have had to add to the system as

it was originally designed?
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A In round fionres, the original system was about 100,000
feet, or converting it tn miles, roughly twenty miles, and we
have added to that roughly 25,000 feet, or a twenty-five percent
increase in pipe length. Also there has been two or three increas
in pipe diameters at wvarious critical points,

Q Have you had to make these changes more or less on a
day to day basis as the two pools have grown?

A Yes, we have had to, and sometimes we had to hold up.
I know that during this last month we held up one piece of constr
tion for about eight days to get in some ten-inch and some eight-
which were goiny to be desperately needed, where
originally the design called for six-inch,

Q Can you-think of a good example we might use to point
out to the Commissioners of one example of an extension area or
a step-out development?

A Yes, we, when we started this ir the four Sections up
in the Norihwest Section ot totah, there were no wells. Today
Pan American on that four Sections has eight welle in Totah and
two in the Cha Cha Pool, for a total of ten wells that dida't even?
exist and weren't even thought to be drilled in March, but they
are nuw,

Q Was that a sizeabl2 step out, a sizeable extension from* W
the established production in Totah and Cha Cha?

A Yes, those ten wells represent roughly twenty percent

of the whole Totah Pool today with their fifty-four wells.

-, "' ‘X'
)
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Q Before we go to the exhibits which we nut on the wall
Lo show *he nrogress as of today, I'm going to direct your atten-
tion back to the exhibit that was offered at the August regular
hearing portion of this case, I believe that's Operator's Exhibit
3, and ask you to briefly review for the record where we were,

from the standpoint of progress, as of that hearing.

A All right. I believe this is Exhibit 3, and as of that

date thls solld red line was the line that was welded, ditched, anh

in place, which was approximately a2 half of the Cha Cha or, oh,

thirty-three and a third percent of the total system, or less.

Q That was the Chs Cha?
A That was all., There was nothing in Totah, This line

here (indicating) was where the right-of-way had been cleared.
Q This line here?
A The dotted line, or the broken line, The right-of-way

had been cleared, and I believe pipe had been strung over this

8ISa, aind we wele woiking rignt at this point as of the last meet-

ing. This section here was all that was completed, which I would

judge is about thirty percent of the total system,

Q Would you go now to what has been marked as Cperator's
Exhibit No,., 4, and state for the record what that exhibit reflects
(Whereupon, Operator'$ Exhibit
No, 4 marked for identification.
A This is the Cha Cha system as it is today. Now the

solid red line is all the pipe that's completed,in tke ground,
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ditched, covered up, and frankly operating today.
0 The solid red line revresents that portion of the systehp
that is complete and ready to qo?
z A Yes.
g Q Does that include all of the system as it was desigred,
S § or as it existed back in August?
g% A Yes. This was the system that we thought we would use
: 23 in August. This is the red line.
EE Q What ;s the significance of the solid yellow lines on
%’Q} that exhibit? I noiice one in the Southeast portion, and another
Eg Up in tne Northwesi, whali is thal?
SZ A These are extensions that are being made. We have run
é§ the surveys on them, we are waiting on right-of-way, I believe,
= on them; but these are necessary extensions to conserve the gas
g; out of two wells called the Tribal H, 2, and about in roﬁnd figure#,
gg six to eight wells in this area that have been added to this syster
Eé since the last tlme.
Eg . Q These two factors represented by the yellow lines, thaty
;&~ J Eg % represents two examples of additions that you have had to make to
Q % your system as you discussed earlier in your testimony?
g A Yes, those are just plain additions to get more gas
' % that has been brought in since the original setup was made,.
§ 0 What is the significance of the three green dots in the
Southeastern portion of that exhibit?
A These are three comoressors that are citting on this

.~“\
. j
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location, and today they are compressing gas and it i3 being sold
to El Paso Natural Gns Company.

Q What's the significance -- is that arrnow purple? T
can't tell,

A Yes, it's purple. It's almost black, but ilet's call it
purple, a purple arrow.

Q What does it designate?

A That is the tie-in to El Paso Natural, and that is
actually the cash register or delivery point of gas.

Q Do you have an estimate, Mr. Knight, of the volume of g

™ - - 1 -
I

o Cl Paso at that connection, say, today?

>

Yes. As of eight o'clock this morning, the meters
indicated that we were delivering at this point 1.9 million cubic
feet per day. That was at eight o'clock this morning, and we
should increase that before nightfall,

Q Before we go to the exhibit that reflects the Totah
&Wm, el me asn you to briefiy review tor the record the state

of progress that existed at the Auqust reqular hearing.

A All right. The progress, of course, includes all of ths
line -=-

Q I believe you misunderstand me.

A All right.

Q I'm talking of Totah, Where were you in Totah at the

time of the regular hearing?

L A Excuse me. In Totah at the August hearing, there was

‘,"\
4-’v. v
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no pipe in tho ditch: there had been some riqh{-of-way cleared and
some dltches dug, but there was nothing beyond that in the Totah
area as of that date.

Q2 Let me direct your attention now to what has been marke
as Operator's Exhibit %5, What does that exhibit reflect?

(Whereupon, Operator's Exhibit
No. 9 marked for identification.

A This is a map of the Totah area.

Q It would appear from here, Mr. Knight, that actually
in Totah you have two separate and distinct gathering systems, is
that observation correct?

A That is correct.

Q For the purpose of simplification, in your testimony
let's refer to the one in the southeastern portion of your exhibit
as the Southeast system, and the other one the Northwest system,
Generally speaking, did you find the terrain in Totah to be ex-
tremely rough and irregular?

A Yes, the terrain in this area is extremely rough and
particularly right in here (indicating). The operators were not

very careful where they drilled their wells when they drilled them

Q They weren't thinking of you?
A No, they didn't think very much of us at that point.
Q Speaking of the Southeast svstem, what hac necocscitatnd

the almost horseshoes shape of that system?

A Well, actually that was the only way we could put this
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thing toaethoro L conddn't an across those -- what do they call
thom -~ ar-oyos, we call them canvons in our part of the couniry,
We had to come off the top of the hil  , qo down to the bottom and
é then follow the canyon out, and that's what we have done here,
; These solid red lines here are part of the line that is already
g é in place, because it involved this dropping off this 400 feet off
N, the top of these bluffs, and that's why this is in in such a
E\; manner, pecause 1i's 1oltowing the tloor of a canyon., That's the
% only way we could get through,
<z Q Ard again on this exhibit, and with particular referenc?
é to the Southeast system, does the solid red indi¢ate the
; portion of the system that is complete?
% A Yes, the solid red, which is quite small in thié par-
= ticular one, that is in place and done.
§_ Q What is the significance of the broken red and white
E portion?
é >A That is pipe that has been, the right-of-way has been
g . cleared and the pipe is strung, the d_itches are being dug and the
E § work is in progress there,
[ % Q Why haven't you made more progress in that Southeas*
§ system? Why don't we have more solid red there, Mr, Knight?
_ 3 A Well, actuvally there is, we received a letter from EI
* Paso Natural, who said that due to their having to redo this line
completely in here, I think everybndy is aware ~=~
O By "this line", you mean the El Paso?
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A The El1 Paso VYine, They are vedoing the lYines in hore

to be able to take the gquantiiy of gas we have Lo deliver to them,

Over in the other aveas, they did not have to tear out a line and
putl in a new one, but in this area, T understand they're having to
tear out and revise their line, They won't be ready until October
1, and possibly October 15, So we have dropped of{ our work here

and been concentrating in this area here and here (indicating),

e wo ~anld and moe—me s oo U, wiill wds OI prime 1mportance.

Q Do you anticipate any difficulty in having that portionj

of your system now reflected on that exhibit in broken red and

b T VI omn A aeman ek X X ey Il iL
vell G

1‘- .= L

ine, do you anticipatle naving any difficulty in having

0

that complete by the time that El Paso is ready to tie in?

A . No, I don't anticipate any, unlese wa hawve 2 -2in ind
that washes the floors of the canyon in, but I don't anticipate
that at this time of the year.

Q What is the significance of the yellow line, is that
the same that we taiked about on Exhibit 47

A Yes, this is another extension necessitated by more
drilling activity in this area, and another one down in this ares,
and we are planning to tie it in to here so we can go ahead and
take care of this gas in this area {indicating).

Q What stage of wnrk are you at now on that portion shown
in yellow?

A That has been surveyed and right-of-way applications

have again been made, and that's about the status of that one.

%)

N
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Tl Wiy viiige  mnen we come out here to Pan American Tribal

Tt'« vcight at the very beginning, you might say,

. Letts go now to what we have de-ignated as the Northe-
wost system in Totah., Briefly relate to the Commission and the
record where you are on that system now.

A All right. The <olid red line again represents a line

that is in and complete, even including that littie mark up here

(indicating). Now you note that is no good up there, it doesn't

H-2, we had so much gas that it necessitated an entire change in

the system up here, so we had to drop this line, which was schedul

far conctruct f Was Lledred; actually the right

boto

~n
~

+ L mtid AL ..
s g (¥ v L

he right-of-way
of-way permits had been obtained and right-of-way cut across it,.
Then we had to deviate from thot, go LB3CK aiwd Chiange that, increas
ing the size of this line. We came back down here, this all ties
in to it, we had this all scheduled for six-inch; we come back in
here, we had ten-inch here and eight-inch here, and extended the

[

Ch was Uriylnally lour, 1o be able to take all of

~
~

b e
} e

[ waada
saaayg  wvas

Fte

this, which leaves this piece isolated until we can clear this
cornistruction.

Q You have been discussing the northern portion of the
Northwest system in Totah?

A Yes.

) I believe that change in design or addition in design
was necessitated by connecting up our Navajo Tribal H lease, which

youused as an cxample earlier, as an examnle of an extension area?

)

\‘\,!L//




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICEY, Inc.

ALBUNUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONME CH 3-6691

=4 1 A
PAGE {4

A Yos, there are now eight welils un here, which represent

a very sizeable poriion of the total in thi«< narticular Northwest
section, so that necessitated actually a complete change out of
our pipe sizes and thinking on this one situation,

Q Would it be fair to say that when you considered not
only the change in the size of the pipe that has been necessitated
in Totah, but as well as the extension areas themselves, that you

have actually increased the size of your system about fifty percen

T

in Totah? Would that be a fair observation?

A That's just about right, vyes.

3 s £ s R - AL MR A leeese L
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system shown in yellow, the remainder of the system is complete?
A Yes, it is complete.
Q Do the two green dots at the southern portion of the

Northwest system again show compressors installed and on the line?

A Yes, sir, those are installed and operating today.
Q ATC ¥Ou deliveriny to =1 Faso there nowy

A Yes, we're delivering here, as, again, of eight o'clock}
2.9 million feet a day, according to our meter, into El Paso's
lines, at the purple arrow. This again is the cash register or
El Paso's meters.

Q When you consider the gas that you are delivering in

Cha Cha and Totah, what was the total delivery from both fields?

A The total delivery at eight o'clock was 4,4 million,
Q I believe you stated that you expecied that to increase
é "ij

~h
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will increase our delivery every dav, so it will be a daily growth

-

before the day is over?
A Yoes.
) Do you have an estimate of the rate that you will be

delivering by this afternoon?

A We should pick up close to another million before
nightfall.
Q Mr. Knight. so we can aet some idea. will vour deliverd

ies to El Paso remain at the rate that you have just discussed
until you complete your system, or is it going to be a day by day
incremental increase in deliveries to El Paso?

A Well, this will be almosi a day by day luncrease, because
every time we set a new compressor, it will increase the delivery,

and all that we have to do on this system, outside of addirng these|

extensions, are to add compressors as fast as we can do that. Thaﬁ

now, and not waiting for more system or more anything. The same
Lhing, ihis work can go anhead and progress, and when that's done
we can start producing there as well as here and over here. So
actually, from now on this thing will grow every day.

Q How are you selecting the batteries you are connecting
to first, Mr. Knight? Do you have any method in your selection?

A We are trying to select at the moment batteries that
vie can obtain the most gas from and get the most conserved,
That's our attitude at the moment. We are, therefore, picking

separators not necessarily that make the most gas, but ones that
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they'»e holding the most pressure, that enable us to make the

maximum delivery and save the maximum amount of gas.

m

From the standpoint of compressors, as 1 recall your

testimony in July and August, I believe you said yvou planned on
putting in thirty-three, is that correct?

A That's roughly correct, yes.

Q The exhibit in your testimony shows that five are in-
stalled and on the line. Could you give the Commissien some idea
of your scheduled tie-in of compressors on the system?

A Yes, our compressors should be tied in at the rate of
abcut‘twc sind a uail{ Lo three per week. Now we've had to make
some w. e changes here in our compressors, in that we have in-
creased the system. In other words, this thing is growing so
rapidly, and Mr, Mallarney is at the Farmington site now doing
some re-engineering on sizes needed, and we are increasing the
size per machine., We are *‘rying to put in the large ones first
aud we ilave increased that by one size. We should be able %o
average about two and a half to three of those per week from now
on,

Q How many crews or how many people do you have installinF
your compressors now?

A We have three of our key personnel that are doing the
fine work, the precision work.We are using all the contract labor

that we can use well, but contract labor, of course, is not avail-

able to do the precision work,
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You mean the ordinary roustabout or roughneck can't

hook up a compressor?

A He can only go so tar and then our men must finish,
because at that point you can use labor that isn't good or it
isn't quite competent, and you will run into headaches a little
later down the line that you would have avoided nad you done it
with your own people. We have these three men out there workino

as hard as they can go.

Q Are they working seven days a week?

A I think they are working eight, from the reports I hear
from them. Thav'ra talling me that  anvhow,

Q The July and August portion of this case, Mr. Knight,

you estimated a target date of October 1 of being complete. Do
you feel that you are going to need to revise that target date?

A Yes, we will have to, because of the extensions and
additions that we have made., I think that a real target date for
comnlotion now chould Lo sround Noveinber 15Le  We liave S0 much
more to complete than we had in August.

Q Were these changes and médifications in the design ad
the content of your system, were they time-consuming, did they

A Yes, that sort of thing always causes delay, and you

reduce your efficiency.

Q And you now estimate a target date of November 17
A That's for everything, vyes. As we have stated before,
‘\" E i ’,/
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this thing will qgrow every day, but to be complete is another
guestion and 1 wonld say that that must be now November 1.
0 Well, Mr, Knight, we «- by "we" I mean all the operaton

and yourself -~ started from scratch on this in March. You esti-

mate target date now of November 1. That's a little less than

eight months. 1In your opinion, do you feel that the progress thaﬁ

nas peen made in these two pools, when you consider the myriad
problems that you and we operators have encountered, do you feel
that being as far as we are now and with a completion date by
November 1 is a significant conservation achievement?

A i think it's very significant, because at this point

we are five and a half monthsalong from the start of negotiations.

I have seen many of these thinas where the negotiations took longer

than that. We have completed negotiations, we have put in the

majority of the pipe in the ground. and we are actually deliverin%

gas in five and a half months; and I think that's quite an achieve}

ment. And then your eight months that you are talking about is
a completion date of everything, and that is, I believe, also
quite rapid.

MR. BUELL: I believe that's all that we have at this
time,

MR. PORTER: Any questions of Mr, Knight?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir,

MR. PORTER: Mr, Morris,
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, MORRIS:

0 Mr. Knight, you stated that part of the delay that's
been caused has been due to the increase in the number of wells
that. have been brought in in these two pools. After the system
that you have is fully installed and completely operative, how
long do you think it will take for you to connect new wells that
are brought in in these two pools, that might be brought in as
normal extensions of the pool?

A In other words, you are talking sbout a complete new -
not a new well where we already have 3 battery, you sre talking
about extending the lines to reach a new battery that's even
further away than it is now?

Q Yes, sir.

A I think we should have, from scratch, you've got your
survey, permission to survey, of course, depending on which way

vou are aninn  whathor

~
. ~an

nw Tmaaz
-

ndian lands or rederal lands, and then
your permit to construct and your construction. I would think
that the very minimum figure there should be sixty days, and
would like to have ninety to make any sizeable extensions. Tf
you were just running 2 fecw teet, then you might do it invless,
but you have quite a lot of paper work that must be cleared before
you can actually do anything.

Q Then if you had a normal step-out development, it still

might take as much as sixty or ninety days to connect up a new wel

- \k
B )
N
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As your facility is oresently desioned, what is the

maximum amount of gas per day that you can handle, or i< there a

maximum figure?

A There's always a maximum. I would hate to state any
certain maximum, because therc¢ are always little changes that you
can make tovincrease that, but I would say with ease we should
be able to process 30,000,000 plus.

Q I believe at the last hearing of this case Mr. Arnold
gave us some figures that indicated there were some over 28,000
mcf per day ¢f gas being flared at that time. Nouw Lhat figure
was some 6,000 mcf per day over the figure that he gave us for
the month before. Now if the field continues to be developed at
that rate, you are going to be over your 30,000 per day figure
pretty fast.

A Yes, I think all-of thos$e instances merely necessitate
ruaning & nighel pilessuie on uvur main iine, and there also is
another tie-in with El Paso up in the Northwest end of Cha Cha
that can be made, which will help us if we have to go that way.

I think that actually we can keep up with this pool.

Q I believe you stated that you had to abandon your ideas
of using six-inch vipe in soms places and using eight-inch. DNo
you think that you'll have to revise your program any more, will

you have to increase the size of the pipe as new wells are brought

in?
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£ That was made on the Norsthwest Totahe  Actually thero
fsntl oany olacy tor anvbody oo 4o v i1 there, unlecs they ifump
the river.  1f they tamp the vivor) the lonical place to bring
them in i< on the Northwest ot Cha Cha. 1 think we are adequate
there, and there can be no extensions of the Last end of the
Northwest system, so we have no problem there: so I think that
system is adequate at this point.

" If development continues in these two pools at the
present rate, do you think you can keep up with it?

A We are going to make every effort to.

Q You say Nevember lst is now your Larget date?
: {07 L exiensloas, completions, everything.

Q You foresee any more uncharted reefs in your course?

A I think not. I think everything is rolling pretty
smooth, actually, and certainly there could be more extensions
on the Southeast end up there that by the time of November 1 we're
c+till not through, bul I tiilnk itnat this system as it's shown here
can be through on November 1lst, and personally I hope they keep
going down there because it's only money that we're after, and all
that adds to it in the long run. 1 hope they keep drilline and
go clear down to -- I don't know what's down here, but I'm ready.

MR. MORRIS: Thank you,
MR. PORTER: We hope it does, too, Mr., Knight, Do

you care to make an estimate aboul how much gas you think you'll

be taking into the system by Cctober lst?
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g I bolieve that we could add saf-»ly hore an avorage of
a half million feat pey day for the next thirty days without any
problem at all, In other words, by -- did you say the end of
§ Cctober?
5 Mk. PORTER: No, sir, 1 said Cctober 1st,
g % A October 1st, that's roughly seventeen days. We should
e - :; ~have another eight to ten million feet per day going in at that
ES time, I'm being rather conservative in my thinking.
Eg MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter, did you have a question?
“ MR. NUTTER: No, sir.
éé MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, do you have another question?
. 52 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
é; BY MR. BUELL:
= Q I think it's pretty obvious in the record, since you
gg are delivering to El Paso, you did g»>t youf F.P.C,?
Eé A Yes, I hope so. So's El Paso. Yes, we received that.
ES MR. BUELL: That's all I have. I would like to formalhb
Eg o of fer Operators' Exhibits 4 and 5.
Eg % MR. PORTER: Any questions concerning the exhibits?
< : The exhibits will be admitted. If no further questions of Mr.
% Knighi, he may we excuscd.
. : (Witness excused.)
| MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.
MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, in view of
the substantial progress that I sincerely feel has been shown here

>y
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today in tho short interval since the Avaust roqgular hearing, 1
would like to meve thoi this case be continued unti! the reqgular
October hearing. 1 don't see any sence in burdening the record
with statements that we've already put in relative to the marginal
nature of the economics of gathering and saving ihis gas. Actuall
it can hest be described as a conservation effort,strictly for the

sake of conservation.

T helisve the rornrd ¢ ~Alear +hat neithar the nppratan

or Mr. Knight are going to make any significant amount of money
out of saving this casinghead gas. It is simply a conservation
effort. 1In view of the diligence that I fecl the operators have
shown, as well as the diiigence of Mr. Knight in completing these
systems, I would like to move for a continuance.

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble Oil
and Refining. We would concur in the motionh of Pan American and
the statements of Mr. Buell; and on a personal note, I understand

have Lhe pleasure of belng ncst to this

.
— e~ X -
that wa 31 Going 1o

Commission in its October hearing at Roswell, and we would like
to have the pleasure of Mr. Knigﬁt's company, and all these gentle
men that are interested in this matter. W2 urge this Commission
to continue the matter until the October hearing,

MR. MASON: John Mason, El Paso Natural Gas Products
Company., We likewise would like to support Mr. Buell's motion
for continuance, and z2s has been seen from Mr, Knight's testimony

this morning, that since overcoming that uncharted financial reef

-~

—

o,
“\‘, E ;/’/
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that he encountered, which was back in July sometime, that he has

vroceeded with diligence, and some gas 1o beina moved today.

However, Mr. Knight has been forced to work with some difficult
problems and has been faced with these problems and will continue
to be faced with them in the next {few weeks, I think,

This has been almost an impossible and unprecedented
task he has taken on, to try to construct and devise a gathering
exvedom i~ =n sz o thot 170 Jeveaoplng at a rapid pace.

In the past few months, the Commission has exhibited
an understanding of the situation, and for that the operators are
quite grateful. We would hope that the Commission would continue
to recognize that in the Cha Cha and Totah areas we do have an

unusuval and difficult situation which requires the special'con-

sideration which the Commission has been giving it each month,

"and this month is no exception to that, inasmuch as we're not

necessarily looking at the same situation this month as we were
looking at last month.

The statements that have been made by Mr. Knight in
previous hearings in July and August were not cmpty promises or
oredictions on his part, but I'm sure that they were made in good
faith in view of the circumstances which were existing at that
time,

We feel that the Commission should not base the decisio
today on the predictions which were made in view of the facts

existing back last month, Those conditions have been changed, as

o)

~{
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we have ceen from Mr. Kedight's tecstimony, and therofore the
decision rendered today with respect to this matter should be made
after considering the facts as they exist today.

§ So we, in view of Mr. Knight's testimony and in view
; of what 1 have just said, would also like to urge that Pan Americah
S § and Mr., Buell's request for a continuance be granted.
%% MR. PORTER: Does anvone else care tn comment an
§3 counsel's motion?
EE MR. SWANSON: Clarence Swanson, Aztec Cil and Gas. We
3 .
53 concur in the request for continuance of the case and wish merely
ég to say that we have been delighted with the progress that has been|
S; made, and feel that it is significant.
gi We think that all parties have exhibited exceptional
;: good faith, and the work has really gone better than could be
gg 'expected in view of the changes. We, tco, urge the Commission to
Eg consider the application for continuance of this case until the
EI October nearing.
3 ;: . MR. PORTER: The Commission was wondering whether Mr.
-;z Eg % Bratton was speaking for his client or the Chamber of Commerce?
Eg % MR. BRATTON: That's an awkward question, beqause I
g have with me Mr, John O'Dell, the attorney for Humble out of
. g Denver. I was speaking for my client,
. MR. PORTER: The Commission will continue the case
until the regular Qctober hearing.
K¥NX
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STATE OF NIW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF RERNALILIO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcrint of Proceedings beflfore the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype

and +haf the sAMme wAac rgr‘_\u‘c_\d t’:u +q’nn-ur
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n LransCrlipl under my

personal supervision, and contains a true and correct record of

said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,
DATED this 20th day of September, 1961, in the City of

1.

Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.
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NOTARY PUBLIC -
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963,
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- Roswell, New Mexico ‘
October 13, 19vl |

REGULAR HEARING i

¥ 1'3
- U I - - e - - - -
; 53 | IN THE MATTER OF: )
2y )
- g §§ The hearing called by the 01l Conser- )
o i vation Commission on its own motion to )} CASE 2215
; - e consider the promulgation of an order )
o ES pronibiting the riaring of casinghead )
! = gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha- )
| - ~ Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pools, San )
o E§ Juan County, New Mexico. )
o )
1 o
™ ga BEFORE: Mr. A. L. Porter
' ~
i RS
= R
! = TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
S ,
9 ac MR. PORTER: Case Number 2215; in the matter of the
. ’
§ - E§ hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own
4
N : =$ motion to consider the promulgation of an order prohibiting the
— LS
el ‘ L :
o Eg flaring of casinghead gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup
j §§ and Totah=-Gallup 01l Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.
ol
= :-
- S MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, Dick Morris,
i Qe
el e
¢~ tappearing on behalf of the Commission. Ve will have one witness,
- 3z
J E;

MR. PORTER: I would like to call for other appearances

e

in the case.

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, appearing for Humble Oil

‘AI and Refining Company, Ewell Walsh for El Paso Natural Gas Products

B
T
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Company.
MR. SWANSON: Kenneth Swinson; Aztec 011},
MR. MORRIS: We will call Mr, Arnold.

(Witness Sworn.)

EMERY ARNOLD,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. MORRIS:

Q Will the witness state his name and position, please?

A Emery Arnold; Supervisor, District 3 of the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission.

Q Are you the same Mr. Arnold who has testified in pre-
vious hearings of this case?

A Yes, I am,

Q Mr. Arnold, do you have figures at hand concerning the
total number of wells producing and the gas-o0il ratio being
produced from the Cha Cha and Totah-Gallup Pools?

A Yes, sir. I do; as of October 15, 1961.

Q As of October 15, 1961°?

A Right.

Q These pouols cuwe under Ui direci supervision of the
Uil Commission, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.




PAGE J
0 Referring first to the Chi Ch.-Gullup oll pool, would
you vell the Commisslion, oleuse, the total number of wells
producing in thit pool .s of October 15th?
h A As of October 15th, there was 80 wells producing.
- P e Q Do you have the gis-oil ratio information on those
< éi wells?
T . R — _
. :: * T ORI LIl UAvls vemwv wi rraw 10UL (( Ol those
€S
%2 wells,
—
- Eg Q Would you give us that information?
n A Yes, sir. The total, calculated total gas of these
— TN
EE 77 wells, using those tests, is 17,400 MCF per day. The average
- &
s gas per well for those 77 welle was 227 MOD ocoi Jay,
-
- 25 Q Now, you have used the average figures, then, from
A
;; the 77 wells to arrive at an average figure for the other three
, EE untested wells?
- = ;
= A Yes, sir. That is right.
.. .
oy
- K Q What was the total gas for 211 80 wells that you
" .=
arrived at?
- &
. S 29 A 18,100 MCF per day.
-~ dn
. Py 2w
§: Q And that figure is based on the most recent infor-
2| mation available?
g A Yes, sir. Tihal is based on bthe latest available
tests in the Cha Cha Pool,.
Q Now, would you give us similar informition on the

~o i
o




Totah-G:llup OL1 Pool¥
A Yes, sir. as of October 15th, there were 9/ wells

producing. Ve had available 49 gas-oll ritio tests, The cal-

culated totul gus from these 49 wells was 10,415 MCF per day.

The average per well was 2135 MCF per day. Therefore, the total

INGTON N A
PHONE 325.1182

gas avallable is 57 times 2135 or 12,140 MCvaer day,

k
nce.

FaAR

Q So the total gas available was Cha Chi-Gallup, 18,160
MCF per day; Totah-Gallup 12,140 MCF per day; for 4 total of
30,000 MCF per day from the two pools?

A Yes, sir. That is correct.

Q Mr. Arnold, it might be of interest to the Commission
to have the oil production of the two pools as of the most
recent information availdable tc you.

A Yes, sir. The latest month on which we had complete

R REPORTING SERVICE,

Al
)

figures was July, in the Cha Cha Pool, total production was
253,750 barrels, for the dally average of 8,185 barrels. The
Totah Pool total production was 212,980 barrels, fcor the month
of July. Dzily average was 6,870 barrels. The daily pro-

duction from both pools was 15,055 barrels per day.

DEARNLEY-MEIF

) i‘nis amounts to a sizeable portion of the allowable

Y
ALBUQUTRCGUE. N. M
PHONE 2423 .6601

in the northwest, is that correct?
A Yes, sir, 1t does.
Q Mr. Avrnold, I reallze that there will be other

testimony in this case to the effect that some gas from these

&)
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two pools 1s presently being gathered and put to beneficlary
use; hut, do you know, %o your knowledge, that some of it ig
still belng flared”

A Yes, a slzeable amount of it is still being flared.

Q Do you have any concrete figures as to how much is?

A No. That is changing every day. I think the Knight
manuracturing Company is setting up compressors. L don't Know
whether they are up to the schedule or whether they are behind
schedule. I think the operator can probably testify to that
more accurately than I can.

Q But, you do know that a substantial quantity is still
being flared?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Arnold, in the event the Commission should decide
to enter a no-flare order in thlis case, what recommendations
would you have for excepting some wells from that no-flare
order?

A Yes. I think there should be a provision for admini-
strative exceptions written in the order; based upon economics,

Q In other words, where 1t would not be economically

feasible to gather gas, you would recommend certain wells

showing that, be excepted rom the orger?
A Yes.,
Q Would you also recommend a 90 day period for new

o)

~
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waalls to be connected?

i Yes. I think new wells should have 90 days to get a
connection,

Q Nr. Arnold, there are still a number of wells being
drilled in these two pools?

A Yes. I believe the Totah, right at the moment has
7 than the Cha Cha Aetnally  we ave nat addine
wells very fast, at the present time, in the Cha Cha Pool.

Q Do you have anything further you would like to add,
Mr. Arnold?

A No. I don't believe so.

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, that concludes
the direct examination of IHr. Arnold.

MR. PORTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Arnold?

You may be excused.

(Witness Excused)

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else désire to present
testimony?

MR. BUELL: If the Commission please, at this time,
we operators had planned to present Mr. Knight, so that he could
give the Commission a report on the progress of his efforts in
installing and getting into operation his facilities in both of
these pools. Unfortunately, Mr. Knight could not be with us
today.' He h&s personally asked me to convey to the Commission

his extreme regret and assure the Commission that it took an

\.L
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bccasion of significant importance to keep him from being here.
Actually, Mr. Knight is having his final meeting in
%allas with the various people who are financing his efforts in
these two pools. Those people, some of them are from New York,
some from Houston, and some from California. Due to the great
humber involved in financing this effort, it was impossible for
Lim +n anhadnla +hiaes Fleamal emmmd P = mamas ol s Ao s 2o

For that reason he cannot be here.

However, he has made available his Project Engineer,
Pho is completely familiar with all efforts and the progress and
circumstances, and if the Commission please, we operators would
like to present Mr. Malernee to bring the Commission up-to-date
bn the efforts that have occurred since the September regular
hearing.

MR. PORTER: Would you have your witness come forward
snd be sworn?

(Witness Sworn)

KENT MALERNEE,

ralled as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,
vas examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

RY MR, RIIFLL.

Q Would you state, for the record, please, your complete

name and your position with the Knight Manufacturing Company?

)

Sa b P
[V




SERVICE Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(G

ALBUQUERQUE. N M

ARMINGTON N &

HONE 325 11R2

PHONE 243.6621

PAGE O

A iy name is Kent lMalernee and my position is Project
Enpincer on the Cha Cha and Totah casinghead gas pathering
facilities.

Q In that position, Mr. Malernee, have you been com-
pletely familiar with the efforts of the Knight Manufacturing

Company from the inception, in those two pools?

A S SR

~

Q ir. Malernee, are you familiar with the testimony of
Mr. Knight, as presented to this Commission at the September
regular hearing?

A Yes. I read the transcript of that hearing.

Q In that connection, do you recall the prediction of
Mr. Xnight's anticipated progress that would occur in the interval
between the September hearing and today?

A Yes, sir.

Q " Help me refresh my memory. It was his testimony that
he was hopeful of adding, on an average incremental basis, about
a half a million cubic feet per day delivery to El Paso?

A That was his testimony.

Q I believe he also testified that he was hopeful of

adding in the field, installing in the field, on an average basis,

a week., Is my memory correct?

A Yes, sir.
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¢ Mr. Halernee, have you bLeen able to meet these pre-
dictions of progress since September?
A No. e have not been able to completely meet them. ‘e
experienced some difficulties.
- ;§ Q Have you made progress in that interval?
(3]
- g E: A We feel that we have made definite progress. The
. - ' 3 SR OITIUINAle vl wwu anu 4 naLll o three machines: machines shipped
-0
~ per week, shipped to the field, has been only about two machines
—
- Eg per week. The incremental increase of a half-million cubic feet
- Y per day since the September hearing would be, the capacity at
Eé this time, approximately 20,000,000 cubic feet. I talked to our
gg field-superintendent this morning and he advised me that as of
- ES 8:00 A.M. we are handling a little over 10,000,000 out of the
o= field |
two fields.
ES Q A1l right, sir. What has occurred, Mr., Malernee, to
T ey . C s
=~ prevent you from meeting these predictions of progress made by
N
o
Eg Mr. Knight? What has caused the delay in progress?
. —
Eé A The delay has been caused frum the necessity of re-
:E zé designing our compressor equipment to handle larger volumes of
D oug
z* gas from the --
R4 -
5 0
3% Q Excuse me, Did Mr. Knight cover that in some detail
8 in his testimony in Sentemher?
A He did. Yes, sir,.
Q Did he do additional development in the field that he

W)

S
-h .
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could see the reason for the required significant design modi-

fication in both jathering systerm and size of the compressors

that you installed?

A Yes, sir.
- ;% Q All right. How did you change this design from the
_ gi smaller compressor to a larger compressor? ilas it the design
EE work?
- A Well, not strictly the design; that was the end result.

It was necessary to change the cylinder size. %Yhere we had

anticipated one size machine, it was necessary to go to larger
equipment that would handle the volume of gas, which is now
being flared, from the field.

Q In other words, the delay actually has been cau#ed by

the inability to procure parts for these larger size compressors?

R REPORTING SERVICE, 'nc.

v
4

A That is true.
Q What efforts have been made, on the part of Knight
Manufacturing Company to overcome this bottleneck: if we can

term it "bottleneck?"

A well, after he exhausted his efforts, he contacted the

DEARNLEY-MEIF

producers in the field and advised them of the situation and

ALBUQUERQUE. N. M
PHONE 243.6631

through their Purchasing Department assisténce, they have been

I5h .
A +hain
|

[ads
LR X 2 ¥

Q Are you now receiving all the parts necessary to

fabricate these larger size compresscrs?
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A Yes, sir. Thesc have just recently started arriving

in Tulsa. DMore are on the way.

Q Has your bottleneck in parts been broken and been

cleared up?

o~
- ‘@
z - A It has, yes.
z &
eﬂ N b 3 *r "z ~ - = = - -
- - z3 “ < CLACT e dimaviaee, wruuau yuu dday LIAL, dbL LILS
I0
- . . ~ . L . .
“* ltime, your fabricating plant in Tulsa, is it operating -- vhat I

would term on an assenmbly-line basis, do you have sufficient parts
to get your line rolling again?

A We have parts to get our lines rolling. We are now on
an assembly-line basis, in that when a finished machine is ship-
ped out one door, component parts are brought in another door and

a new machine is started.

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- Q When did your plant get back into operation in this
A
E imanner?
T e
- A It was last Saturday.
o
. ' Eﬂ Q Are you now getting compressors out of the plant and
, Eé shipping them to the pools?
< *:
& =28 A Yes. Ve are.
Qs
Sy Q Do you happen to know when the last one left the plant?
5 Z .
30
<t A The last one left the plant yesterday morning.
" 9 I wonder -- In view of ULite votitleneck in parts beilng

cleared up, I wonder if you have given any consideration to

working overtime or adding a fabricating plant crew so that you

W)
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could turn those compressors out a little more rapidly?
A At the present time we are working one shift on an
overtime bLasis. \‘hen additional component parts are available

to sustain two shifts, bMr. Knight has told me that he is going

on a two shift basis.

T At V- ~ee Al o A b W IR : - - - .
@] I~ LAl al l\l'-: :’_"_ B | - w A a v e ea ey A PAYAYS FERLE SN vilaa L

since this latest obstacle has teen overcome, and you have an

adequate supply of parts now, do you feel, say, over the nexi

hirty days that you will be able to arrive at Mr. Knight's pre-
iction of an incremental average basis of about a half-million
cubic feet per day in your delivery?

A We cannot anticipate any difficulty in meeting that
increment.

Q As of this morning you were delivering to El Paso at

what rate?

A It was a little over 10,000,000: 10.1.

Q 10,000,000 per day?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Malernee, as I recall the September hearing, Mr.

Knight felt that by November 1 the system would be installed
Effectively: 100 percent, completely installed and operating. In
riew of the hottleneclk in parte, that hos set you tack, do you

Feel that you should revise that target date?

A 1 believe it wiil be necessary, yes, to revise that
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target date,

Q Jhat, in your opinion, based on your knowledge of the
operation and progress that is being made, at this time., what is
your best estimate of the target date: teing effectively, 100

percent complete?

EATEEY —

DU CIULLEGUIG, 4o ouu siuudblon now stands, of actual

FARMIN iTON N
PHONI 325.1182

completion, including the extension lines which we have added,
is December 1.
Q All right, sir. lr. lMalernee, let me ask you now, to
go over to the board where we have posted our exhibits and in
that you will be a considerable distance from the reporter: please
speak loud enough that he can get your testimony.
I will ask yvu to look now at the exhibit on the left,

marked Operator's Exhibit 6. What does that show?

R REPORTING SERVICE, Irc.

¥
4

A That is the Cha Cha casinghead gathering system.
Q Would you briefly review for the Commission the status
of that system as of the September hearing: so that we can com-

pare the progress that has been made in the inter-period?

DEARNLEY-MEIF

A The solid red line down through here, (indicating) in-

cluding this solid red line, (indicating) and including this

ALBUQUERQUE. N. M
PHONE 2183.6601

yellow line down through, to here, {indicating) was the same:
it has not bheen chonged At this point in September we did nolb

have a compressor installed:; we have one installed there now.

Q Insvead of saying, Vthis point', with your pointer,
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Just pive the section.

A Very well. In section 17, we have installed a com-
oressor which was not located there at the time of the Seotemier
hearing.

Q A1l right, sir.
= oze n Uii 111LU LT malfl COLIPIEDSUL Stallull Ll Oeculon Lo,
= Z
P— io
3 “% fthe point of delivery to El Paso Natural Gas main line. at the
-0
E: Septembe~ hearing we had three machines: we now have six. On
- Eé down into Section 15, we have installed a field comrressor which
7))
- 0 was not in there at the time of the September hearing. Further
z
g: on from it. between Section 22 and 23, an extension line that
T A
ES was shown in solid yvellow at the September hearing. which denoted
-
TR “survey made in" and has now been -- the right-of-way has been
-~
Py
- cleared. The ditches, I believe all the ditches now have been
A
- EE cut with pipe strung, as denoted by dashed red and white lines.
T e
= Q All right. Let's re~-cap now, the Cha Cha from the
N
o~
hQ standpoint of additional completions, at the time of the last
- v
gé hearing we had three, how many do we have now?
= e
ES 28 A e have a total of eight.
‘ §S Q Five have been added this Seotember in spite of the
o Z .
>0
i% |bottleneck?
;"... A RS ht+

P AI.-A.bAAVI

Q A1l right, sir. Go now to what has been marked
Operator's Fxhibit 7. what does that exhivit reflect?
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A That is the Totoah casinghead gathering system,
i Rather systems?
A Actually it 1is systenm,
Q \ie refer as to northwest system and southeast system,
- » g
:- |Let's start out with the southeast: with resnect to the system
3
’ . ;; LIEL €. whau oo wevwii ol SInTT Gontamban?
20
L8 A Since September our mair line, represented by this

horseshoe, has been completed and is ready for gas.

Q You are referring to the solid red line in the south-
east system?

A That is correct.

Q At the time of the last hearing. although some work
had been done, the pipe had not been vut in the ground and tested

and ready for operation?

R REPORTING SERVICE, In-.

J

A No, sir. It had not.

Q A1l right, sir. Let's go to the northwest system;
has there been any substantial change in this system since
September, significant charge in the northwest, that is?

A There has been the addition of one comovressor at the

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

main comoressor station for the northwest. This is located in

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 223.6621

Section 33 and one field and booster compressor in Section 20:
+hAawa hne AV s P ]
LV R VI I V) aalan) (AR Uy Y L, UJ.E,‘LA.L

Q A1l right. sir. Let me ask you this: UDNr, Malernee,

with respect to both systems. why hasn't more work been done in

(@]
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retting the pine in the ground in these?

A These extensions, the rear part of the pioeline, has
been designed to go out and get the new developments.

Q Why haven't you laid more pipe in that regard?

A e had enough pipe in the ground that we could handle
all the gas for which we had compressor facilities available.
Theretore, we were more 1nterested 1N AeVOL1Ng our time and
attention to the installation of compression equipment:; to con-
serve as much gas as we could rather than extend the pipelines
f'or future use.

Q In other words, during this pas: month, your primary
objective has been getting compressors into the field?

A That is true.

Q Let me ask you with respect to the pipeline: pipe
Wextensions rather, is that pipe on order or enroute?

A It is,

Q Do-you anticipate any difficulty at all in having pipe
in the ground and ready to go by the time you get your compressor
strength up sufficiently to handle gas from extensions?

A ileather permitting: we are anticipating no problem.

All right, sir. You want to go back to your seat,

as you went through your testimony, as I recall, we had a total of

five compressors in both pools at the time of the last hearing?

-
~
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A Yes, sir, e did.

¢ we now have, if ny arithmetic is correct --
A We have a total of 12: that I recall.
Q@ So, in spite of the bottleneck in parts that you en-

countered, you have been able to increase your compressor
strength in these pools by over 100 percent?

A Risht

Q And with the bottleneck now broken and fabricating
there in Tulsa on an assembly line basis, with one machine coming
out one door, all completed and a frame on a skid coming in the
back door; you certainly hope to do better in the time to come?

A We certaiﬁly do. It looks like there will be no
difficulty in doing so.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I believe
that is all tha2 direct we have at this time, May I formally offel
the Operator's Exhibits 6 and 77

MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibits will be
admitted,

(Whereupon Operator's Exhibits 6 and 7 were admitted
in evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Anyone have any questions of Mr. Malernee]

MR. MORRTS: Yes, sir,

TP I I T T I T R
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CROSS-F{AMTNATION

BY LR. MORRIS:

i lir. Malernee, you say that vou hove to add, roughly,

a half-million feet of gas per day to your line?

A Yes. Now, that is on an average basis.

G On an average basis?

A Richt

Q At that rate, with about 20,000,000 plus feet of gas

being left to be collected, at the present level of production,
according to my figures, if you attain that average level, that

average rate of adding on, you should have your system complete

somewhere around the 18th of November; does that about match your

figures?

A 20,000,000 to a half-million is 4O days¥ I was
figuring a month and a half to test it first, which would be,
normally, 45 days.

Q December 1lst would actually give you a little leeway
on your half-million a day, would it not?

A On the estimated basis; yes, sir.

Q If the Commission should decide to enter an order in
this case, a-no—flare order and to make the effective date of
the order around December 1lst, do vou foresee any difficulty in
living under that order?

A Right now we could not foresee any. There have been

other things that come into this that we did not foresee, e

)
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feel, right now, everything has been cleared: but, weather could
be a material factor in effecting that.

Q Do you see any factor other than weather that you might
be able to foresee: and reefs chartered or unchartered in the
path?

A We do not see any; no, sir.

~
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be his recommendation for allowing exceptions for the new wells to
be hooked up; do you believe that, on a normal step-out develop-
ment well, do you feel that the well could be hooked up in the
90 day period: once the system is complete?

A Under normal conditions, it can: under normal every
day conditions, if it is just a usual step-out of existing wells
in the field, 90 days should ve sufficient time.

MR. MORRIS: That is all 1 have.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Malernee, I don't have your name. iould you spell

that for me?

A M-a~l-e-r-n-e-e.

Q E-e?

A Double e at the ending.

Q Mr, Malernee, I just wanted t¢ ask you a couple of

questions on the Cha Cha, Totah Pools, if T might., For one thing,

you said last Saturday you really got to rolling and turned out

)
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i

Q

Q

A

Q
A

Q
A
Q

+

Mr., Malernee

a compressor: how many compressors did you turn out the week

ending Saturday?

e shipped two last week.
You got two made last week?
Right.

How about the week before; how many did you make?

. vy e
Dh let'le cee Mr Nuttan T don't rocdll exacily now

those things have been scheduled. I haven't been in the office
very mﬁch of the time., I dont know. They --

Well, I was just wondering: since you got roliing
baturday, I was just wondering how you were rolling previous to
that and how fast you were rolling now?

We shipped two machines last week and then again
Tuesday we shipped one more; which the average time, as we are set
1p, on running them through the shop on a production basis is
bbout a day and a half per machine.

How many have you shipped this week?

This week we have only shipped, the one yesterday.

Fhey are working on --

You got rolling Saturday and you have made one so far?

Right.

, cnc thing you pointed oul in your testi-

nony when Mr. Buell was questioning you was the fact that you

have changed the size of these compressors to meet the increased

g

A
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amount of gas that is available in the nools. How many of these

compressors have teen changed in size frorm the original plan?

A From the original plan? Just about every cne has been.
Q what was the original capacity of those, of these

that --
A On the original plans we were wofking at a line total,

from the two fields, of avproximatelv 2N 0NN NON Ffant an ~Aur lina
sizes. The thing that has effected us more than anything else
on compressor size, has been the maximum rate of discharged
pressure. To achieve the higher capacity, even with the pipe
changes that we have put in there, most of the pipeline changes
were on the insertion side where it would be extremely difficult
to get to a compressor to service it, we have had to go to
higher pressure machines which will operate the line at a higher
operating system.

Q Are these one or two-phase compressors?

A Each individual compressor is finished single-phase,
we are staging them in the field.

Q 1 see.

A Right now, in the field, we are running two stages

with the third stage standing by.

Q What was the original --
A Single-phase.
2 Single-phase?
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i Cur orifinal plan was a total of three standings by. not
having to go so hirh on the vressure on the f'irst stage. The
first stage ones are c¢ritical because they are allocated in the
field. If you have 95 pound machine sitting out in the field
and you have to have 150 pounds to get the gas through the line:
that 95 pound machine just won't hack it and you have to replace
it with a larger unit. In addition to which -- As an examnla.
there is one installation where we had originally sized the
lcompressor and facilities at 100 -- about 140 horses and our
system was set up on that. Right now, in that system, we have
had to resize it to over 300 horsepower at that one vpoint.

Q This is one particular compressor?

A That is one particular installation. To get as much
as as We can, we are putting the machines in so they will be
hf the most henefit. At the present time there are some of them
khat will have to be moved and we realize it at this time.

Q Well, now, in the changing of compressors that vou
found necessary, you state that each of these stations is probably
poing to be a three-stage compressor facility with three separate
compressors. Now, the big compressor has to be in the first
Qge; Low abéub vite scecond and third stage-s

A The second and third sta
located at the station. The first stage is out in the field,

they pump through the line into the station. That has been
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another factor there: on the second stage we had designed our
plant for all wells on all three, what we classify as our fan
compression station. ' had sized up the station Lo handle a
certain number of machines. F[ut with the increased capacities,
we have had to increase the size of machines that are put on each

individual pad. An example of this change in size that we are
v._talkin;zukaboute the marhinse thot wa haua ~ne Lhomo o ab oo o0 0s
machines total value in horsepower is close to 1,000. Three
machines that we have in the shop and scheduied through next, will
deliver half that horsepower. Using three machines to delivér
half the horsepower of the twelve existing machines. That is an
pxample of the way we have had to go -n this.

Q Well, is this typical of what you are -- How many
compressors do you eventually plan to install?

A Originally we planned to install somewhere in the
brder of 35. By going to larger sizes and with the increased
bapacity; it looks like now we are going to be closer to 45.
Although, again, the number of compressor units has nothing,

bnly in that it is a physical number and it dces not necessarily
Hennote the quantity of gas which each individual one can handle
pecause compréssors are available that, if you have got the money
Lo pay for them would handle the ontire system with one machine.

Q They are available when jou can get them?

A Vlell, it is an expensive way of putting in a systemn.

he length of life does not justify that exvense, If you have got

*)

o
Pl
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a 25 or LO year vay-out on the thing, then you can set uvn the
systen with tig pive and pull it 211 into one cororessor and you
don't have the problems that we have with a system such as this
continuing in both directions, just about, with the development
;§ and short pay-out or the short predicted life, you might say, of
¢ §% lthe rield.
; R
R . i Q Well, now, of the original 35 compressors that you
B ?ﬂ planned; now you are thinking about 45, how many of these have
- Eé actually been changed from the original design capacity®
?0 A Mr. Nutter, I can give you that infofmation with the
Ei data that I have in my briefcase; but, it would take a couple
- EE of hours to go through and check every one of them. Since the
- éé original design, I would estimate that, of the original 35, that
= we have changed about 20, substantially. We have changed locations
é ) gg due to two machines that are out there right now that are going to
} i Eg be moved. We had planned to leave them where they were originally
‘i. ES set and we have changed the location on, I imagine, 30 of them.
ia - 5§ There has been that much of a change, either, I mean, on size
3 & .
;E ié or actual design.
< ég Q Now, the locatian of comproooor 15 in ilsell, polng
] %é to make the cbmpressors harder to get changed in design and backA
e : order conceivable, so --
A Right.
9 ' -- you changed the size of approximately 20 of the 357
A ‘ile_ have changed the size of the cylinders on at least |

d
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twenty of the original 3% planned.

» Are you acquainted with MNr., Knight's testimony in
August? I think you stated yéu read the one of September.

A Yes. I was at the August hearing.

Q Do you recall him saying there would be no difficulty
in obtaining the compression?
A Yes. Right at that time we were looking at the machines
that were originally designed for the plant. Right now we have
cylinders in our stock which we cannot use because of the change.
Q Well, now, you have got parts ava .iable to assemble
these new compressors:; the ones that you are going to have to
have with the increase in capacity and sc forth. How many com-
pressors can you assemble at the present time: how many parts do

you have available?

A Available right now: we have about six as of today.

Q How long will it take to get those assembled and in the
Field?

A About two weeks.

Q Mr. Malernee, it seems as though a new unchartered

reef may be appearing, too. You mentioned the weather: what
ffect is the-weather going to have in getting in this installa-
Lion?

A The effect of the weather will be, primarily, the foun-

lation, pouring the foundation feor the compressors and, of course
M by > b

Ln_LhaL_parL_n£_Lhe_coun%py—%hefe—are——as*yBU‘ET“
; ; 8 WeIl aware,

ey

A

pragey
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%here arec snow storms that just about keep yvou from doing any-
thing except sticking your nead out the door.
< Put, in reply to two questicons of Mr. Buell's, you

said you anticipated no difficulty?

- A We anticipated no difficulty: the weather can delay

_ E: us for a short time. Around the Farmington area, it is my under-
id 4
:% btanding it hardly -- The concrete would freeze, for example, and

it would be hard to get your foundation in.
Q We didn't anticipate these difficulties in August or
Feptember, did we?
A Ve did not.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Malernee.
MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

BY MR. BRATTON:

R REPORTINS; SERVICE, Inc.

Eﬁ Q Mr. Malernece, what is the designed capacity of the
- =
:E romplete system, with your 45 compressors that you now intend to
. L 3
P~ .
- install?
~
E A We are looking for 30,000,000 cubic feet daily from
;g :% both facilities at the present time: which is enough to handle
~ e
~ % Lhe present amount of gas that the field is producing.
27 :
;E Q You have no plans for expanding the system?
A We are designing the system so that we can tie c¢iato

the end of it and go ahead and pick uv out-lying developments,

Q And it is your testimony that you intend to have this

vsten o 30,000,000 cubic feet cepacity by the first of December?

)
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we are poing to extend every effort to meet that date-

yes, sir,

fit, BRATTON: Thank you very mucn.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness
may be excused.

fWitnoce Froysed;

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, for those
of us who have been in on this conservation effort from the
outset, that is, we ovrerators in the field as well as the
Commission and the Staff; review of the evidence can only reveal
only one thing and that is that is continuous and substantial |
progress. It is true that along the way we have hit, here and
there, an unchartered reef; but, even in spite of that, progress
has continued to be made. We have had testimony with regard to
the set backs; but, over all, progress has been continued. Ve
must realize that, at the outset, when the Commission looked at
the flare situation in these two pools, back in March of this
year, a contract had-not even been negotiated. Since that time
we have negotiated our contracts. Knight Manufacturing Company
has made their effort tc got thels facilities installed. At
this time, a# of 8:00 o'clock this morning, we are saving and

delivering to K1 Paso, over one third of the g=

these two pools. In my mind, that is a significant conservation

effort. I think it is an effort of such magnitude as to warrant

)
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the Commission continuing this case until the November regular
hicaring: and, on behalf of Pan American, I would like to move that
Lhilis case be continued until the November regular hearing.
‘R. PORTER: Any comments?

MR. BRATTON: On behalf of Humble 0il and Refining
Company; Howard Bratton. I will second the motion by Mr. Buell.
[ think we wish as strongly and more strongly than the Commission
Lhat this system were completed today; but, it has not been pos-
%ible to be completed by today. There is one further aspect of
Lhe matter that T believe is worthy of the Commission's attenticn,
it this point, as Mr. Malernee pointed out, this Knight Manu-
facturing has, of course, a contract with all the operators in

the pools. They are placing the compressors, the Knight Manu-
facturing is, in the position to where they will conserve the most
gas. Now, if the Commission should, at this point, enter a no-
Jlare order, it would shut in some -- could shut in some leases

in there and I would refer particularly to Humble's lease in
there; although they are participating in progress on this. If

¢ompressors are placed elsewhere in an effart to sonserve the

most gas, now, this, of course, would result in a severalty of

¢orrelative rights of the pool anomalously.

T have »addwa
R4 208 Tre
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wnble's rignis; Lhe
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situation would be the same as to other operators in the vpool.

4s I say, we wish just as strongly as the Commission that this

)
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system was completed., ‘e have been attempting, through our
traffic departments to help Fr. Knight in every way we could. Ve
strongly urge that the Commission favorably consider Mr. Buell's
motion,

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, Mr. Porter, I
do not wish to either oppose or secénd Mr. Buell's motion; but,
Imerely to comment on it and state for the record, the saga of the
unchartered reef has been heard at several hearings now. It was
#eard first in March, then in May and July, August, September,
and now; at the October hearing. The record in the/case has been
huilt up considerably. At the July and August hearings the
target for the completion was stated by Mr; Knight to be October
lthe first., Certain difficulties were encountered and in
September at the regular hearing of the Commission, that target
pas revised to be November the first and was stated by Mr. Knight
to be the final date. Now, today, at this hearing, we are told
bhat December the first will be as soon as the gathering system
can be completed.

Now, certainly,-I would have to agree with Mr, Buell
hnd Mr., Bratton on all the statements made here: nrogress has
been made. A third of the gas is being collected and that is
progress. At tﬁe same time, we are told that less than half of
bhe gas will be collected by November first: which only a month

ngo was given as the final date for the total completion of the

entire system. Ve are also teld that weather might hamper
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fctivity: but, certainly the weather is not roing to get any
tetter as we profra=ss into the coming winter, As 1 said, 1 offer
no owposition to Fr. Pucll's request for continuous: but, would
only point out, if the Corunission should decide to enter an order,
it could make the effective date in the future, and somewhere
AUOWIU UECEIUEL LU WAFIL U2 o FOUU UALE L0 L.

MR. PORTER: DMr. tlalsh, I believe.

MR. VALSH: Ewell VWalsh for El Paso Natural Gas. Due
to the evidence that has just been presented concerning this case
for the Cha Cha-Gallup gas, L1 Paso Natural Gas Products Company
would like to concur with Pan imerican in asking for continuance
of the case to the next regular meeting.

MR. PORTER: Ulr. Swanson?

MR. SWANSON: Kenneth Swanson for Aztec. On behalf of
our company, we would like to point out that we have run into
unexpected problems in this before, some of which, perhaps are
not unique to the Totah-Cha Cha areas. These fields are in the
stage of development and I think it creates a particular problem
to your facilities that have engaged in this. The work has been
bade and this is the best period to present the speed, and for
its continuanée we appear, that is our hope. We hope the Com-
mission will resvond svmpathetically to these efforts and preoblems

)

and will continue this case to the next regu” »'  scheduled

heavring.

Ll el
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MR. PORTER: dnyone else have anvthinge to say con-
cerning Lir., Buell's motion?

lMr. Buell, thce Commission will deny your notion for
continuance and will, in the very near future, enter an order
prohibiting and vreventing the flaring of gas from these two
nnnle aftar Navemhar 2N

The Commission, in continuing this case from liarch,
successively through several other hearings, have considered a
number of factors. /e certainly appreciate the fact that pro-
gress has been made:; but, as you brought out, a third of the total
gas is being marketed through the system. The fact remains that
two-thirds is being flared. We can appreciate the problems,
and I think we have indicated that we caﬁ appreciate the problems
that have been run into, that weren't anticipated from time to
time, as these hearings went along. Nobody anticipated that
either of the pools would expand as far and as rapidly as they
have; nobody anticipated redesigning of the machinery and so
forth. Ve have heard evidence here today that the system can be
completed by a date oi December 1lst, ard sc we have to remember,
of course, at all times, that we have -- This has borne heavily .

upon us:; that is, our prevention of waste of oil and gas. OSo,

. . s
B V\f"l\h T.YAY N "\
the Commieseion will ont racr which p
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of gas after November 30th of this year.

I anticipate that the order will be a standard no-flare
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order that will vermit excentions where it can be shown it is
not economically feasible to market the gas and, also, it will
carry a clause which will allow a period of 90 days for a con-
nection of new wells.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I don't want
ta drag out or delay this hearing. 1 would like to urgently and
sincerely request that the Commission consider making the effectivJ
date January lst instead of December 1lst.

As Mr. Bratton pointed out, this has been a team effort

Ye onerators

)

when we executed the contract,
we didn't just say that "our work is over: from now on it is up
to Knight." It has been team work effort. As Mr. Bratton pointed
out, the operators have neglected their own individual good from
the standpoint of saving their gas, for the good of the whole pool,
In fact:; both of them. I would like to urgently request that the
effective date be January 1, 1961, in order that we can be certair
that no great loss in equities will occur.

Due sacrifice has been made today in aliowing Mr.
Knight to place compressors that are installed where they would
do the most good: rather Lidu, say, ou fau Awerican's gas or
Humble's gas. 1In view ol Lhal, I urgently reguesi an €
date of January 1lst.

MR. PORTER: Off the record.

(0ff the record discussion held.)
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, the Commission has consented
or agreed to consider your request prior to entering an order:
but, an order will be forthcoming, within the next few days on
this particular case. /e will take a ten-minute recess.
. (Whereupon, the hearing was concluded at 10:50 A.lM.)
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STAT™ OF NEW MEXICO )
) SS
COUNTY OF BERVALILLO)

I, CECIL R, LANGFORP, Court Reportar, do hsrsby cectify that
the foregoing and attached transcript of proceadings before the Vew
gxico 0il Conservation Commission at Roswell, Vew Mexico, is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

abh il ..
RS A

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixec my hand and notarial seal

[this 20th day of November, 1960,

.1
/ ’ /

P

&—b‘/i { _'A_l : WMJ{?‘ ’
Notary Publicwe§ﬁrt ﬁeporter

My commission expires:

Dctober 20, 1964.




ROCANVILLE CORPORATION

1126 MERCANTILE SECURITIES BUILDING
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Cctober 19, 1961 j/ﬁ/ zZ

S

7

o1l Couaservation commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexi~zo

Gentlemen:

Thank you tor your letter of October 2, 1Y6l pertain-
ing to the flaring of casinghead gas in the Totah and
Cha Cha areas, S&n Juan County, New Mexico.

We greatly appreciate your continued action in this
matter and are hopeful that some results were obtained
in the hearing held on October 18, 1961.

Very truly yours,

ROCANVILLE CORPORATION

Vbl — bl

Billie Fuller

JBA:cyd

cc: Tenneco Qil Co.
P. 0. Box 1714
Durango, Colorado

0il Conservation Commission l
1000 Rio Brazos Road
Aztec, New Mexico




GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
914 BAMK OF NEW MEXICC BUILDING

PCSY OFFICE BOX 1031

ALBUQUERQUE,NEW MEXICO
EVERETT M. GRANTHAM TELEPHONE

CHARLES C. SPANN 243-382%

MAURICE SANCHE?Z August 11, 1961

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director
New Mexico OQil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

@ase No. 2215 >

Dear Mr., Porter:

Please enter our appearance as local attorneys of
record for El Paso Natural Gas Producis Company in the
above numbered cause which has been set for hearing at
9:30 2. m. on Wednesday, August 16, 1961, Mr. John Mason
or some othe representative of the Company will be present
to make a statement,

Very truly yours,

GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ

CCS:rr




GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
Dt4 Ik OF NEW MEXICO BUILOING
POST OFFICE BOX 103
ALBUQUERQUE,NEW MEXI. ©

EVEREYT M. GRANTHAM = ' TELEPHONE
CHARLES C. SPANN 243-3825
MAURICE SANCHEZ May 15' 1961

Mr. A. L. Porter

Qil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, N, M,

Re: Hearing on Commission's motion to consider
order preventing flaring of gas in Cha Cha-
Gallup, Totab-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico - Case No. 2215

Dear Mr. Porter:

Please enter my appearance as local attorney for El Paso

) Natural Gas Products Company in the above entitied and numbered
b » cause which will come on for hearing before the Commission on
5 ‘ May 17, 1961. Mr. John Mason, attorney, El Paso, Texas, will
; be present personally to represent the Company.
Very truly yours,
. GRANTHAM, SPANN AND SANCHEZ
oo o (Ao P
S CCS:MI /

cc: Mr. John Mason

N
oL




TENNECO OIL COMPANY - P. 0. BOX 1714 - 835 SECOND AVENUE - DURANGO, COLORADD

Rocanville Corporation
1326 darcantile Securities Building
Dallas 1, Texas

Re: Your tslegram of September 29, 1961, to the MMOCC

The cssinghead gas being produced from Sections 27, 28, 31 amt 33,
T. 29 K., R. 13 W., is presently connected to a gatharing systes
being operated by Knight Manufacturing and Supply Company. Decause
Knight has not yet completed his installation some casinghesd gas
is still being flsred. It is anticipated that Knight's system
vill be completed by mid-Novesber, 1961, and that after that date
it will de unnecessary to flare any sdditiomal gas.

Yours very truly,
TENERCO OIL COMPANY

mstriet Production Buperintendemt

TR . 4
ANts 4 WY

s - Dew Rico Al Cooservotion Comuission
¥. T. ¥ells, Jr.




VEFF D ATWOOD {883 1950)
ATW o O D & M A L O N E RSES L MALONE
CHARLES F. MALONE
E.KIRK NEWMAN
RUSSELL O, MANN
Baul A COOtE

LAWYERS

“a .
R Ver BOB F.YTURNER
TELEPHONE MAIN 2-622)
ROUWTLL FEIROLEUM BUILDING

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO

March 7, 1961

0Oil Conservation Commission

e e i PRU— P e —~—

B T T L I

Santa Fe, New Mexico

RE: Case No. 2215 before the Qil Conservation
Commission of the State of New Mexicn

Gentlemen:

We are local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation and

as such wish to enter our appearance in the captioned case. Pan
American will also be represented by either Guy Buell or C, G, Condra,
members of the Texas Bar and company employees. The actual presen-
tation for Pan American will be made by either Mr. Buell or Mr. Condra.

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

: & ) PC:sam

cc: Pan American Petroieum Corporation
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JEFE O ATWOOD{!88131960)

ATWOOD & MALONE ROSE LOMALONE

CHARLES FoMALONE
€. KIRK NEWMAN

LAWYERS

RUSSELL D.MANN
PAUL A CODTER
BOB F. TURNER

TELERHONSE MAIN 2 S83;
ROSWELL PETRQLEUM BUILDIND

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO

May 11, 1961

Qil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 2215 in the matter of the hearing called
by the Qil Conservation Commission to consider pro-
hibiting the flaring of casinghead gas from oil wells

in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pools,
San Juan County, New Mexico,

Gentlemen;
We are local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation
and as such wish to enter our appearance in the captioned case,
Pan American will also be represented by Guy Buell, a member
of the Texas Bar, and a company employee, The actual presen-
tation for Pan American will be made by Mr, Buell,

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

EKN:ps

cc/ Mr. Guy Buell
Mr, J. K. Smith




GEW. I.. VERITY
ATTOANEY AT iAW
BUTE 182 PETACLEUM CENTER MULDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

TELEFHONE TAVIZ 50203

March 2, 1961

New Mexico 011l Conservation Commission
Pogt Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Re: Case #2215 before NMOCC
In the matter of the hearing
called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to
consider the promulgation of an
order prohibiting the flaring of
casinghead gas from oil wells in
the Cha Cha-~Gallup and Totah-
Gallup 0il Pools, San Juan County,
New Mexico.
(My file #1284-C)

I should like to enter my appearance in the captioned case,
which is scheduled for hearing on March 15, 1961, in behalf of
Aztec 0il and Gas Company. Sitting with me in this case will be
Mr. Quilman B. Davis and Mr. Kenneth Swanson, of the Texas Bar.

I am not sure that I can be present at this hearing but
request that these gentlemen be accorded all the privileges of
out~of~state counsel in any event.

Yours very truly,

9 2
(podf

Geo, L. Verity g —

GLV/m




J. O.GSETH

A. K, MONTGOMERY
OLIVER SETH

WM. FEDERICH
FRANK ANDREWS

FRED C. HANNAHS
GEORGE A. GRAHAM, Ui

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
301 DON GASPAR AVENUE

SANTA FE, New Mexico POST OFFICE BOX 828
TELEPHONE YU 3-73i5

March 22, 1961

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation OnmeizZ’_,,
Iubu VUiilaue DUA Ofld
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

Re: (Case No, 2215

tontlamon .
wenvtachen

This letter will constitute our entry of appearance
as local counsel of El Paso Natural Gas Company in
the above case no. 2215,

We will be associated in this proceeding with Mr,

Ben Howell, Mr., Garrett C. wWhitworth and other

company attorneys of El Paso Natural Gas Company.
Very truly yours,

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

By: %4/

0S:dd
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OIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

/7
iz Laxe
erva 22/ @

/
Rocaniille Corporation 4 —
1126 Mercantile Securities Building —

Attention: Bjllie Puller
Gentlenmen:

Reference is made to your telegram and letter of
September 29, 1961, regarding flaring of casinghead gas in
Totah and Cha Cha areas, San Juan County, Mew Mexico.

The Commission first docketed a case to consider
issuance of a no-flare order for these pools in March, 196l1.
In addition, this case has been heard several tiwnes, the
most recent being at the regular hearing September 13, at
vhich time the operators and the casinghead gas gathering
company both assured the Commission that the facilities under
construction would be in operation by November 1, 1961,

The Commission then continued the case, and it will
be heard again at 9 a.m., October 18, 1961, at the Elks Club
Building, Rosweil, New Mexico.

All interested parties are welcome to appear at the
Commiassion’'s hearings and express themselves on matters such
as this.

Very truly yours,

DANIEL 8. NUTTER
Chief Engineer

DSN/og
cc: 0il Conservation Commission
Aztec, N. Mex,




ROCANVILLE CORPORATION

126 MERCANTILE SECURITIES BUILDING
DALLAS |, TEXAS

25 Seplember 1901

01l Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

UG LLCIEL §

This will confirm telegraph of this date addressed to
your Commission, reading as follows:

"ROCANVILLE CORPORATION IS THE OWNER OF ROYALTY
INTERESTS UNDER SECTIONS 27, 28, 31 and 33, TOWN-
SHIP 29 NORTH RANGE 13 WEST WHICH ARE INCLUDED IN
THE TOTAH AND CHA CHA GALLUP FIELDS, SAN JUAN
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO STOP REQUEST IMMEDIATE ACTION
TO PREVENT FURTHER WASTE OF NATURAL GAS AND
RESERVOIR ENERGY NOW BEING FLARED TO ATMOSPHERE.

BILLIE FULLER, SECRETARY OF ROCANVILLE CORPORATION"

We will appreciate an early response from you in this

regard.
k'i _— Very truly yours,
: ROCANVILLE CORPORATION
—~ e
Vj«,é&ai‘ ,u{,/.'CL,J\

R BF..s S Billie Fuller
o Secretary

cc 01} Conversation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road

3 T
Aztec, New Mexico

¢c Tennessee Gas Transmission Co.
Posi, Office Box 2511
Houston, Texas

e

cc Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp.
158 Petroleum Center
Farmington, New Mexico
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tROCANVILLE CORP IS THE OWMER OF ROY ALTY INTERESTS
UNDER SECTIONS 27 23 31 AND 33 TOWNSHI P 29 NORTH
RANGE 13 WEST WHICH ARE INCLUDED IN THE TOTAH AND
CHA CHA GALLUP FIELDS SAWN JUAN COUNTY MEW HEXICO
ISTOP REQUEST I4MEDI ATE ACTION TO PREVEHT FURTHER
- WASTE OF WATURAL GAS AND RESERVOIR ENERGY NOY BEIHNG
FLARED TO ATMOSPHERE=

BILLIE FULLER SECTY OF ROCAMNVILLE CORP==

27 26 )1 35 29 13 TOTAH CHA CH A @rs7T8CNS CONCERNING 175 SERVICE
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BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP.

CENERAL QFFICE: 158 Petroleum Center Building
2608 FIRST NATIONAL BLOG. Farmington, New Mexlco FARMINGTON. NEW MEXICO
AOKLAMOMA CITY 2. OKLAHOMA March 15, 1961 FHONE DAvis 5-B874

AHONE CENTRAL 5-05486

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. I. Porter, Jr,
Secretary-Director

P . I"!A(‘l‘rl e A

—_———

New México 0i1 Conservatlon
Commission Hearing,
Wednesday, March 15th, 1961

Gentlemen:

In the event Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corn.
is unable to have a representative present at the subject
hearing, we are sending you with this letter infcormation
concerning operations of Renson-Montin-Greer Drilling
Cerp., which we request be filed with other statements
relating to this case. We understand the Information
cannot be Introduced as evidence, but that it might
properly be accepted by the Commission along wilth other
statements.

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. operates
seven wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup Field producing from the
Gallup Formation. 8ix of these wells are on the Jones
Iease, which covers the east half and the northwest
quaricer of Section 17, Township 28 North, Range 13 West,
and one is on the Jones "A" Iease, which covers the
southwest quarter of Section 17, Township 28 North, Range
13 West. The Jones "A" No. 1, SE/u SW/4 Section 17, 1s a
non-commercial well, currently producing about 15 barrels
per day. We bpelieve it economically not feasible to
atvempt to make useful disposition of the gas from this
well, and in the event the Commission establishes a ruling
whereby exceptions can be made for such wells, we wiil at
a later date request such exception from a nn—P1ﬁ”° gas
vLraer.,

The remaining six wells which we operate on
the Jones Iease produce in a common tank battery, and the

NP gas produced in connectlion with the oil is compressed at
N the tank battery by our own compressors and delivered

}‘ \T\ through our own pipe line approximately one half mile, and
yi\t”c\*ls delivered to El Paso Netural Gas Company at its pipe

V!

v line connection in the SE/H SE/U of Section 17. Gas
\\v.\< compression and sales commenced February 28, 1961, and at
\
’\ \

N Y

~t
1




BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP.

GENERAL OFfFFICE:
2808 FIRST NATIONAL BLDG.
OKLAHOMA CITY 2, OKLAMOMA
PHONE CENTRAL 5-0546

FARMINGTaON, NEW MEXICO
PHONE DAvis 5-8874

New Mexicc 071 Conservation Commlssion Page No. 2
March 13, 1961

this time we are flaring no gas from the 8ix wells on the

VNIl LR ADC,

Attached to this letter are three exhibits
describing the following items:

1. Price pald for the casinghead gas sold.
2. Compressor installation.

3. Economics of gathering and selling
casinghead gas from Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp.
Jones Lease,

Yours very truly,

BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP.

BY:

A
Albert R. Greer
Vice~President

ARG/nej




GAS SALE PRICE

BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP., JONES LEASE
CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL
SAN JUAN COUNTY

Benson-Montin~Greer Drilling Corp. is curreatly
compressing gas produced from Gallup Formation oil wells under
its Jones Iease, Section 17, Twp. 28N, Rge. 13W, pursuant to
Cocinghcod Qa5 Coiiliave uwrlginally entered into with El Paso
Natural Gas Company dated June 14, 1960, for a daily quantity
of gas of 1 million cubic feet per day, which Contract was
supplemented by Agreement dated November 30, 1960, to increase
the volume to 2 million cublc feet per day.

The price for gas in this contract is 11¢ per thousand
plus a share of the value of the liquids, for gas delivered at
250# per square inch gauge pressure, which is approximately
the pressure of EI Pasois galhering system in tnls area at
this time. The contract contemplates thav gathering pressures
will later on be increased to 500#, at which time the price
for the gas will be increased 1¢ per thousand for the
additional delivery pressure. The contract carries an
escalation provision of 1¢ increase for each five year perlod.

5-13-61

ALBERT R. GREER
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COMPRESSOR DATA
BERSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP. JONES LEASKE
CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL

SAN JUAN COUNTY

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilline Corn. hag rurrnentlu inakell~d
on its Jones Iease two compressors, each ldentified as follows:

011 Well Model GBLU-150A Belt-Driven Natural Gas
Compressor Unit, consisting of the fcllowing:

Chicago Pneumatic Tool Company 7" x 4i" x 13"

tandem double-acting horizontal water-cooled

gas compressor for two—sta%e operation,

powered by Waukesha Model 6-NKRBU 6-cylinder

7" vbore X Of" slroke gas engine.

Estimated performance data is as follows, for a discharge
of 500 pounds per square inch gauge:

Inlet Cubic Feet Cubic Feet
Pressure per 24 hours per 24 hours
psig each compressor TWo compressors
C20# 395,000 790,000
KO# 640, 000 1,280,000
60# 925,CCC 1,850,000
/X;}kﬁﬁ'flt/yﬁ;z/;?
S i 7 .»:/, / g
(lopees? Lot
ATocre R, Greer

ALBERT R. GREER




ECONOMICS OF GATHERING, COMPRESSING AND SELLING
CASINGHEAD GAS FROM
BENSON-MONTIN-GREFR NDRILLTNG CORP. JONES TEASE
E/2 & NW/4 SECTION 17, TWP. 28N, RGE. 13W
CHA CHA-CALLUP PQOL
SAN JUAN COUNTY
(AN INDIVIDUAL SIX-WELL LEASE SYSTEM)

In Case No. 2069 before the New Mexico 011 Conservation
Commission September 14th, 1960, I testified that in my opinion
the casinghead gas produced in connection with the 0il from the
Gallup Formation under Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. Jones
Iease would have negligible economle value, becanse the cost of
gathering, compressing and marketing would approximate the total
value cof the gas. Since that date there have been no developments
which would tend to change this opinion. I still esuimaue, o1l

AP LN AAN WA .
acre th”’”“ an average IeLsvery Oi 5C,00C barrels pel’ wWeili

primary produculon wnich represents approximately 15% of the oil
1n place. I also estimate that there will be produced with this
£C,000 barrels approximately 200 million cubic feet of gas per
well. Thils represents an income, after royalties and taxes but
befcor. operating expense, of about $18,000 per well.

We do not have all of our costs assembled for our
compressor installation and high pressure pipe line system.
However, it appears that our investment to date for these itewms
will approximete $12,000 per well. Wikh this installation we can
sell approximatety, <1 of the gas we will be allowed to produce
with an oil allowable of 175 barrels per day and a gas-oil ratio
limit of 2,000 cubic feet per barrel, and a separator pressure of
60# per square inch. We are currently operating with a
separator pressure of 50# and compressing apprcximately 1,600,C00
cublc feet of gas per day, with the present oll allowable of 865
barrels per day for the lease. As the wells decline, the
investment of another $6,000 per well, or a total 1nvestmen+ o8t
equal to the anticipated value of the gas, will be required in
order LO reduce separator pressure to aoproximatelv 30# Further

restricting productaon to lover rates or by installation of
compressor equipment far in excess of the value of gas to be
recovered. It is now our plan that when the stage in the producing
1ife of our Jells is reached at which they will not produce

4- e e
against senarator pressures cf 20#, tc reotrict total producitlion

?vom the 1eaoe in order to accomplish reduction of separator
pressure.,

R

VAR RS

3.13-61 i Alogrt‘R Treer

\,\

ALBERT R. GREER
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Ly 2 17 C T 7 GAS-01L RATIO INFCRMAT ION
CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL
WELL LOCATION LATEST GOR DATE OF TEST CALCULATED GAS
BARRELS  GOR AVAILABLE USING i64
BBLS. TOP ALLOWABLE
AZTEC OIL_& GAS
Robinson "G #5 P-15-28N-13W 173 515 1-7-61 84,460
" #6 J-15-28N-13w 183 gy 1-18-61 154,816
" # 7 N-15-28N-13W 208 928 2-12-61 152,192
1 # 8 B-22-28N-13V
COMPANY TOTAL=m===meommmmce o memmcmescmacm o .—saoan .- ———————— e = e 391,468
BENSON-MONT IN-GREER
Jones #1 P-17-28N-13W 7N 3102 2-5-61 220,242
" #2 J-17-28N-13W 136 1827 2-2-61 248 472
" #3 F-17-28N-13W S - Pressure Build-up
" # U4 0-17-28N-13w 181 2506 2-4-61 328,000
" #5 H-17-28N-13W 198 1835 2-3-61 300, 940
" #6 B-17-28N-13W 199 1912 2-1-61 313,568
o npn # 1 N=17-28N-13W 17 3401 2-6-61 59,177
COMPANY TOTAL-==mmommmmac oo memmmmmem e e m e emmm e em e amee—————— 1,470,399
EL _PASO NATURAL SAS PRODUCTS €O,
Ojo Amarillo # 1 A-27-29N-14w 205 878 1-26-61 143,992
" # 2 C-27-29N-14v 205 1220 1-19-61 200,080
n B3 1-27-29N-14w 205 1863 1-30-61 305,532
" # b K-27-29N-14w 205 1522 1-27-61 249,608
" #5 A-28-29N-14W 205 815 t-19-61 133,660
" # 6 C-28-20M-14y 205 622 1-21-61 112,012
COMPANY TOTAL === == == = = = o o o o s e e oo oo oo o oo oo e 1,14k 88k
HUMBLE OIL & REFINING €O,
Navajo 'L # 1 E-26-29N-14Y 187 702 2-12-61 115,128
n # 2 M-26-20N-1hY 186 1772 2-14-61 290,608

i {3 B-26-29N-14Y 172 503 2-17-61 82,492




PAGE 2

CALCULATED GAS
WELL LOCATION LATEST GOR DATE OF TLST AVAILABLE USING 164

BARRELS GOR 8BLS. TOP ALLOWABLE

HUMBLE 0IL & REFINING CO,

Navajo "'L" # U4 0-26-29N-14W 200 502 2-18-61 82,328
" # 5 E-36-29N-i4wW 199 326 2-19-61 53,464
L #6 M-25-29N-14W 182 371 2-71-61 60,844
I #7 6-35-29N-14W 199 600 2-25. 61 98,400
n # 8 B-36-29N-14W 204 327 2-24-A1 c2,4282
" #9 0-36-29N=14w 188 321 2-15-61 52, 6k
COMPANY TOTAL~==-emcmesecemmmomoaeemeemoceecocmmecec=macmee=ceeemaeac--=-=aee-o= 889,536

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CO.

C. J. Holder # 2 N-8-28N-13w 182 1780 2-5-61 291,920
" #3 P-8-28N-13y 180 1890 2-5-61 309, 960
t # 4 D-16-28N-13W 179 1150 2-7-61 188,600
" #5 B-16-28N-13W 282 b 2-12-61 77,244
Navajo Tribal "E" # 1| N-22-29M-14W 179 1208 2-10-61 199,122
" # 2 1-21-29N-14w 206 1342 2-10-61 220,088
L # 3 K-21-29N-14W 193 351 2-7-61 57,564
" # L4 C-21=29N-14Y 233 769 2-7-61 126,116
" #5 N-21-20N-14W 199 1529 2-10-61 250, 756
" # 6 0-22-2SH-14W 167 682 2-5-61 111,848
" # 8 E-22-29N-14y 207 102k 2-15-61 167,936
Navajo Tribal “G" # 1 A-20-29N-14W 218 1431 2-8-61 234,684
" # 2 1-20-29N-14W 182 | 909 2-6-6} 149,076
" # 3 C-20-29N-14w 192 1234 2-10-61 202,376
" H L M-17-25H-15 P64 932 2-i2-61 152,848
State ''CA" #1 L-16-28N-13W 239 2414 2-15-61 328,000

State Holder Gas Unit # 1 J-16-28N-13\4

COMPANY TOTAL = - = = == = = oo o o e o o o o o s 3,068,138
POOL TOTAL= =~ mm == == e s = o = o = e o e o o oo e 6,964,385




CHA CHA=-GALLUP POOL

1. Total Gas Available
(wells with tests only)--c--ccmemmmaccccccamacaans 6,964,385 Cu. Ft.

2. Average Gas per well available
(40 wells with tests only) ==-cemmmmccccccacaaana 176,110 v

3- Additional walle .nrcvl-u::....g
(wells with nO test) ==-=ecemccmcmcnccrcccmaaae- 2

k., Additional gas available
(wells with no test) 2 x 3 ===-===cme-=o-oa--oe=ac 348,220 Cu. Ft.

5. Total Gas Available, all wells 1 + 4 ccceacaw- --- 7,312,605 ©

PRESENT DISPOSITION

Total Gas Available ==----cccmmmmc e e 7,312,605 Cu. Ft. ]

Total Gas being sold 5
(Benson=Montin-Greer, Jones & Jones A Leases -------- 1,470,399 n ;

TOTAL GAS VENTED ~o-coomo e cae e e ees 5,842,206 Cu. Ft. §

i




27
GAS-0IL RATIO INFORMATION

o

TOTAH=-GALLUP POOL

LOCATION LATEST GOR CALCULATED GAS
BARRELS GOR DATE OF TEST AVAILABLE USING 945164
BBLS. TOP ALLOWABLE

AZTEC OIL & GAS CO, ol 164
Hagood #6 D-34=29N-13W 117 628 12-6-60 59,032 102,992

" ng #1  A=29-29N-13W 101 Léh 1-3-61 43,616 76,096

" #8 G=-29-29N~-13W

n #9 F-34-29N-13W 108 596 1-7-61 56,034 97, Tkt

" #10  J=34-29N-~13W 101 392 2-21-61 36,848 64,288

" #11  R-3b-20N.l2W a7 704 HEPAE 7%, 024 128,904

" #12  L-34-29N-13W

" #13  P-34-29N-13W

n #14  H-34-29N-13W 102 4s9 2-15-61 43,146 75,276

" #15  N-34-29N-13W

t #16  1-29-29N-13W

" #17  C-29-29N-13w

COMPANY TOTAL=c-m===memoecceae e e mc e cmemecc e e ccccanec o cccaa 313,500 545,300

PAN AMERICAK PETROLEUM
Gal legos Canyon Unit

#86  H-35-29N-13w 14 44 9-14-60 61,754 61,754
L #67  F-34-20N-13w 17 5953 9-1-60 101,201 101,201
COMPANY TOTAL=mmmsmmmn oo o sm o me oo e mmm s mmm e m mm o mm e o mmmm e m 162,955 162,955

SOUTHWEST PRCDUCTION CO.
Caltlow Federal 31 1-33-29N~13W 117 1310 9-10-60 123,140 214,840

COMPANY TOTAL === -m o i om o= oo oo oo mc oo oo mmsmom mmmm mmmcee 123,140 214,840

TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION

Callow #8 0~27-29N=13W 110 284 9-17-6Q 188,000 328,000
" #9 1-28-29N-13W 216 1460 10-6-60 137,240 93,440
" #10 K-27-29N=13W 37 2081 10-2-60 76,997 76,997
" #i1  F=28-29N-13W 116 570 12-2-60 53,580 93,480
" #12  C-33-29N-13W 107 2234 9-13-60 188,000 328,000
" #13  A=33-29N-13W 115 3s 12-1-60 87,890 153, 340
n #1h  K-33-29N-13W 110 Loo 1-12-60 37,600 65,600

" #15  H-28-29N-13W

COMFANY TOTAL=mmo==m=mm==mmmmommommmmm e mmmm e o omm = m oo om mommmmmm e 769,307 1,138,857

POOL TOTAL === === mmmmmmm<smm mm e o e —mm e o m oo o mmem e 1,368,902 2,061,952




TJOTAH-GALLUP POOL

4O ACRE ALLOWABLES

1. Total Gas Available
(wells with tests only)e-c-cocnocoommcamancnanaa-

2. Average Gas per well available
(16 wells with tests only)-meccemomccmamcmmaaan

3. Additional wells producing
(wells with no test)=e--c-veccooamcmmmnnmceeen

4k, Additional gas avaiiabie

(wells with no test) 2 x 3 mmemmoscemsscacooa- --- 698,892 Cu, Ft,
5. Total Gas Available, all wells | + 4§ cocecncacaaa 1,967,79% v n
TOTAH-GALLUP POOL
80 Acre Allowables
1. Total Gas Available
Awells with tests only)eeeemmcmmmccma e 2,061,952 Cu. Ft,
2. Average Gas per well available
(16 wells with tests fonly)eme cmemrcmcccacacaaa 128,872 n n
3. Additional wells producing
(wells with no test)-=cemecmcmmce e ccccccmaean e 7
4, Additional gas available
(wells with no test) 2 X 3 =---omccmmcmcmmaoccnn- 902,10k Cu. ft.
5. Total Gas Available, al! wells | + §§ ccwccmcccnna-x 2,964,056 v v




G T1iadh OF GAS PRULISTION
CHA QHA « TOTAH«CALLUF POOL: A5 OF

10=25-61
2ha e Lael
ZTotal Welle Ao
Totel GOR Tests 77
Total pan from Sested wella 17,466 XOPPD
Averege gos per wsll, tested wells 27 *

Teta! gas availadle, wll welle, 80 x 227 18,160 *

Latad Fasl
Total welle 57
Total GOR Tests 49
rotal gas from tested wells 10,415 "
Average pgas per wmell, tested wmlls 213 -
Tosal pas evailadle, all wells, 57 x 213 12,140 “
Total Gas iaatladle, Seth £o0ls,
! 18,160 ~ 12,140 30,300
U2 Eraduction. July 1961
; : Cha Cho, 74 wells 253,750 Bbls.
o bsitly 8,185 *
Totak, 50 walls 212,980
h‘l' 6’870 “

Datly, Both Poels 15,055 *
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BEFORE THE OIL COHNSERVATION COMMISSIOR
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO i

CASE No. 2218
Ordexr ». R-2103

IR THE MATTER OF THR HRARING
CALIED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

- CONNIASION O ITS OWN MOYTION TO
CORBIDER THR PROMULGAYION OF AN
 ORDER PROHIBITING THE FLARING OF
CASINGNNAD GAS PROM OIL WELLS IN

TEHR CEA CilA-GALLDP AND TOTAH-GALLUP
'OIL POOLR, SAN TMAN COTMmY

W AR S by Lo el

MEXICO,
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

'BY THR COMMISSION: g»

| This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on March 15
1961, May 17, 1961, July 13, 1961, August 16, 1961, and September
13, 1961, at Santa Fe, Mew Maxico, and on Octobexr 18, 1961, at |
Boswell, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of tnl
‘Mexico, hareinafter referred to as the "Commission.” :

. ROW, on this __24th day of October, 1961, the Commissica, é
" a quorum being present, having consideored the testimony presented |
.and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises, i

ZINDS:

(1) That due public notice baving been given as required hy.
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the aubjact
.matter thereof. .

{2) That a very substantial quantity of casinghead gas pto—
duced from o0il wealls in tha Cha Cha-allun and Patsh-fallius 041

Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico, is ptosantly being tlared or I

vanted.,

(3) That a facility to gather said gas is presently under
construction and shauld be completed by December 1, 1961.

{(4) That there is a definite need for the promulgation of
an order prohibiting the flaring or venting of said casinghead
gas,

{(5) That said no-flare ordar should be made effective
December 1, 1961.

(6} That a ninety-day exception to said no-flara order

should ra allowad for each well following itz dats of Clmpieiidi.
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CASE No. 2215

\i} ‘ihac rurther exception to said no-flare order should h‘
allowed only upon a showing that waste or undue hardship would '
otherwise be caused.

IT I& THEAEPORE ORDERED.

s e e

That a0 casingbetd gas shall be flared or vented from any
well in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il P00l or in the Totah-Gallwp 01l
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, after Hovember 30, 1961.

FROVIDED BOWRVAR, Taat each welli completed in said pocls is
hereby granted a ninety-day exception to this order, dating from
-the well's date of completion.

PROVIDRED FURTHER, That any operator who desires to obtain an
axception to this order shall submit to the Secretary-Director an
application for such exception showing justification therxefor.

The Secretary-Director is hereby authorized to grant such an except
tion if he determines that it is reasonadbly necessary to prevent
- waste Oor to prevent undue hardship on the applicant.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERXD:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of:
such further orderxs as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-~
above designataed.

Qm‘lll. f\'l’ ‘l!'ﬂ!. Lrewerw
e P S R

, OIL CONSBRVATION COMMISS8ION

) o et

BDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman
A;1Lx47<::%palskxfi

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

d

-

esr/




No. 28-61

DOCKET: REGULAR LIEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 18, 1961

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M,, ELKS CLUB, 200 NORTH RICHARDSON
AVENUE  ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for November, 1961.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
Novemhar 1041  from ton eroroicd povils tu Lea and
Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also consideration of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New

Mexico, for November, 1961, \
N
CONTINUED CASE \\\
| | \
\\ CASE 2215: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation

Commission on iis own motion to consider the promulgation
of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas frem
0il wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pool
San Juan County, New Mexico.

7
#

N

CASE 2069: (Reopened) ‘
In the matter of the application of Benson- Montln—Greer
Drilling Corporation for the establishment of 80-acrs oil
proration units in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Case 2069 will be reopened pursuant
to Order No. R-1800 to permit the applicant and other
interested parties to appear and show cause why the Cha Cha-
Gallup Oil Pool should not be developed on 49-acre proration
units.

NEW CASES

CASE 2401: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending, contracting, and
abolishing certain existing pools in Eddy, Lea, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new o0il pool for Ellenburger production, desig-
nated as the North Justis-El.enburger Pool, and describ-
ed as:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: SE/4
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

BiFOnk THE
QIL CONSmAVATION CUMMICSSION
fAoswell, New Maxico
October 18, lyul

AEQGULAR HEARING

- - L4 - - e - o - o - = - en W @ o - - - . e

IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0Oil Conser-
vVawiva Lomelssion on its own motlom to
consider the prowmulgation of an order
prohlibiting the flaring of casinghead
gas frowm oll wells in the Chi Chie
Gallup and T tuh-dallup 011 Fools, San
Juan County, New Mexico,

CASE 2215

e B’ Qr® W’ Ve’ Ve’ Y’ ' ue’ e agt

- A v e A W W W P = B - S & e W W™ P P e T O -

AL
P.n—r‘ WIL

i Mrf. A. be POITer

TRANSCRIPT QF HEARING

MR}, PORTER: Case Number 2215; in the satter of the
hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own
motion to consider the prosulgation of an order prohlibiting the
flarng 6! casinghesd gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha<@allup
cad Totahe«Qullup 011 Pools, San Jusn County, New Mexico.

MR, MORRIS: If the Comwmission please, Dick Morris:
appearing on behslf of the Commission. We will hive one witnmes:c.

MR, PORTER: I would like to call for other appearinces
in the cuae,

MR, BRATTON: Howard Bratﬁon, sppearing for Humble 011

ana Hefining Company, Lwell wWalsn for E1l Paso Natural Gas Products
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Company.
Mil, SWANSON: Kenneth wnscon; -otec 011,
Mii. MORRIS: We will e.1) Mr, drneld,
(Witness sworn, )

EMERY ARNOLD,

called as i wltness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 32%.1182

Was examined und testitied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

gxfﬂﬂ. MORRIS:

Q Will the witness state his name and position, please?

A Emery Arnold; Supervisor, District 3 of the New Mexlco
011 Conservation Commission,

Q Are you the same Mr. Arnold who his testified in pre-
vious hearings of thls case?

A Yes, I am.

Q Mr. Arnold, do you have figures at hind concerning the
total number of wells producing and the gas-oil ratio being
produced from the Chi Chua and Totah-Gallup Pocis?

A Yes, sir. I do; us of October 15, 1961.

N, M,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQU.,

Q As of October 15, 19617

A Right.

PHONE 243.6691

Q These pools come under the direct supervision of the
011 Commission, is that correct?”

A Yes, sirv.
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& Referring f'rst &~ the Ch. Cb -3 2lup oll pool, would
you tell the Commlission, plewe, tha tav: il number of wells
producing in thit pool .s of Cctober 15th?

A is of Cctcber 15th, there was 80 wells producing.

-»]

Do you hive the gis-oll ratio information on those

~3

wellis”

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

A We hive gus-pll ratio test on file for 77 of those

welils,

Q Would you give us that information?

A Yes, sir. The tot:il, calculived total gas of these
77 wells, using those tests, 1s 17,450 MCP por day. The average
g15 per well for those 77 wWells was 227 MCF per day.

Q Now, you have usedvthe averaige figures, then, from
the 77 wells to arrive at an average figure for the other three
untested wells?

A Yes, sir. That is right.

Q What was the total gus for 11l 80 wells that you

arrived at?

A 18,100 MCF per day.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, inc.

ALDUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 2.13.0691

8} And thatl {igure 18 pased on the most recent infore

mation available?

A Yes, sir. Thst 1s based on the latest available

tests in the Cha Ch. Pool.

) Now, would you gilve us similar inform:tion on the




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N. ™.

PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

Totah=-G41lup CGLl1 Pool?

A Yes, sir. ac of Ceteber 1obth, thore were 97 wells
producing. We huad avalloble 49 gas-oil iabtle tests, The cal-
culated totil g.s from these 49 wells wac 10,415 MCF per day,
The average per well wus 213 MCF per day. Therefore, the total

gas avallable is 57 times 213 or 12,140 MCF per day.

- Sl Al Mab el memem mrenrd VT A seam Ak AW LNy 6
o AN MBI MU Ve e Y s A M Wb waa -.?11\‘.:\; 18 1. 0

MCF per day; Totah-Gallup 12,140 MCF per day,; for i total of
30,000 MCF per day from the two pools?

A Yes, s3ir. That is correct.

Q Mr. Arnold, it might be of interest to the Commlission
to have the oll production of the two pools as of the most
recent information zvailable to you.'

A Yes, sir. The latest month on which we had complete
figures was July, in the Cha Tha Pool, total production was
253,750 barrels, for the daily average of 8,185 barrels. The
Totah Pool total production was 212,980 barrels, for the month
of Jduly. Dally average was 6,870 barrels. The daily pro-
duction from both pocls was 15,055 barrels per day.

Q This amounts to a sizeable portion of the allowable
in the northwest, 1s that correct?

A Yes, sir, 1t does.

Q Mr. Arnold, I realize that there will be other

testimony in thls case to the effect that some gas from these




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALEUQUERQUE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N, M.

PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE -

two pools 1s presently beits r.thered nnd put to veneflciary
use; bub, <o Fyou KaoW, SO LU uowaang, U come of 14 1S
2till belng [lared’

A Yes, 4 siceable .acunt of 1t ls ctlll being flired,

N Do you have any concrete figures ias to how much 1s8?

A Mo, Thit is changlng every day. I think the Knight
Manufasturing Company Lo sebting up compressors., I don't know
whether they are up to the cchedule cor whetner tney .4ire benina
schedule. I think the operator cin probably testify to that
more accurately than I can.

Q But, you do know that a substantial quantlity is st111
velng flared?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Arnold, in the event the Commission should decide
to enter & nu-flare order in this case, what recommendations
would you have for excepting some wells from that no-flare
oxrder?

A Yes. I think there should be a provision for admini-
strative exceptions writtsn in the order; based upon economies,

Q In other words, where it would not be econcmically

feasihle Lo gather

3
»

', you wonld recommend certain wells
showing that, be excepted from the order?

A Yes.

Q Would you also racommend a 90 day period for newv

®
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ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, ™,

PHONE 32%.1182

PHONE 243.6691

r

walls to be connactad?
Yes, 1 vhirt new wells should have it days to fet a

courection.

W Yr. Arnold, there are still a number of wells teing
drilled in these two pools?

A Yes. 1 believe the Totah, right at the moment has
morerrig activitv than tha Ok Juoually, we are not adding
wells very fast, at the present time, in the Cha Cha Pool.

W] Do you have anything further you would like to add,

Mr. Arnold?

A No. I don

1. .9
IS IO [ %3

t believe 50,

IR, MORRIS: If the Commission please, that concludes
the direct examination of lI'r. Arnold,

MR. PORTEFR: Are there any questions of Mr, Arnold?

You may be excused,

{Witness Excused)

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else desire to present
testimony?

MR, BUELL: 1t the Commission please, at this time,
we operators had planned to present Mr. knight, so that he could
give the Commission a report on the progress of his efforts in
installing and getting into operatioa his facilities in both of
these pools. Unfertunately, [ir. Knight could not ve with us
tcday. He has personally asked me vo convey to the Commission

his extreme regret and assure Lne Conmdsslon that 1t took an

®




]
)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In:

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

. RMINGTON, N, M,

P {ONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.3691

PAGE

oceanion of simific-ut inportance ta Feen hiv from teine here,

Actnally . Vel Enicht ds havine his final meeting in

Dallas with the various vreople ~he sve financing his efforts in

these two pools. Those people, some of them 2re from New York,
some from Houston, and some from California. Due to the great
nurber involved in financing this effort, it was impossible for
him to schedule this final meeting any other day than today.
For that reason he cannot be here,

However, he has made available nis Project Engineer,
who is completely familiar with all efforts and the progress and
circumstances, and if the Comuission please, we operators would
like to present Mr, Malernee to bring the Commission up-to-date
on the efforts that have occurred since the September regular
hearing.

MR. PORTER: Yould you have your witness come forward
and be sworn?

(Witness Sworn)

KENT MALERNEE,

called as & witness herein havine beon £ir50 duly sworn on oath,
wes examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:

W vould you state, for the record, please, your complete

narme and your position with the Knight Manufacturing Company?
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12%5.1182

FARMINGTON, N, ™M,
PHONE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

A O AR I BEL LS DR SR A et v nesitton 1o Uroiject
ngivear on tho The The ond Vet eavinshend onn oeatherine
foeilities,

" In that prosition, Mr, Malernee, have vou been com-
pietely familiar with the eftorts of the Knight Manufacturing
Companvy from the inception, in those two rools?

A I have,

" Mr, Malernee, are you familiar with the testimony of
Mr. Knight, as presented to this Commission at the September
regular hearing?

A Tes. 1 read the Leenscripl of tnat hearing,

Q In that connection, do you recall the prediction of
Mr. Knight's anticipated progress that would occ¢ur in the interval
between the September hearing and today?

A Yes, sir.

Q Help me refresh my memory. It was his testimony that
he was hopeful of adding, on an average incremental basis, about
a half a million cubic feet per day delivery to El Paso?

A That was his testimony,

2 I telieve he also testified that he was hopeful of
adding in the field, installing in the field, on an average basis,
over this same period of time, two and a half to three compressors
a week, Is my memory correct?

A Yes, sir,
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dictions of o oo nlnoe

N doo Ve hwave nol vec: U)o Lo oconpiciely reet ther, e
experienced sone difficnlties,

Have vou made progress in that interval?

PARMINGTCN, N, ™M
PHONE 2325.1182

A e feel that we have made definite progress, The
estimate of two and a helf to three rachines; machines shieped
per week, shipped to the field, has been only about two machines
per week, The incremental increase of a half-million cubiz feet
per day since the September hearing would be, the capacity at
Lhiils time, approximabely 20,000,000 cuble teet, 1 talked to our
field-superintendent this riorning and he advised me that as of
§:C0 A.H. we are handiing a little over 10,000,000 out of the
two fields.

W All right, sir. ‘hat has occurred, Mr, Malernee, to
prevent you from meetincs these predictions of progress made by

Mr. Knight? ithat has caused the delay in progress?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A The delay has been caused franthe necessity of re-
i- |designing our compressor equipment te handle larger volumes of
Z¢
g: gas from the --
N
§g Q Excuvse ne, 0id Mr, Knight cover that in some dctail
<t

in his testinony in September?

A He did., Yes, sir,

&2

Did he do additional development in the field that he




FARMINCTON, N, ™.
PHONE 325.1182

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

could see the reason for the required significant design nodi-
fication in both pathering system and size of the compressors
that you Ilnstalled?

A Yes, sir.

2\ A dAd crmiv Ahanema &4
-~ LR ] P JV\A ulsublbv LY RN

[

smaller compressor to a lavrger compressor? was it the design
work?

A Well, not strictly the design; that was the end result,
It was necessary to change the cylinder size. Where we had
anticipated one size machine, it was necessary to go to larger
equipmeni Lhat would handie the volume of gas, which is now
being flared, from the field,

Q In other words, the delay actually has been caused by
the inability to procure parts for these larger size compressors?

A That is true.

Q What efforts have been made, on the part of Knight
Manufacturing Company to overcome this bottleneck; if we can
term it "bottleneck?"

A Well, after he exhausted his efforts, he contacted the
producers in the field and advised them of the situation and
through their Purchasing Department assistance, they have been
able to assist in getting things rolling,.

Q Are you nsw receiving all the parts necessary to

fabricate these larger size compressors?




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, ™,

PHONE 32%-1182

PHONE 243.66%1

PAGE 11

A Yes, sir, These have just recently started arriving
in Tulsa, lore are on the way.

Q Has your bottleneck in parts been lLroken and been
cleared up?

A It has, yes,.

Q I wonder -- Mr, Malernee, would you say that, at this
time, your fabricating plant in Tulsa, is it operating -- wWhat I
would term on an assemtly-line basis, do you have sufficient parts
to get your line rolling again?

A We have parts to get our lines rolling. WWe are now on
an assembly-line basis, in that when a finished machine is ship-
ped out one door, component parts are brought in another door and

a2 new machine is started.

Q When did your plant get back into operation in this
manner?

A It was last Saturday.

Q Are you now getting compressors_out of the plant and

shipping “hem to the pools?

A Yes. e are,

Q Do you happen to know wihen the last one left the plant?
A The last one left the plant yesterday morning.

] I wonder -- In view of the tottleneck in parts being

cleared up, I wonder if you have given any consideration to

working overtime or adding 2 fabricating plant crew so that you




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N, .

PHONE 325.11¢€2

PHONE 243 6691

could turn those compressors out ~ little more rapidly?

A it the present tire we are working one shift on an
overtine Lasis. when additional component parts are available
to sustain two shifts, Mr. Knight has told me that he is going
on a two shift tasis.

Q Let me ask vou this, Mr. Malernee. do vou feel that
since this latest obstacle has been overcome, and you have an
adequate supply of parts now, do you feel, say, over the next
thirty days that you will be able to arrive at Mr. Knight's pre-
diction of &n incremental average basis of about a half-million

cubic feet per day in your delivery?

A We cannot anticipate any difficulty in meeting that
increment.
Q As of this morning you were delivering to El Paso at

what rate?

A It was a littie over 10,000,000 10.1.

Q 10,000,000 per day?
A Yes.
Q Mr. Malernee, as I recall the September hearing, Nr.

Knight felt that by November 1 the system would be installed
effectively; 100 percent, completely installed and operating. In
view of the bottleneck in parts, tnat has set you btack, do you
feel that you should revise that target date?

A I believe it will te nececssary, yes, to revise that

>

hind



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGYON, N, ™,

PHONE 32%.1t32

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 13

tarret date,

iJ What . in your opinion, btased on your knowledge of the
operation and progress that i8 being made, at this tine, what is
your best estimate of the tarpet date: being effectively, 100
percent complete?

A Our estimates, as the situation now stands, of actual
completion, including the extension lines which we have added,
is Decemter 1,

Q All right, sir. Mr. Malernee, let me ask you now, to
go over to the board where we have posted our exhibits and in
that you will be a considerable distance from the reporter; please
speak lcud enough that he can get your testimony,

I will ask you to look now at the exhibit on the left,
marked Operator's Exhibit 6. What does fhat show?

A That is the Cha Cha casinghead gathering systenm,

Q Would you briefly review for the Commission the status
of that system as of the September hearing; so that we can com-
pare the progress that has been made in the inter-period?

A The solid red line dowvn through here, (indicating) in-
cluding this solid red line, (indicating) and including this
yellow line down through, to here, (indicating) was the same;
it has not been changed. At this point in September we did not
have a compressor installed:; we have one installed there now,

Q Instead of saying, "this point", with your vointer,
3

®
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ust plve the section,

A Very well., 1In section 17, we have installed a com-
nressor which was not located there at the time of the Sentemter
hearing.

Q A1l ripht. sir,

FARMINGTON, N.
PHONE 325.:1.02

A Mn inte the m
the point of delivery to El Paso Natural Gas main line. at the
September hearing we had three machines: we now have six, On
down into Section 15, we have installed a field compressor which
was not in there at the time of the September hearing. Further
on from it, htetween Section 22 and 23, an extension line that
was shown in solid ysllow at the September hearing. which denoted
"survey made in" and has now been -- the right-of-way has been
cleared, The ditches, I telieve all the ditches now have teen
cut with pipe strung, as denoted by dashed red and white lines,

Q A1l right. Let's re-cap now, the Cha Cha from the

standvoint of additional completions, at the time of the last

hearing we had three. how many do we have now?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i- A We have a total of eight,
Z3
R Q Five have teen added this Sentember in svite of the
29 |bottleneck:
Y
. A Right,

8] 411 right, sir. Go now to what has teen marked

Operator's Exhibit 7. what does that exhil it reflect?




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

T ARMINGTON, N %,

HONE 325-11€2
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A That is the Totah casinghead rathering system,

r Rather systenms?

£ fctually it is systen.

9 we refer as to northwest system and southeast system,
Let's start out with the southeast; with resncct to the system
thara what has occurred since Sentemter?

A Since September our main line. represented ty this
horseshoe, has been completed and is ready for gas,

Q You are referring to the solid red line in the south-
east system?

A Thnat is correct.

Q At the time of the last hearing, although some work
had been done, the pipe had not bteen out in the ground and tested
and ready for operation?

A No. sir. It had not.

Q All right. sir. Let's go to the northwest system;
has there beenr any substantial change in this system since
Sentember. significant change in the northwest, that is?

A There has teen the addition of one comnressor at the
main comnressor station for thv aoiribiizst, Thie ie lnnnted in
Section 33 and one field and bvooster comnrressor in Section 20:
otherwise, there has heen no significant change,

L1 right. sir, Let nie agk yvou this: My, Malernee.

with respect to loth systens. why hasn't more wovk teen done in
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cottling the ~ive i Lhe crovnd in thesg oo

il These extensiona, the reoar nart of the nineline. has
Leen designed to o out. aind et vhe new develonments,

[N “my naven't you laid more pipe in that regard?

A e had enough pipe in the ground that we could handle

uii uile pas 10r wnicn we had compressor facilities available.
Therefore, we were more interested in devoting our time &nd
attention to the installation of compression equipment; to con-
serve as much gas as we could rather than extend the pipelines
for future use.
% In other words, during this past month, vour primary
objective has been getting compressors in.o the field?

A That is true,

Q Let me askx you with respect to the pipeline; pipe
extensions rather, is that pvipe on order or enrcute?

A It is.

Q Do you anticipate any difficulty at all in having pipe
in the ground and ready to go by the time you get your compressor
strength up sufficiently to handle gas from extensions?

Iy

A Weather permitting; we are anticivating no problem,

Q A1l right, sir. You want to go back to your seat,
now? {Witness complies.}) ir. Malernee, adding up on my fingers,
as you went through your testimony, as I recall, we had a total of

five compresscrs in both nools at the time of the last hearing?
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b A Yes, sir. e did.

Q Je now nave, 1€ my arithmetic is correct --

i de hava a totoal of 125 that T recall.

S0, in spite of the bottleneck in parts that you en-
countered, you have been able to increase your compressor

sngth in these pools by over 10U percenty

& Right,

Q And with the bottleneck now broken and fabricating
there in Tulsa on an assemWly line basis, with one machine coming
out one door, all completed and a frame on a skid coming in the
tack doar; vou certainiy'hope to do better in the time to come?

A 'We certainly do. It looks like there will be no
difficulty in doing so.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I believe
that is all the direct we have at this time, May I formally offer
the Operator's Exhibits 6 and 77

MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibite will be

admitted.

{Whereuvoon Operator's Fxhibits 6 and 7 were admitted

in evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Anyone have any questions of Mr. Malernee?

1iR. MORRIS: Yes, sir,
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BY MR. MORRIG:

2 Yr. Xolernee, you say that you hone to add, rourhly,

1

a half-million feet of gas per day to your line?

A Yes, Now, that is on an average tasis.

Q Cn an average hasis?

A Right.

Q At that rate, with about 20,000,000 plus feet of gas

being left to be collected, at the present level of production,
according to my figures, if you attain that average level, that
on, you should have your sysieu complele
somewhere around the 18th of November; does that about match your
figures?

A 20,000,000 to a half-million is LO days; I was
figuring a month and a half to test it first, which would be,
rormally, 45 days.

Q December lst would zctually give you a little leeway
on vour half-million a2 day, would it not?

A On the estimated basis; yes, sir.

Q If the Commission should decide to enter an order in
this case, a ro-flare order and to make the effective date of
the order around Decermber lst, do you foresee any difficulty in
living under that order?

A Risht now we could not foresce any, There have been

othar things that come into this that we did not foresee, e
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feel, richt now, everythires hes leer c]eﬂred; but, weather could
be a material factor in effeetine thar,

Do you see anv factor other than weathe> that you might
Le able to foresce: and reefs chartered or unchartered in the

path?

< Mr., Arnold testified, I believe, that 90 days would
be his recommendation for allowing exceptions for the new wells to
be hooked up; do you believe that, on a normal step-out develop-
ment well, do you feel that the well could be hooked up in the
o0 day »eriod; once the syster: 1s comnplete?

A Under normel conditions, it can; under normal every
day conditions, if it is just a usual step-out of existing wells
in the field, 90 days should be sufficient time,

I'R. MORRIS: That is all I have.

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q ¥r., lalernee, I don't have your name, \‘ould you spell

that for ne?

A Veg=leg-r-n-o-a,

Q L-e?

A Double e at the ending,

3 Mr, Malernee, I iust wanted to ask you a couple of

questions on the Cha Cha, Totah Pools, if I might. For one thing,

you said last Saturday you reallw got to rolling and turned out

e ol i
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& combressor: how rony comnnressors did youw turn out the weck
ending Saturdavy?

’

. we shipped two lest week,

o You pot two wade last week?

A Right.

0 How about the week befeore: how many did you make?

A Oh, Let's see, Mr, Nutter, I don't recall exactly how

those things have been scheduled. I haven't been in the office
very much of the time. I don't know. They -~

Q Well, I was just wondering: since you got rolling
Satwrday, I was just wondering how you were rolling previous to
that and how fast you were rolling now?

A We shipped two machines last week and then again
Tuesday we shipped one more; which the average time, as we are set

np, on running them through the shop on a production basis is

labout a day anrd & half per machine,

Q How many have you shivrped this week?
A This week we have only shipped, the one yesterday.

They are werking on -~

] You got rolling Saturday and you have made one so far?
A Right .
@ Mr. Malernee, one thirg you pointed out in your testi-

mony when Mr, Buell was questiorings you was the fact that yon

have changed the size of these corpregsors to meet the increascd
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A {m the orirminal olars we vere workine at 2 line total,
from the twe fields, of approximately 20,000,002 feet on our line
sizes. The thing that has effected us more than anything else
on compressor size, has teen the maximum rate of discharged
pressure, To achieve the higher capacity, even with the pipe
changes that we hove »at in there, most of the pipeline changes
were on the insertion side vhere it would be extremely difficult
to gét to a compressor to service it, we have had to go to
higher pressure machines which will operate the line at & higher
operating system,

J Are these one or two-phase compressors?

A Fach individual compressor is finished single-nhase,

we are staging them in the field.

Q 1 see.
A Right now, in the field, we avre running two stages

with the third stage standing Gty.

2 /hat was the oririnal —-

A

insle-ohase,

P

Sinzle-phaze”?
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A Our oririnal plan was a total of three standing by. not

having to fo so hirh on the vressure on the first stage. The

first stage ones are critical because they are allocated in the

Tf vou have 95 pound machine sitting oul in the [ield

I

iel

(B

and you have to have 150 pounds to get the gas through the line;
that 95 pound machine just won't hack it and you have to replaée
it with a larger unit. In addition to which -- As an example,
there is one installation where we had originally sized the
compressor and facilities at 100 -- about 140 herses and our

system was set up on thatl, Right now, in that system, we have

o over 300 heorse

had to resize it

"] This is one particular compressor?

A That is oue particular installation. To get as much
gas as we can, we are putting the machines in so they will be
of the most benefit., At the present time there are some of them
that will have to be moved and we realize it at this time.

Q Jell, now, in the changing of compressors that you
found necessary, you state that each of these stations is probably
going to be a three-stage compressor facility with three scparate
compressors. Now, the big compressor has to bte in the first
stage: how about the second and third stage?

A The second and third stages are the ores orimarily
located at the station, The first stage is out in the field,

they puwnp through the line into the station, That has been
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another factor there: on the second stage we had designed our
pnlant for all wells on all three, what we classify as our fan
compression station. e had sized up the station to handle a
certain number of machines. But with the increased caracities,

we have had to increase the size of machines that are put-on each
individual pad. An example of this change in size thgﬁ we are |
talking about; the machines that we have out there. the twelve
machines total value in horsepower is close to 1,000. Three
machines that we have in the shop and scheduled through next. will

deliver half that horsepower. Using three machines to deliver

LY MN o e o Py )
half the horsepower ¢f the

<r

welve coxis
example of the way we have had to go on this,

Q well, is this typical of what you are -- How many
compressors do you eventually plan to install?

A Originally we planned to install somewhere in the
order of 35, By going to larger sizes and with the increased
capacity: it looks like now we are going to be closer to 45.
Althongh, again, the number of compressor units has nothing,
only in that it is a phvsical number and it does not necessarily
denote the quantity of gas which each individual one can handle
because compressors are available that, if you have got the money
to pay for them would handle the entire system with one machine,

Q They are available when yvou can get them?

A Well, it is an expensive way of putting in a system,

The length of life does not justify that exvense, If you have got

e
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a 25 or 4O year pay-cut on the thinpg, then vou can set un the

system with big vipe and pull it all into one compressor and you

don't have the problems that we have with a system such as this

continuing in both directions, just about, with the development
and short pay-out or the short predicted life, you might say, of
the field.

Q Well, now, of the original 35 compressors that you
planned: now you are thinking about 45, how many of these have
actually been changed from the original design capacity?

A ‘Mr, Nutter, I can give you that information with the
data that I nhave in my briefcase; but, it would take a couple
of hours to go through and check every one of them. Since the
original design, I would estimate that, of the original 35, that
we have changed about 20, substantially. We have changed locations
due to two machines that are out there right now that are gding to
be moved. We had planned to leave them where they were originally
set and we have changed the location on, I imagine, 30 of them.
There has been that much of a change, either, I mean, on size
or actual design.

Q Now, the location of compressor is in itself, going
to make the compressors harder to get changed in design and back
order conceivable, so --

A Right,

Q -- you changed the size of approximately 20 of the 357

A tle have changed the size of the cylinders on at leastg
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twenty of the oripginal 35 nlunnsoa.
] Are you acquainted with Mr. Knight's testimony in
August? T think yon stated you read the one of leptember,
i% A Yes., I was at the fiugust hearing.
§§ 2 Do you recall him saying there would be no difficulty
g
g §§ in obtaining the compression?
k ;} A Yes. Right at that time we were looking at the machines
ES that were originally designed for the plant, Right now we have §
2 B Eg cylinders in our stock which we cannot use because of the change. :
E Z; Q Well, now, you have got parts available to assemble ﬁ
EE these new compressors; the ones that you are going to have to
- E% have with the increase in capacity and so forth, How many com-
3 ~ Eg pressors can you assemble at the present time; how many parts do
i% oS you have available?
i - gg A Available right now; we have aoout six as of today.
;i §§ Q How long will it take to get those assembled and in the
™ 1
E |£ie1d?
';» P A About two weeks.
’v Eg i- Q Mr. Malernee, it zeems as though a new unchartered
< ;g reef may be appearing, toe. You mentioned the weather; what
gg effect is the weather going to have in getting in this installa-
S
y tion?
| A The effect of the weather will be, primarily, the foun-
dation, pouring the foundatiorn for the compressors and, of course,
in that part of the country there ~are, as vyou are well aware,
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there are snow storms that jusi stout keev you from doing any-
thirg e tept sticking yowr head out the door.

N But, in reply tc two questions of Mr, bBuell's, vou
said you anticipated no difticulty?

A /e anticipated no difficulty: the weather can delay
us for a short time. Around the Farmington area, it is my under-
standing it hardly -- The concrete would freeze, for example, and

it would be hard to get your foundation in,

Q We didn't anticipate these difficulties in August or

.

September, did we?

A e did not,
MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Malernee,
¥R. PORTER: 4ny further questions?

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q Mr. Malernee, what is the designed capacity of the
complete system, with your 45 compressors that you now intend to
install?

A We are looking for 30,000,000 cubic feet daily from
both facilities at the present time; which is enough to handle
the present amount of gas that the field is producing.

Q You have no plans for expanding the system?

A We are designing the system so that we can tie onto
the end of it and go ahead and pick up out-lying developments,

0 And it is your testimony that you intend to have this

+

aystern Lo 30,000,000 cutic feet capacity by the first of Decenber?
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A e ore roing to extend every effort to neet that date;
yes. sir,

Mit., BRATTON: Thank vou very much.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness
may te excused,

(Witness Fxeueed)

MR, BUsLL: May it please the Commission, for those
of us who have been in on this conservation effort from the
outset, that is, we operators in the field as well as the
Commission and the Staff; review of the evidence c2n only reveal
only one thing and that is that is continuous and subscantial
progress. It 1s true that along the way we have hit, here and
there, an unchartered reef; but, even in spite of that, progress
has continued to be made. Ve have had testimony with rugard to
the set backs; but, over all, progress has been continued. We
must realize that, at the outset, when the Commission looked at
the flare situation in these two pools, back in March of this
year, a contract had not even been negotiated. Since that time
we have negotiated our contracts. Knight Manufacturing Company
has made their effort to get their facilities installed. At
this time, as of 8:00 o'clock this morning, we are saving and
delivering to 1 Paso, over one third of the gas produced from
these two pools, In my mind, that is a significant conservation

effort, I think it is an effort of such magnitude as to warrar:




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUGUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

FAFMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325-1182

PAGE 2

the commission cortinuing this ceve untdl the Nevemter repulur
hearing. and, on btehulf of ran Srmericen, [ would like te move that
this case Le continued until the jlovenber regular hearing,

MX, YORTLR: Sny comrents?

MR. BRATTON: On btehalf of Humble Cil and Refining
Company% Howard Bratton. I will second the motion bty Mr. Buell.
I think we wish as strongly and more strongly than the Commission
that this system were completed today; but, it has not been pos-
sible to be completed by teday. There is one further aspect of
the matter that I believe is worthy of the Céﬁmission'e attention,
At this point, as lir. Malernee pointed out, this Knight lManu-
facturing has, of course, a contract with all the operators in
the pools. They are placing the compressors, the Knight Manu-
facturing is, in the position to where they will conserve the most
gar, Now, if the Commission should, at this point, enter a no-
flare order, it would shut in some -- could shut in some leases
in there and I would refer particularly to Humble's lease in
there; although they are participating in progress on this. If
compressors are piaced elsevhere in an effc.. to conserve the
nost gas, now, this, of course, would result in a severalty of
correlative rights of the pool anomalously.

I have addressed myself as to Humble's rights; the
situation would be the sane as to other operators in the vool,

As I say, we wish just as strongly as the Comnmission that this

®
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systen was comploeted, o nnve teon auterntine . threourh our
traffic departments o holp o, kndent dn overy Jay we could, Ve
strongly urge that the Jomnission favorally consider lir. Buell's
votlion,

MR. FCORRIS: If the Commission please. Kr. Poarter T
do not wish to either oppose or sezond Mr. Luell's motion; but,
merely to comaent on it and state for the record, the saga of the
unchartered reef has been heard at several hearings now. It was
heard first in lMarch, then in ¥ay and July, sAugust, September,
and now: at the October hearing. The record in the case has been
tuilt up considerably, At the July and August hearings the
target for the completion was stated by FHr., Knight to be October
the first. Certain difficulties were encountered and in
September at the regular hearing of the Commission, that target
was revised to be Hovember the first and was stated Ly lir. Knight
to be the final date. HNow, today, at this hearing, we are told
that December the first will be as soon as the gathering systenm
can be completed.

tiow, certainly, 1 would have to agree with Mr., Buell
and Ir, Bratton on all the statements made here: progress has
been made, 'A third cof the pas is veing collected and that is
progress. At the same time, we are told that less than half of
the gas will be collected by Hovewmter first: which only a2 month
ago was glven as Lhe final dave for the total completion of the

entire system, o are alsc told that weather might hanper
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netivitys btot, ceoriainly bhe Joother s not poling to et any

tetter 25 we prosrass into e cominge winter, s 1 said, 1 offer
no oonrosition to ilr, BEnell's coquest for continuous. lut, wenld

only point ont. if the Cormission should decide to enter an order.

Fﬁ could make the effective date in the future, and somevhcre

FARMIIGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.11R2

around December lst might Le a good date for it.

MR, PORTER: Iir. /alsh, I believe,

MR. WALSH: Ewell ‘Jalsh for El Paso Hatural Gas, Due

ko the evidence that has just been presented concerning this case
for the Cha Cha-Gallup gas, E1 Paso Natural Gas Products Company

pould like to concur with Pan dAmerican in asking for continuance

bf the case to the next regular meeting.

MR. PORTER: lr. Swanson?

LR, SWANSON: Xenneth Swanson for Aztec., On behalf of
bur company, we would like to point out that we have run into

tinexpected problems in this before, some of which, perhaps are

ot unique to the Totah-Cha Cha areas. These fields are in the

Ttage of development and I think it creates 2 particular problem

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

;. to your fagilitics that hove ongaped in this. The work has been
gz made and this is the best veriod to present the sneed, and for
N
20 its continuance we appear, that is our hove, ¥We hope the Com-
ot
Aission will respond sympathetically to these efforts and problems,

5.

ind will continue this case te the next regularly scheduled

hearing.
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MROOPORTIR:  Anyone clse hove anything to say con-
cerning lr, uell's votion”

Yr. RBuell, the Conmission will denv vour motion for
continuance and will, in the very near future. enter an order

prohibiting and preventins the flarinr of pas {rom these two

PARMINGTON, N, M,
' HONE 32%.11AR2

pouis aluer wovemuer 3U.

The Commission, in continuing this case from March,
successively through several other hearings, have considered a
nurtber of factors. e certainly apprecliate the fact that pro-
gress has been made; but, as you brought out, a third of the total
gas is being marketed through the system. The fact remains that
two-thirds is being flared. Ve can appreciate the problems,
and I think we have indicated that we can appreciate the problems
that have been run into, that weren't anticipated from time to
time, as these hearings went along. Nobody anticipated that
either of the vools would expand as far and as rapidly as they
have; nobody anticipated redesigning of the machinery and so
}forth. We have heard evidence here today that the system can te

completed by a date of December lst, and so we have to remember,

DEARNLEY-MEIER ‘REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

of course, at all times, that we have -- This has borne heavily

PHONE 243 6691

upon us: that is, our orevention of waste of oil and gas. So,

the Commission will enter an order which prohibits the flaring

of ges after November 30th of this vear,

T anticipate that the order will ve a standard no-flare
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order that will vernit exceptions whers it carn be shown it is
not econondenlly fensible to rmarvket the voe nd ) 2lyo, it wild
carry a clause whieh w411 s 1700 0o voriod off 00 deve for o con-
nection of new wells.

*

MR. BUTLL: ‘lay it prlexse the Comrmission, I don't want

tn dArac Ant As Aalzny thic haosmnmine B EERZ.CTS I D I § DO S o LMo ..

.. “ ey . .-

sincerely request that the Commission consider making the effective
date January lst instead of December 1lst.

As Mr. Bratton prointed out, this has been a team effort
all the way through. ''e operators, when we executed the contract. .
we didn't Just say tust our work is ovcr; from new on it is uo
to Knight.,” It has been team work effort. As Mr. Bratton pointed
out, the operators have neglected their own individual good from
the standpoint c¢f saving their gas, for the good of the whole vool.
In fact; both of them, I would like to urgently request that the
effective date be Janusrvy 1, 1961, in order that we can bte certain
that no great loss in ccuities will occur.

Due sacrifice has been made today in allowing Mr,
Knight to place compressors that cve installed where they would
do the most good; rather than, say, on Pan Zmerican's gas or
Humble's gas, In view of that, I urgently request an effective
date of January lst.

YR, PORTPE:  Gff the record,

(Off the record discussion held,)
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MR. PORTFR: Ir. Buell, the Cormission has consented

or agreed to consider your request nrior to enitering an order:

but, an order will be forthconing, within the next few days on

this particular case. ‘e will take a ten-ninute recess.

(Vhereupon, the hearing was concluded at 10:50 AJML)
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BEFORE THE
OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 13, 1961
IN THE MATTER OF: )
)
Tne nearing called by the 0Oil Conservation ) CASE 2215
Commission on its own motion to consider the )
promulgation of an order prohibiting the flar- )
ing of casinghead gas from oil wells in the )
Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pools, )
San Juan County, New Mexico, )
";‘}
%;W " )
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Twmorews otHE R
CIL COHE VATION CORALES IO ]

Santa o, Hew Meaxico
Ceptoember 13, 1961

W e W @ @ @ e e @ W B W B W e S @ e = 4 am W o W W B

;IN THE MATTER OF:

i}

The hearina callzd hy the CI1 Conscovation

5 Commission on its own motion to consider the CASE 2215
| promulgation of an order prohibiting the flar-

| ing of caslinghead gas from oil wells in the
Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Cil Pools,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

LA E B e @ e W B @ @ W W B W B @ W e B W S e e W W -

I e s nr st

BEFCRE: ?
Mr, A. L, Porter
Mr. E. S. Johnny Walker
Honorable Edwin L. Mechem

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order. We'll take;
%next Case 2215,
|
| MR, MCRRIS: Case 2215: In the matter of the hearing
| |
{

called by the Cil Conservation Commission on its own motion to

!
i
i

fconsider the promulgation of an ordcr prohibiting the flaring of
~casinghead gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-
;Gallup 0Oil Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

R, POCRTER: Mr. Buell.

¥R. BUELL: May it please the Commission, Guy Buell with

- -~ [ L I
‘Pan Amarican Patrplaum Corporatd nS UoOmmis3:10i wllillnyg, we

would like to present #ir, Knight again today to report for all the ;

joparators in both pools, as well as himself, on his progress since |




e ‘« g o

e Ine.

C

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI

Vs
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Al

DF

PRONE W 3-66%1

éthe August reqular hear{ﬁg;

!

Mo PORTER: That will be fine, Mr.

Ruell.,

~have Mr. Knight come forward, please, and be sworn?

‘called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

'follows:

a0

Will you

(Witness sworn. )

DEAN KNIGHT

DIRECT EXAMINATION

.BY MR. BUELL:

Q

Mr. Knight, would you state your compléte name for the

‘record, please?

A
| Q
A

Q

A

Q

¥
B

My name is Dean Knight,
Where do you live, Mr. Knight?

I live in Tulsa, Oklahoma.

What is your capacity with the Knight Manufacturing and

Supply Company?

I am President of that firm.

And I belleve you stated at past portions of this hear-

i
|
i
1
]
i

i
i

}
t
i

|
i
i
!

i

'ing that your company is installing the field-wide gathering systemé

'in both pools?

A

i

3

‘talled discussions of thass exhibits, you have attended past portions

of these he:rings and you've heard we operators tell the Commission

That is correct,

Speaking generally, Mr. Knight, before we go into de~

that the offort we opevators are making In theso two pools, as

b

®
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well as the affort on your part, was unusual, Do you agrie with
! that, generally?
A Yes, that is correct,

Q Why, in your opinion, is that unusual conservation

effort, Mr. Knight?

A The main unusual thing about it 1s that usually when

jyou start out to install a compression system in an oil fileld,
- which this is not a gas fleld, the field is drilled out and you
; know what you are doing. You can go to each wellhead, you can

?measure the gas, you can calculate it and you can design your

ésystem around that, That has not been true in this case.
< I believe past testimony in this record will reflect %
that we've had a rapid rate of development in both pools, is that ;
right? }
A That is true,

Q Has that caused you to have to modify, revise, and §

change the design and pipe capacity of your system in both pools?
A Yes. Up to this point we have changed almost everything
Eexcept the idea of doing it, everything in the pool has been

ichanged at least oncae.
Q Have these changes been not only in extensions to your
loriginal design, but modification in the original designs them-

H

‘selves?

A Yes, they have,

Q Tt might be well fov the rocard 17 we can make a
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comparison, so the racord will reflect 3ust how rapidly those two

pools have qrown. If memory serves me corrnctly, active contract
‘negotiations to handle the casinghead qas began betwean you and

: the operators back in March of 19617

§ § A That is correct. é
0 % E d Do you happen to recall the number of wells completed
= iin each peol as of March, 19617
EE | A Yes, in the Totah Pool in March there were twenty-one
g: suells completed: and in the Cha Cha Pool! there were forty-one
7 2wells completed, for a total of sixtvetwo welle in hoth pools,
= Q  As of March 1, 19617 |
§§ ; A That is correct. i
3 gz E Q Do you happen to know the number of wells completed in
§§ each pool as of September 1?
. E A Yes, in the Totah Pool there are now fifty~four wells;
" Eg in the Cha Cha Pool there are now seventy-five wells, for a total
S of one hundred twenty-nine wells. This pool has more than doubled
;g fsince we started our contract negotiations. |
Ei g f o That's aver a hundrad narcent incraaeca in tha number
: |
Eg ; %of wells in both pools since we started work in our efforts to
é isave this gas?
g A Yes, that is true,
0 All right., Do you happen to recall offhand how riuch
‘footage of additional nipe you have had to add to the system as
it was oviginally desianed?
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‘fant, or converting it to milas, roughly twenty niles, and we
j ,
%have added to that roughly 25,000 font, or & ‘wenty-five percent
:incraase in plpe length. Also there has been two or threse increaseﬁ

' in pipe diameters at various critical points.

| 5, Have you had to make these changes more or less or =
i

iday to day basis as the two pocis have grown?

|

A Yes, we have had to, and sometimes we had to hold up.

1 know that during this last month we held up one piece of construe

1it Soive ten-inch and some eighte

a alambed Bawenw A e
tion for zbout cight days o gs

cr

éinch pipe, which were going to be desperately needed, where
‘originally the design called for six-inch.

&
! Q Can you think of a qood example we might use to point

out to the Commissioners of one example of an extension area or

a step-out development?

A Yes, we, when we started this in the four Sections up

in the Northwest Section of Totah, there were no wells. Today

iPan American on that four Sections has elght wells in Totah and
gtwo {n the Cha Cha Pool. for a2 total of ten wells that didn't even |
Eexist aqd weren't even thought to be drjlled in March, but they
Zare now.

0 Was that a sizeable step out, a sizeable extension ffom
Zthe established production in Totahh and Cha Cha?
| A Yas, those ten wells veprescnt roughly twenty paercent

'of the whele Totah Pecl today witn thetr fifty.four uwells.
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| d Baforr we qo *o the oxhibits which wo put on the wall
te show the progress as of today, I'm gnina to diract vour a2ttone

! tion bhack tn the exhibit that wae offer~d a3t the Augqust regular

b

bl

. hearing portion of this case, I bellave that's Cparator's Exhibit

E é3, and ask you to briefly review for the record where we were,
_ % ifrom tha ctandnnint af nrnaraca 2e Af that haswlan.
< F
= } A All right. I believe this is Exhibit 3, and as of that
§§ Edate this solid red line was the line that was welded, ditched, and
EE iin place, which was approximately a half of the Cha Cha or, oh,
E% ! thirty-three and a third narcant of the tota) systsm, or lsss.
- éE Q That was the Cha Cha?
EE A That was all. There was nothing in Totah. This line
3 gi here (indicating) was where the right-of-way had been cleared.
gg Q This line here?
Eg A The dotted line, or the broken line. The right-of-way
. Ei had been cleared, and I believe pipe had been strung over this
>: area, and we were working right at this point as of the last meet-
E% 41ng. This section here was all that was completed, which I wéuld
Eg g Ejudge is about thirty percent of the total systen. |
Ei § E Q Wiould you gqo now to what has bsen marked as Cperater's |
é iExhibit Mo. 4, and state for the record what that exhibit reflects?
o RS e N
A This is ti.e Cha Che system as it is teday. HNow the
gsolid rodd line ts all the pipe +that's completed,in the ground,
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-up in the Northwesi, what
}

“represents two examples of additions thar you have

: B e e
Atchod, covoered tp, and foankly covcating oday.

) The solld sed Vine -opresats that pooiion of the ',ysted
that iy completae and veady 0 go!

‘ i

I YQS.

Q Does that includ> all of the system as it was designed,

& .~
EER - At

ar ac {+t avictad hanl -~

A Yes. This was the system that we thought we would use

in August. This 1is the red line. !

Q What is the significance of the solid yellow lines on

xhibit? I

~ . .

that

1]
2J
3]

tice onc in the Southeast portion, and another
ig that? %
A These are extensions that are being made. We have run
the surveys on them, we are waiting on right-of-way, I believe,

on themg but these are necessary extensions to conserve the gas

out f two wells called the Tribal H, 2, and about in round figures,
six to eight wells in this area that have been added to this system

since the last time,

Q “hese two factors rapresented by the yellow lines, that
nad to nake to
your system as you discussed earlier in your testimony?
A Yes, those are just plain additions to get more gas

that has been brought in since the original setup was mads.

#hat 3s the significance of the threc green dots in the

o

Southeastern portion of that axhibi?

thvae

Thue aso
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Ilocation, and todsy thoy ave compensing gas and 1+ 15 belng sold
to El Pase “atveal Cas Company.
“thatte the sianificance ~- i¢ that srcew purple? T

can't tell,

§ A Yes, it's purple. It's almost black, but let's call it
§ purple, a pu-rple arrow. E
Q What does it designate?
A That is¢ the tie-in to El Paso Natural, and that is

actually the cash register or delivery point of gas.

Q Dc vou have an estimata, My, knight, of +he walums =

L
that you are delivering to El Paso at that connection, say, today? %
? A Yas. As of eight o'clock this morning, the meters |
indicated that we were delivering at this point 1.9 million cubic |
feet per day. That was at eight o'clock this morning, and we
should increase that before nightfall.

Q Before we go to the exhibit that reflects the Totah

system, let me ask you to briefly review for the record the state

H

‘of progress that existed at the August regular hearing.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

» Q !
% A A1l right. The proaress, of course, includes all of the
z .
3 'y
I line -
H
o Q I believe ycu misunderstand me.
5
2 A A1l riqght.

i <

' Q I'm talking of Totah, ‘here were you in Totah at the

time of the reaular hoarino?

& tweuss ma, T VYobtah st the August heaving, “hore vas

!
i
|
}

®
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ne pipe o tte T Tchy Thers N boesr s o s ich wefenay cleaved and
|
some dftche: dug, but tie o i s othiioe bevend bel in the fotah
ravea o of tnatl dote,

f
4

Let me divect your atterntion now Lo wha' 'as been marked.

g ‘as Cperator's Exhibit ©. “hat does that exhibit reflect?

I (Wrereupon, Cperater's Exhibit |
g4 i No. 5 marked for identification.)
;} ! A This is a map of the Totah area.

ES i Q 1* would appear from here, Mr. Knight, that actually
gé gin Totah you have two separate and distinct gathering systems, is E
z; ithat observation correct? |
;: A That is correct. i
=
= Q For the purpose of simplification, in your testimony
55 let's refer to the one in the southeastern portion of your exhibit
if @s the Southeast system, and the other one the Northwest system, |
EE Fenerally speaking, did you find the terrain in Tofah to be exe |
E% itremely rough and irregular?
:i A A Yes, the terrain in this area is extremely rough and
%5 2 particularly right in here (indicating). The operators were fnot
; ol
;; E very careful where they drilled their wells when they drilled them,
~ § Q They weren't thinking of you?
g A No, they didn't think very much of us at that point.
o : 0 Sneakina of +ths Couthzast sysiem, wnai has necessitated

the almost horseshoe shape of that system?

i well, acrually that was the only way wo could nut this
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vonac o cota ob. cho dep ol fhe nitl, co dows o The botion and

then :¢llow lho canyon out, and (hat's whao we L.ave dohe here.

‘;These solid red lines here srve navi ol dho 1l ail¢ady

(OO N T
~ e e IR RV I

¢
[ el

iz
i

Ein place, because 17 Involved thls dropping of¢ this 400 fect off
the tup of these bluffs, and that's why this is in in such a
imannar, because it's following the floor of a canyon. That's the

only way we could get through.

s L2

Q And =2qg2

P

the Soutlivast system, does the solid red indicate the
portion of the system that is completer

A Yes, the solid»xed, which is quite small in this par-

ticular one, that is in place and done.

! 5 What is the significance of the broker red and white
L\A-ti o~

ir.'\ll- AV

é A Tha* is pipe that has been, the right-of-way has been

‘cleared and the pipe l¢ strung, the ditches are being dug and the

iwork is in pregress there, |
< “hy haven't you made more progress in that Southeast

syster? Why don't we have more solid red there, !‘r., Knight?

| i wWell, actually there is, we received a lziter from El

Pase tatural, who said that due to their having fto wodo this line

complatoly 4a hore, ¥ ihink evervhody 1s avware ~e
'

fy Yehis Yipe', you seas tho D basob

n on this exhibit, and with particular reference!

i
'
i

i
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nut i 3 new sne, but

= ha o able

TYypa

tear ocut and rovise thei- line,.

1, and possibly Ccotobor 15,

T

by

AN | r\a

Faka the o

‘nothe athe Yrnag

ERANR RN ST R

T e af g

thoy 21d no?

v

ISR R TS RLE

s

bave

indarstand they're having to

aayve tn

+o i“.j'?a‘r {'H_Jt a lin*?

and

5o we have dropped off our wrrk here

and been concentrating in this area here and here (indicating),

s0 we could get some gas movemant®, which was of prime importance.

Q

I wvar 2o them, !

Do you anticipate any difficulty in having that portioni

'of vour svctam now raflectad an that a

PAS - T e S B

wh

ene s

1ht

o+

-l
N x4

-

-whlte line, do you anticipate having any difficulty in

that complete by the time *hat El Pasn is ready %o tie

4

(ORI s |
PCIVEEE - Y14}
having

in?

No, T don't an%icipate any, unlese wa bave a rain and

that washes the floors of the canyon in, but I don't anticipate

that at this time of the year.

~

Wha ¢

-

e the si

-

nificance o

”~
LR

ol )
|ae

f -4
[

FN
i

I N

e

ye

‘the same *hat we talked about on Exhibit 47

drilling 2ctivity §n this area, and ancther one dewn in this area,

‘take care of this gas

A

b ¥ 4

lleow line,

is that

es, this is another extension necessitated by more

and wc are plannlig to tie it in to here so we can go ahead and

@)

AR

in yellaw?

4’ B

haove Ggoin

Vhat

That

|STEESE

stage

in

of

uan baoen

cade,

and

this area {indicating).

work are you at now on that! po

vtion shown

strveyed and richteofeway applications

Thatts ahout

a1

¢

T

Tatyn o

A

14

tem
sided

O e

N,

ko)
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i
IR TONIS TR A S TR H AT R I i e
ree oy R oo Y Ty late s the Convnienion and the

Terorhwhe e o are on tho ayston

| o AYY slahi. Thoe =olid soad M, i repensents a line

;
(that s In a~d complery, oven ncludiag that little mark up here

{indicating). Now you note that is no yood up there, it doesn't

i
{
i
|
1

i tie in to anything. When we come cut here to Pan American Tribal

2H-2, we had so much gas that i! necessitated an entire change in

i
t

! a - - = M . j
“the gystem up heéte, 50 we had to drop ¢his line, which was scheduled

feor construction, the »igh®-of-way w s cleared; actually the right-
of-way permits had beer obtained and right-of-way cut across it,

iThen we had o deviate from that, go back and change that, increas-;
%ing the size of this line. We came back‘doun here, this all ties E
!1n to it, we had this all scheduled for six-inch; we come back in

|
!here, we had ten-~inch here and eight«inch here, and extended the

i

|
!

six-inch, which was criginally four, to be able to take all of

ithis. which leaves this plece Isolated until we can clear this

construction.

2 Yeuv have beer discussing the reccthern poriion of the

Northwest systam in Totah?

E T balizve that c¢hange i declun or acdition in design
was nncraolisied by conpnscting up ovr ‘nvajo Yribal U lease, which

you usod vy oar sxsnnio o saclioo o o csaple of o sxioasion 2vea?
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Yes, there are now eight wells up hers, which ranresent |

]
i

A
a very sizeable portion of the total in this particular Northwoest
section, sc that necessitatzd actually a comvlete change out of
our pipe sizes and thinking on this one situation.

| 4 Woula 1t be tair to say that when you considered not

)

{only the change in the size of the pipe that has been necescitated :
|
|

in Totah, but as well as the extension areas themselves, that you
' have actually increased the size of your system about fifty percent

;in Totah* Would that be a fair observation?
|

i

A That's just about right os,
Q With the exception of that portion of the Northwest

system shown in yellow, the vemainder of the system is complete?
A Yes, it is complete.
Q Do the two green dots at the southern portion of the

jNorthwest system again show compressors installed and on the line?

f A Yes, sir, those are installed and operating today.
Q Are you delivering to El Paso there now?
A Yes, we're delivering here, as, again, of eight ot'clock,

2.9 milliorn feet a day, according to ocur meter, into El Paso's
glines, . at the purple awrow. This acain is the cash register or

'El Paso's meters.

3 When you consider the gas that you are delivering in
Cha Cha and Totah, what was the total delivery from both fiolds?
A The total delivery at eight o'clock was 4.4 million,

U baliove you stated that you expeciod ihat to jncreagse

P

&
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“before the day {s over?

i

A Yzas,

+

you have an estimate ot tne raiu tna you will he

delivering by this afternoony

now, and not waiting for more system or more anything. The same

. J
thing, this work can go ahead and progress, and when that's done

E | A We should pick up close to another million before

S g  nightiall, | |

S | W Mr. Knight, so we can get some idea, will your deliver-

;3 iies to El Paso remain at the rate that you have just discussed '
E EE %until you complete your system, or is it going to be a day by day |
) E% %incremental increase in deliveries to £l Paso? é
é; ' A Well, this will be almost a day by day increase, because‘ %
gi ‘every time we set a new compressor, it will increase the delivery, E g

SE ‘and all that we have to do on this system, outside of adding these ;
§§ éextensicns, are to add compressors as fast as we can do that. That 5
SE §w111 increase our delivery every day, so it will be a dotily growth ’ g
: N |

!

‘we can start producing there as well as here and over here. So

DEARNLEY-M!

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MOICO

artuallivu_ Frnm nnw an thisc thina 1wd 11 awans ~ecnses Does
S T T TS — R LI Ty, e e - - A | bl 2d I
) How are you selecting the batteries you are connecting

fto first, Mr. Knight? Do you have any methoa in your selection?
: A We are trying to select at the mounent batieries chat

‘we can obtain the most gas trom and yei ithe most counserved,

‘Thatis our atiitude at the moment. ‘e are, theveiove, picking i

fsepavalors not necessavily that rake tus nost wes, oul onns thaty
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they're holding %h;hﬁoﬁ{ pressure, ?Hég.ﬁnable v re o make tne
cmaxtaum deliveey and save the maxinmem amount of nac,
Fram the standpoint of comprsssore . 3w 1 cacs Ll your
testimony in July and Auqust, 1 believe you saic vou planned on

t

“putting in thirty-three, ie that corvect?

L

; & That's ronthy'cérreét. ves.,

! 3 The exhibit in your testimony shcws that five are in-
lstalled and on the line. Could you give the Commission some idea
;

'of your scheduled tie-in of compressors on the system?

A Yas. our commresscrs should Le tied in at the rate of
about ftwo and & half to three per waek., MNow wetve had to make
some more changes here in our compressors, in that we have in-
creased the system, In other words, this thing is growing so
rapidly, and ¥r. Mallarney is at the Farmingto.n site now doing
isome re-angineering on sizes neceded, and we are increasing the

)
P
1]
i

. 8ize per machine, We are trying to put in the iarge ones first
|
|

.and we have increased that by one size. We should be able to
average about two and a half to three of those per week from now

ofi.

2 Hov many crews or how many people do you have installing

your compressors now”

A #e have threz of our key personne! tha* are doing the |

|
fine work, the precision work.lie are using all *th: contract labor
‘that we can use well, but coniraci labor, of course, is noi avalle

‘able te do tha cuvscision work,
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Yo roan the ordinary rovstabout or rougtmeck can't
“hook npoa comprassor? !
Peocan o enly o Lo s ane fhen o men rust tinlsh, ;
peca'.tu at that polint you can use labpor ihat isn't goou or it
:isn*t quite competent, and you will rur inte headaches a little

:‘Lill.tx& Gl Lhie ALl Liian YL wUuiu nNave avolded had yCu done it

PHO iE CH 36691

iwith your own peeople. e have these three ren out there working
Eas hard as they carn go.

Q Are they working seven days a week?

A < thihk they are working elght. rfrom the renarts I hear

fron tnem. Thev're telling me ‘hat, anyhew.

w “he July and August portion of this case, Mr. Knight,

PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

"you c¢stimated a targel dale o1 Uctobsr 1 ot being complete. Do

ro~ :
EE ~you feel that you are going to need tc revise that target date?

?{ A Yes, we will have 1o, because of the ¢xrvensicns and

= ‘

P— !

= 'additions that we have made. 1 think that a real iarget date for

écompletion now should be around November lst. ¥e have so much
i

more to compiete ihan we hat i1n August.

ot Were these changes and modifications ir the design ard

DEARNLEY-M

#LBUQUERQUE, NEW M™XITO

the convent ot your system, wevre they vime consurming, ¢id they

cause you delayr

“ 19y, that sorxrit of thing always causes avlay, and you

reduce your giiiciency.

“ And you pow estinmle a wdrgel Guie of Dovord.ow 17

Fhatys 1oy ove ity YR o AL G e g
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hic thing will grow  very day, bt o oo cople s o gnothoer

e tien ard owenld say that thet musi be o now Soveoper L

and yoursell - started tromr oscrateh or th
mate *3rqgoet date noew of Movember 1. Thatt'e a lirila lace than
|

Ehas been made in these two pools, when you consider the myriad

4problems that you and we operators have encountered, do you feel

’that being as far as we are now and with a completion date by
‘November 1 1s a significant conservation achiavement?

»

o 1 think t's vary significani, bwecaus ot this point

we ar~ five and a half months along from the start of negotiations.

1 have s

3
ES -

&

| than that, Ve have completed neqgotiations, we have put in the

!
|

imajority of tha pipe in the ground, and we are actually delivering

Egas in five and 2 half months; and I think that's quite an achleve-

iment. And then your eight months that you are talking about is

a completion date of everything, and ithat is, T belinve, also

MR, nliglL: I belfeve thsi?s 311l that we have at this
time,
i

M. PORTER: Any questions of Mo, Xnightvy

MR OIS Yes, sir,

M. PORTER

o

ey
=
-
o]
"~
e
e
Py
.

i i“ -‘:x-""‘:h. YOL] esti-

3 op»ratord

'
t

_eight wonths, In your opinion, do yeu €eal that the progress that

e i
2n many of these things where the negoticztions took longeri

E
|

%
f
1
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_ been <2:-0d has hasn dve o the iacrease in *he ninber of walls
*
-
i | tha* have been brouaht ip in these twe pools. After the svstem
o) {
. § “that you have is fully ins*alled and completely operative, how
Si
— i
~ | long do you think it will *ake for you to connact new wells that
S : :
O i are brought in in these two pools, that might be brouaht in as
\~ H
- .norral extensions of *the pool?
17 a In other words, you are talking about a complete new =« !
-4 not a now well where we already have a battery, vou are talking
-~ ;
:: about extending the lines %o reach a new battery that's ovon
: )
> furthe+ away than it is now? 1
o 1
-~ . . . ;
ey ? . ‘ . ' ]
;1 | S i think we should have, from scratch, you've got your ;
~ z
ron .
= . survey, permission *to survey, of course, depending on which way
- :
\ | . .
o ryou are going, whether on Indian lands or Federal lands, and then
2 , 4
;; your permit to construct and your construction., I would think
A 8 )
— x that the verv minimum fionrs thore chould Le sixiy cays, ana :
<
- 3 . .
= % would like to have ninety teo make any sizeable extensicns. If
IH‘ l
=4
¢  vyuu were just running a few teet, then you might do it in less, i
=
<
pel H
5 but you have quitc & lot of paper work that must be cleared before

ou can actually do anythinag.
7 2

Then 30 yvou had o normal step=out dovslioopment, i+ s%ill
might tako as moceh gy o @117

o ‘, EN ~ g PAPE Y . AEN 3
ARy a0 mipgty dayu Lo connect up ooy wWal
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A5 ovous facility o precant ly doadoned, what e dhs @

maxiey cvoanount of oan pes ooy Chat o oan can coangt o 0 b M g ‘

maviie = origure s

z

o

L]

z E A Thoara's always a mavimom Tommeeld hatra b etade oo
: § ccavtain maximum, because there are always 'ittlie changes that you
? a

can make to increase that, bur I would say with case we should

: be abla to process 30,000,000 pius,

s

2 i believe at the last hearing of this case Mr. Arnold

l
fgave us some figures that indicated there were some over 28,000

SERVICE, Inc.

Id g‘ . ' ] -
:: "mcf nor day of qas hoing {laraed at that tliv, low that figure
-
E: ‘was som2 6,000 mct per day over the tfigure that he gave us for
~ :
i - ! X :
5 = the month befere. low if the field coniinues to he developed at
o ;
~ : :
X  that vata, you are golng to be over your 30,00C per cay figure !
-
EE tpretty tast. i
~ | ;
- = i ! Yes, 1 think all of those instances merely necussitate
é\ ] -
D : . X
3 — running & higher pressure on our main line, and there alsc is
5 5; anothear tieein with 1 faso up in the Horthwest end ot Cha Cha
‘ ~ 8 -
; =% that can he maze  Qhioh wili el ue 1F we have o ve that wavy.
- %
< 3 o ‘ L A i
> % L thinit sbat actvally w2 can keep un wrih this poul,
H
g L I believe you sizted that you had to abandon your ideas !
&
4
@*
-t
<

fof using six-=inch pipz in some places and using cighueinch, Do

cyow crink that yvoutlt have Zo rovise your progran aay morg, will

cyou anve o incooase she oty oo She pipe g ooy sl oo bheonght
! i
| ;

binp’




That was m3de on *ho Nartrwset Totah, Actually Yhar
;‘vsn"f any placo for anvbodw alse to dyill thera, untoegse thoy iump
Cthe river. 18 shov o damee the o ower e degiost cloos to brine
therm in is on tha fiorthwes? o vhie 2 aa. o (hink we are adequate
Umre, and there cen be no extoansions ot tre Zast enag of the

‘Norvthwest system, so0 we have o problam there: sc : tXink ‘*hat
. ’ I .

PHONE CH 1-6691

. system is adequate at this point.,

2

< i,

Vi
Why W

{ I7 cevelopment continues in tnese two pools at the

_present rate, doc you think you can keep up with it:

i Ve are goiné 10 make every effort to.

i You say Hovenbe: 1gt Is now vour {aceco datel

i For the extensicnis, compietions, coverything. :
i You foresee any morve unchariea recfs in your course?

1 think not. 1 think everything is rolling pretty

R REPORTING SERVIC

smooth, actuaslly, anc ceviainly theve could ke move axtensions

AE

1k

on the “outheast end up “teve thas, by the fine of liovember 1 we're

)

-
4

stili not through, but L thirk thaet this sysitem as it's shown here

'can ke through on wvenbe: lsi., and pe-sonaily I hobe they keep

i

{IRNLEY

S . , : :
%z ‘going down theve becauss t's only tioney that welve after, and all
% | 4 ) H
»\‘ 2
- ; ehas adde te 14 in the long cun, . howe ey beso dvilling and ;
- : !
o l
2 . . . T T, ek . \ s T H i
o go clear acwi to =« I don't know whai®y down herc, but I'm ready. ,
L) i
& |
3 i LA Yhank yo |
< (AP P § o S S LGNk ‘70\). j
. <
f.l |
fiie SR nope iv Guts, oo, Sone carighits De i
v , 4 A i
you v Lo oo S UBTILBTA SoOUL oY TRIGH Gau yoo Bhank ventll o
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s ! ' N ;:'- {11 * '»'..\’:k':
vohad VY50 i jot a1 IEITEIE A TION
probd oo SR e . foy

Letols
: e Wt N Yo, sir, L obaid

Cotober 14, thai's reoughly

1L L0 ten million teos

i NMR. PCRTYIR:

Mle NUTTLIR: Mo, sir.

Saf 'y hovo G sverage of
ST .
PR S U VI A

dithout any

S ST MR

Letober lsv,
saventeen ddyse We should

per uay going irn at that

time. I'm being rather conserwative in my thinking.

Mr. Nutter, did you have a2 question?

1 A ER T H S we I | S [ i N
e PONIORY vy Buell, de oyeu fwve seaitoor question?

REDIRED

BY MR. SUELL:

"l I think 1t's prettity obvious

are delivering to Z1 Faso, you rid

et

[T ]

| i, BUELL: That's all I havs.

=oioret Hxhibite 4 and Y,

A SV W

The exhibits will be adnitied, I7 ne further questions of Nr

L - -~ 7
Knight, ha mzy Lo oxounad,
i
i

L Eyt i s s 1 |

Hhvs o liad i iitd e }5‘119 1 l..

v PR T 5 Yy LY. . o
i Fae il 's,«:,;";,’ . ‘;,»,i,:’(;!_,:: IR
Hhe sobhsianvial orotuonn Lhew sincovs

A Yes, 1 hope so. lot's El Pas

ARy quections ¢

A Tt Ao v
SRANIHNTYLON

in the recsrd, since you

- s
vour ¥ B . C.%

0., Yes, we recelved that.

encarnine the exhibits?

PPN |

v

tViitness exenaned

4 - TP i 3 < 4T
GONLGImMLSSLon, I viow ol

by

&

I would like to formally

[ - PN verim o by o -
fidih xS0V T
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2 2 b . A“ by n . Ry E . . - - i - :
today tn th chort Tuoovent e tan aove ety heartoa,
!
sttt ed Tk e e thet thte cave o ocantipaed oot the roopunlas :
!
{ ctnl: noar oy, it v YR T e e b Pl eyl

SR E et e enenty Prer owe Ty O ceady ono e alatiys ty the marginal

I natura Af +he acannmlce oF aathaving znd cauvineg this aase.  Actunallu,

|

{v can Yast be doescribed as 2 conseorvation affnvt,strictly for the

PHONE C'! 3-6691

H
1

sake of conservation,

:

, I believe the racord is clear that neiiher the operators

or Mr., Knight are going to make any significant amount of money |

SERVICE, Inc.

out of saving this casinghoad gas. 1t is simply a conservation i

v
_r

effort. In wview oi oo dilfdence thae @ ool the opeorators have

VA1

E; showin, as wsil a2z ths dilissnce of Mr. Knishy in complating thase
o : L i
& systems, 1 would like to movs for a convinuance.
= . : g
X : M. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalt of Humble Cil !
1 I

= | e ;
Ten iand Refining. Woe would concur in the motion of Pan American and
— j .

. b N o . -

- E: g+he statements of lr. Buell; and on a personal note, I understand

L Q ]

A : j

4 o~ cthat we are going to have tihe pleasur» of being host to this
;: Commizsion in iis Cctober hearing at Roswell, and wo would like
~— to nave +the nleszsure of e, Xnight's campany, and a1l these gentiee

-3
—
- men that ere intorested in this matiarc, e urge this Commission

to continue *ha: matter untii the October hearing.

ALBUQUERQUE, MEW M. X CO

Ty 1 L7 3 | N ~ 0% . w3 g [ LEEYS o
LRe MRSy Johin Mlanon, AL baso Natuval Uas lUroducts
i |
Company, e Liovion would tike Lo support L, o tifs metion
Stor continuance, gnd s haw Losn secn Toown e, farianuts waos tﬂ‘.‘)l\‘/ ;
. '::l":).:_ %‘h’)'_?‘\fnf;‘ [T N S S O -"'12’_“1,3618-,‘:115 Ciled . winiGiis *,,»\_»:E : ‘.!Irieiﬂ;f’«-i’. BTG RSIN
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[AERER S IR

1SR TICI el s e Do cd v b s estieoyn 2ot i1 continue
to ba Jacod w0 vy in sy son Tew ﬂ»fﬁ@, oo,

ity has v aluoss 2o taposcibla and onprecadanted
task he has taxken on, tc try to coanstruct anid davien a gathering
: t i o s T dayol EaT + racid o,y
'system In an drea that Is doveloping at a rap pac

In the past few ronths, the JCommission has exhibited

an understanding or *he situation, amd far that the operators are

quite gvateful, fpoweuld noba vhat e oarnalssion vanld suntinue
to recognize Tthat iv the Cha Cha and Totabh arszas wo Jdo have an

ditficult situziion which requlroes the special cone

Commission bas hoen giving it sach month,

m
‘-u
5
(o]
e
ot
=
n
o
<
]

Xcapiion to that, inasmuch as we're not

necessarily looking at the same situation this monib 3s wa were

looking ai last month.

The stataments that have been made by Mr, ¥Knight in

o3 hearinos in July and Auagust woere nov Pmoty promises or

cilons on hiy pare, (mat they wary nade in good

2t [ S S W i - - '.. 510 Yo I S K
fait!. i vier of the cirecumstances which wore owlsting at that
time,
e, - b Y - 3 i 11 ged sy 2oy R s d\ HIPE |
RTINS 1 IR Y54 amnigsaion snovtd AT bhasoe tpe D2C1S5I0N
- . . . . -t = - N 4 . .0 L o .
Ctoday so the prodiiosiong wnle i made bnowien oF o Waois
A R VI L T TRER I > POt s bann LAV oo Lot L, do

PR . . LR T A T T Y
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vie hawo seer Trons YL Uritale

e e o o et

Ceatinoon, and thesaTare the |

Cdncieton ot s todav b papect o this oot os shauld b made |

!

t

i

i

After conoidecing L Teet e by gt tecsy, %
Y e R YR I VT L ptabh Y roerirnny and i DA

; (LA ! LARN AN 2 PR A RIS 5 e T omnn Ine 1n viow

{

of what 1 have> fust s0id, vor'd Glso Vike te urce fnat fan American

ann v, Hue li's request fo- » o crntinuance be grantad,

Mio VLR Does snyone else care to comment on !

MU, LWaNOON®  Clarence Swanson, Aztaec (il and Gas. We

cconcur in the request for continuance of *he case and wish merely |

to say that we have bron aeliach=od vith thn precross that bas been

made, ana feol that it I signit-canc,

i

t

“a think that all parties have exhibited exceptional :
good {aith, and the anrk has really gone betrer than could be |
expeciad in view of the changeﬁ. Yoy too, urge thoe Commission to
consider the application for continuance of this case until the
October hearlng.

M. VPORTIISD The Commiscion was wondering whether Mr,
Bratton was soeaxrinu far his clieni or the Chsmbher of Commerce?

She BRATTOUID Thadts an swkwara question, because I
have with moe Mr, John G'Deli, the attornay for MHumble out of
Denver. 1 was sneaking for my clisnt,

}

L. 20ROy Who Gowmiassfon il continae the casae f

until the vaaular Sotobos b iag.
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

T. ADA DEARNLEY, Motary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

i ' foreqgoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
o 2 IMzzilo Cii Cunmwervation Lommission was reported by me in Stenotypef
—~ 'and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my
S ,
&2 ‘personal supervision, and contains a true and correct record of j
~ .
& : sald proceedings, to the best of my knawledge, skill and ability.
&2 ? é
u DATED this 20th day of September, 1961, in the City of !
&
;? 'Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.
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x
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e NOTARY PUBLIC |
§§ éMy Commission Expires:
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BEFRE THE
OIL CONSERVATION CQMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
AUGUST 16, 1961

iN wHi MATTER OF

CASE 2215: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the
01l Conservation Camission on its own mo-
tion to consider the pramulgation of an
order prchibiting the flaring of casinghead

s 56 o0 S0 % e @

gas fram oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and:
Totah-Gallup Oil Pools, San Juan County, New:

Mexlico.

M W Sn S B W B W W P M G N S W G B G S P S BB B G W g B e

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




AUGUST in, L9AL

1
| DTV (Ao
| OIL DU IWATIOT QY IS8TOY
[ STy T MIC0
i
{

5 LT TIE BATTER UF :

: :

H iCASE 2215 In the natter of the hasmiw~ ~21lad b= Aho -

- | 011 Conservaticon Cormission on its oun rin= 3
i tion to congider the pramulgation of an H

i order prohibitine the flaring of casing=~ H

- ; head gas frau oil wells in the Cha Cha- t

5 Gallup and Totah-Gallup 0il Pools, San Juan

_ i County, “ew lexico. $

| 1

Zdwin L. Mechen:
| E. S. (Johrnny) ‘'aller
‘ A. L, Porter

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDI TGS

e G e ST e e oA e e - — — — . e e wmn Gt e et

- }Mi., PORTER: +e will take up next Case 2219,
: NR. NORRIS: If the Cammission please, the Staff will
:; . . heve one witneas, Yr. irnold.

M. RUELL: I tlhe Comdasion would live te swenr all

[
3

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Iic.

ALBUQUERQUE, MEW MEXICO

witnogses at this time, the operatore will have cne wltness, NMr.

Enight.,

o {(Jitnegses sworn)
i 'v . "‘l ( * ”Ol 1] »

o, rvios been [lest dnly sueen on cath, *esti-

[
ol
-

fenlled ag oot

: I . - .. - ,
LG s ooy
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M
et

BY i, L ORDIS

FEr. Arnold, uyonld you nlease state ynrur full name and
' pogition, for the recerd, please?

; A E. C. Arnold, Supervigor of Distrist 3, 011l Conserva-

PHONE CH 3.6691

!

; 2 Mr. Arnold, youlve testified in the previous hearings
| of this case, have you not?
|

t

\

A Yes, air.

Q Do you have a gtatement preparsd today reporting the
. gas vented as of Aurust let, 1951 fram the Cha Cha and Totah

Pools in San Juan County, “ew Mexico?

A Yes.
E Q Yould you glve us that stetement, please?
- A Prior to the July hearing, it was determined that

el
i

there was an average of 262 NMCF per day, per well, being produced

73 wells producing, so I have calculated the volume as of Aupust

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

t1st to be 73 times 262, or 19,126 NCF per day. In the Totah Pool,

Y
A

DI

the sverage amount of gas per well, vper day, was 157 MCF per day.

The new ratiosg were conducted in June and July, and I have cal=-

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

culated 2 new volume based voon the GO tests of the L2 wells

HE

~upon which we hnad tegty, 3 Tound that the averase in the Totah

w

{ Yool fresze  tosta g 2L O oer day, g of fumwt lat, there

“uere 50 wolls nroducl e in tae fotatt fool,  Phereflove, the tobal

by wells in the Cha Cha~Gallupn Pool. As of August lst, there were
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Cand da basy Dol

| hearing, the flgures as of that date.

mag praduced yan TN Ripas U0 N ’i‘_,(“.:)f\ lf‘" {'s-a;« f::‘*»v ’T“wi:;:{!;e“ﬂ ]
a tatal firmune of 20,100 R new dey fra: the tvo Poele. Approxi- !
mately 1900 I'0F ner day of thls wne 13 beln- riarlketod. Thevefnre, [
the total =nz vented ag of Aucust lat wne 29,470 170 ner day, 1 :
Tale 1% epwrovimately 5,000 1CF ner day hisgher than the amount
reported at the July hanrine.

MR. MORRI3: If the Camlssion ple me, Mr, Arnold is

also prepared to glve the total »il productican during the nonth

of May, 1961, fram both Pools, if it woul” desire that informa-

tion. i

rR. PRTIR: I helileve thae the Caomission would like

to hear that information. “Je had it in the recnrd at the last

C Thatts,thes lMay, 1651 production in the Cha Cha Pool

was 273,218 barrels., This was a per day production of 8,81
barrels. In the Totah Pocl, the May production wrs 175,566,
This wag a per day production of 7663, Total May production,

both pools, was 118,31 berrels, which wes a »o~ day production

fran hoth Ponla of 1 LT7 havrels,
& Mr, frnold ) éa you have anything fuarthosr that yor would

li%e to gtate at thies tire with reference to thoe rsge that the

Camisslon La conzldserin~ nt this time?

A o, wir, T dontd believe go. T £hinls the overators

are nrenared to lvs oa wrncress neport . T o heve vislied the fleld

‘

oo wlondloo i ounder congiruebion, 1 lusgine f




:they can give a wove acemate scecunt of fugh Mo riveh g besn
i

done,

T, ORIy Paat concludeog the exarinotliaon of Tir.

i Arnold.

ili. PORTERs Moes anyone have any Questions of lir.

PHO YE CH 3-6691

tArnoldr He may be excused.

i
|
1 v 5 A A
i; {Jitness excuszed)

E MR. BUELL: key it please the Coamission, Guy Buell
;uith Pan American Peirolewn Corporation. The operators have re-
|

‘quested that I put 1. Xnlght on the stand to let him review for

P T A N oI L

fthe Camiszslon the vrogroscs he has rinde gluece the July regular hear-

éing.

| DA T XIGHT,

called as & witness, havines been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

fled as follovs:

v
A

DIRECT TXANTTADIOT

BY MR, BUELIL: ; 5

0 tr. ¥nicht, wouls vyou state, for the record, please,

your full name and plece ~f wosidenco?

DEARNLEY-MEIF.

w

A iy nanie g Mean Yuleht, and I am from Tulsa, Qklahoma,

= Jhat ‘8 yeur connaction with the ¥night znufacturing

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A T am pregident of thwat sroonlzation,
Tow, the record of the July roeconlar boaring will res-
[ N : . . o :
T leect thst vou hedelly covlowed Tov e Oonrdgen oy vwore flannclal




P eitmatiaon with ragnact to 1asteY1ine the catvheriae gvate 1 thesge |
E two pools, T wenld Mhe o Mrast yeuwr attenting, now, e, Tmicht,
! to what hag heen map!d ng (meratorta “xhibit 3, st does that

Txhiblt reflectt *

O '.
z Ii A Thet 18 @ rieo of »w Cha Chs system, which was the same
S “g mep that we used last time. However, this -ec line, we would like
- !
Ni to point out -- well, anyway, the red¢ 1ine i3 what is done. This
€3
S much pipe is on the ground, or in the ground, welded up, tested,
= .
i~ and about ready to operats. In other words, 1f everything else
- !
il ! wag done, we would be in very so0od shape here, %
) %
E ; 2 Would 1t be a2 fair sumary, Ir. i-nk, to state
~ :
- & - that the soclid red lines on Exhibit 3 are that nortion of the Cha
-~ !
- a
%ﬂ - Cha system that ere virtuolly canplete?
< A Thig 1s virtually camplete, nll except the ninor job
- o
E of hooking up the ends of it, In other words, actually hooking |
;' into Pan American's tank battery here (indicating) and here, and
: sacneone else here, ot cetera, This 1line {indlecating) is in the
~— ‘
z . | ground up to this point, now (indicatinz). ’tow, juat the day be=-
x &
oy fora veaterdaw wa f1nellr ool namminaiam Fuan tha Tedlans Lo oo
Q;
< z . on their pround, and since that day w2 have leid this much line
5 |
g | camplete (indizating). e have cut ripht ausy teo this noint up
2 |

t111 lest nicht (indlenting). Tow, today, the report I met from |
our Tield wup thers, that the rirht of way ig now cut completo to i

‘thif; point (indicnting), and thak thia »inclina hre 211 been

ghoung e Ly boiae steuae, pad il be Tindshied Ladsy, and that the
« (

t




CALE 7

'wolde¢ 1line w121 be un 1o the nicdle of this scction (indieoting)

I

‘garevhiere berore darl {miecht, Theoytre roin: ranicd -»rarresn,

1
!
!
So the weenve LL11 seflect, whea ynu wvere gponldne of |
i
ttha Pight of wey, that hod slrendy veen clearsd, n»so roflscted on ;
|
|

thia Exhiblt, you were referrinm to the alternsta red and white
i

PHC NE CH 3-6¢7)

1ine, were you not?

A Yes. That 1s the right of way that was cleared Jjust
yesterday. They wmade that much progress just yesterday in one day,
trqm<the tine we pot the word to go fram the Yava jos.

2 You were delayed 1n getting your risht of way approval !

fran the Tavajos. ‘ns your application misplaced or mislaid, or

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

= ieamething?

| A Yes. It was slightly misplaced. /e sent a bond out |
and went to the Lemal Department, and they put it on thelr desl,

ES and they wondered what it was suppoased to be, and they let it stay

=9

:E there for ¢ week until they found it. We finelly dum it out and

.

= got it over to ths Isnd Depertment and irmediately ~ot owr richt

~ ‘

. i of way.

R ‘

X . That !ias bean alasred aucwe and 1575000 Ve Tavajo ]

DI

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

! Reservation yesterday?

I
i

1

‘ A Yesg, gir. 17 we had =sotten it out o7 the hands of
by ‘ | the Lezal Denartrent, we would have had it a weel amn,

l : < ‘

N b

“ The presress ng donicted by the red, is that vrogress l

i
‘that had ocecurced up until yegtecday siternnon, ig thoat correct?
I

A Yas,  This a2l hapnesod vo wntll vediterdoy af hornoon,




-3

et - 2 o~ v ———— e e
v

t Then, T nedntad ~ot othet ind Monrened £ainy o dhe panddity wlith
uhler seVtre roine,  Thege mann dotg that ~re hord te sea nre the
casprageoyr gliag that bave been cleared, and <re raady to start

S pouringy conerate on thoge for the canpressor gtations,

s

©

L4

T o How many cnaioroessors do you now have on the site 1in

v

z i
2 Farmington?

A Rouzhly, ten percant i{in Fervminxten, and another ten
percent are supposed to be shipped this weels, vhich will make us

about twenty percent on location at that tims.

Q Has the location been clenrsd in the field for these
fcompressora?

? A Yos, it ig cleared.

i 0 Are they perrianent mount or skid mnount type? i

% The campressors sre skid rounted. All that we will *
do in the fleld is pour 2 guall concrete pad under each one, and
nake our piping hook-up, which is about a dayts work for tiree

men total.

‘Tow, with respect to where we expect to be by quitting |

time thias ofisrnnon, could you plek & spot on that Zxalblt 3 so

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

that the record will reflect where you expect to be this after~

noon?

A T™e rignt of way will be to the toe of the bluff,

which i85 marked 8% wlins 0., T tov of e blutf, which is rarked

01 plus 112, They exovset o clenr Lo the tom of the blhw?,

Sdprndne of et o

Cornoony
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A forrect, ™o “1tchiage, than, 4o cunrnreed e he up

‘1a the middle of 36, r~umhly, ot 78] plus zero zeron,

4

T other worda, oy this afternoon ygou will himyae ditched

ex:¢ pive in that area »f ithe Exhibit that was only cleared right

§ {
T 1 of way last night?
v
g A That is correct,
{ With respect to the eyster 1n Totah, Mr., Knlght, what

is the status of yowr prozress there?

A The systexm in Totah, the right of way has beon cam~

RVICE, Inc.

{
rv
4

pleted, which I believe was quite rough, but it has all been dona,i
‘ and we have campleted about 1,000 feet ol ditch. They are to

: start stringing plpe on that tamorrow or next day, as scon as they

' bave finished this. *
| Q Assuning no sbnormal weather problemeg are encountered

in the irmediate future, how long do you think it will be before
in all practical effect the Totah system will he virtually come

plete?

A T can only quote our pipeline contractor there, the

Fowr=Yay Sanpany, Ao 16 suys Lhset 1t will be lesg than seven

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING Si

A}
i
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW M EXICO

working days to be completes,

DE

| 5 Of cowrse, there 1ill s5till be other things to do?
| .

. ! A Oh, many thinga.

f |
E o But Ll wili ati1l bhe virtually caunlete? !
i |
% R Yes, bubt thait Vg tho wmedin heeet of the thing. 4

;

|

Miag ~oayihins ncewrso s 0 fne ponibhibs Intesin that bas
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CpAred A fas st e s denaag geees b e clet len A

i
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g&.f‘tnue !
t

: S et Tt G e e sy otegan

- Ty TUYoen .

2 i

3 :
; L p Roand o0 thy nearroan voun hava wnde o doto and hava

.

l ~ . -

< 2 ; teatirt-3 tn Y“ere, vru rfeel Lhnt veu gan pest Uwnt bnroet date?

S
=~ i Y Yeu T On 1

i 2y .
ST
i ;
S-.J ; It rdrnt be » 2Pl T ofads for the rec~rd, Lr.Knight, 3
' 1. your nrogress with the Tederal Fower Conmission, Have you made 4
- €3] : p

. { . - -5 . ‘

W Cyour £illn~ with the Tefern~d Tower Coamission?

&

i

Z The Pedow- TR U LTS

o~ |

Ot

s M : P v s 1

a4 veeils ago., It ues envyiael Ty o fo !

~ |

—_— vottorney, and suopnsealt Lui o Lo of the stocle, E

oS Tave youwr neonlo ‘o yon an estirete
]

= of when they oxoach sonyave

=

S A I tolled to te, Tihoon, ~ur atiomen, and he ~ave me
&

! j
P~ a date of ten dayve, e . i
=3 |
. i 3 Tnoan of fomi Lo samedfie Padernl Ponon Ceomigelon |
e & . -
L % P A Mine a2 roure ceno, e vy ofttoracy roade Tl suwars of the !
= 3 !

-l H
Qo hoarinze thde Cowxlec’ o S0 el 700 o Bheso Lo o lgy (
s | |
g i
’ R Vos, o oaniniac’ oo easr a7 the heevinsg, and had that!
o ;
2
S =
T forunrdod Do Tlnnhiaoion, .
| i u

coor the Grdasion?
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CiPornally offer Onnpatonts Sxhibli 27

frLCE 11

i e m——— e o e - . e e Seem——

e antdatnatne a0 *ommie 1y cattine the appraval?l !

" Vagwrine that you had “elernl Power Tardlselonts ap=- E
proval; == anu, lat re Jdirecet yow atlention ageln baci to Ix- %
hibit 3. OemMIA wan hasln teld o —n5 15 L{hs very rmeal fuiure fram |
gane of those batterier there in the scuthern area of Cha Cha?

A Thia ir to e our main station right here (1ndicat1ng);

Yow, this pipeline within a couple or three days could be made

operative from this polnt here (indicating) where it crosses the

Navajo land to this end here (indicating). Anawering yowr ques- !

tion more directly, T would gay that 1f we had Tederal Power Com=

. migaionts eprroval, thet within five t» seven days we sould be

pagsing sme gas, only o ninor quantity, but sae. |

Q But irmedintely after you get Federal Fower Camigsiont

approvel, you are poins to teke aas as quiclkly ag you can?

A Yes,

¢ And yov will tako it by incraments slong your aystem?

A Yes,

o And you will shelc it down and set 1L 211 i1 operating
orcder?

A Yes.

0 Do you have anythine else you would like te add?

T think not,

R, RUNLL: Thatts all we have at this time, oy we

—- vmn e e e e L e - - - - B [ — e o b
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TR, PO Mttt ent hbj?r%fnn, éh; Hfhibif i1 %e
arpitted,
(:Mersupnn, Oneratorts Sxhihit Vbi
2wt received In evidence)
MR, PRTIR: Moeg anyone have n question of Mr. Knight*

I'r., Matter,

CRO3 =T AT TATT O

Q I'r. ¥night, you gtated that ten percent of the came
Pressors are on hand in Farmington, -=-
A That g corvect.
-= and ten wnerceant »ill be shisne? next week?

A letvally, T think thzy I bo ready this week. How-
ever a couple are cver wide and they will leave our offlice Monday.

A Ave thogse the caipressore thet you nentioned last Mon-
day were on hand in Tulsas in yowr yavds? :

A Those are campleted now, 9nd ready to cane out.

Q 'nen 18 the delivery date for the other eighty percent
of the compressors gchedunled?

A Day by dny. In other words, they are beins campleted
every day or 8so; we get g truck load of them, and we ship thenm,
or twe truck loads.

Viieo will Uhe Gasi len pereent ceme, in the letter pard
of September sc you can b cainlets by Jetnher lgbt

i Yoo, thet leo ous date on that,
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o Ty Senterher the Iat | what uenls vy cotdrpte will he
;tho totn ) narcent ~f ¥1a 20 900 LOW of ena thet T, frennld rone

tionad 135 belnr mmadunrd o vestad mayw davt TUhat Goagneesd. of that

mae W11 ha beansmarts? 4o thile oipeline to a gnsnline plant by

ORGP SUPFUIUN, VR h NP S 4 §
) L EYA L AN R~
|
| \ Thatte fifteen Jays from today -~
1

2 Yes. Approxinmately?

1
There are certalin things I can't do until I zet 1t. TIf we do have

1t, we should be processing arcund six to seven millicn feet o dJday.

o Then, approximately how much by Hentember the 15th

with your cdelivery schesdu’e for campressors?

| A T dontt have that fipure at hand. I would have to sit

idown and try to work aut my schedule of deliveriese, and then see
%what each one would do. I haventt gone into that caleulation st
1

‘this moment.

{

i Q Mo, the total number of compressors you were talking
lebcut wag Cho Cha an wall g8 Tolah?

i it That ig correct.

% Q o, the tucnty mereent that you have on hend nou, are
?for the Cha Thn aras haeoe?

3

| Y Mo, Whoy ulitl e doto both filelds,  Tle are enine in

tey o orecsgs ong 3o both {ialds ginvitonecously, Lore waitg will

o Anto Oha T, P oovrcn, heoooucn 3 dg Taeon o o

D T N T S T T
* ! et vy e

!
1
|
i

A -= or fourtesen. That's rather difficult to anaswer, ¥r.

Wutter, because I don't heve niy Federal Power Coznission approval. -

'
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ease M)

.zag taken fra: both fieﬂf?s, whigh sears +r he the nly faln {.}Q,ﬁtr’ to

i |
{

do 1it.

i

i
"t the wrezent tirne you have ne gehiedvle Af the amount |

of was that »ill he processed at vardong tinaes, excant anoroxi-

: |
i fimately six million by Sentember lat, and the full amount by Octo- t
I Iber the lat? |
A That 18 correct.
. ) MR, NUTTER: Thank you. i
| MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr.Knight?

i'.l'he witness may be excused,

{’itness excused)
: MR. PRTER: Anyone eise desire tn present testimony
i

here? Mr. Buell, did you have anything further?

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FR. BUEILL: lay it pleass the Cormission, in view of
. = the substantial vrogress that Mr. Knight hag made to dste with .‘
g this gathering system in Chs Cha as well ag in Totah, I would li.ke,'i
é on behalf of Pan American, to move that the Camiasion continue
g ;thia ces2 until the Septcrber regnlar hearinm. I feel by then,
: ’.:;’ %and as MNr. Xnlrcht hags tentifled here todew. we. the overater. ¥Vr, : .
:§ E“'rini.ght, g8 well re the Jaxission, will be 11. ¢ hetter position |

;t?xsn to meec the exact progreas, the amount of <as we sre able %o

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW WV EXICO

i
itake at that tire, and on beralf of Pen ‘merican, T womld like to

i

move to continme thls esse vatil the Septerder rarmilaor hearine,

P, Pt b, Ghedety

£y - I AN AR LT S . FRIT b 3 - R A S ey E oL
UL, TN e Dradpbey fon Mhasle O30 ot bad e
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i
<

;Carpany, e of tha muerstra 'n the npanle 15 auestion, T nicht
‘state inltislly In the Inly Yienplne Manble stoted that 4nformal

reports of nprarsross couds e clvea Lo the D) ceonservntion Tome

rs

(e

I
fo ke

Lante wamuinetoen ~fUlgee cvory ten davs to two wealta, Three

‘of these reports were rade betueen July 17th and August 2nd, and

ibuduy;u unauLMJuJ L9 LURGU LR Vi 4 JUCUi PUOTIRSE CORUTL, 7 i
i

; Wo believe that contlnuad progreas will be made by the com=

|

‘tractor, and we believe tnat preogress haa been gnown here today.

.There have been saue minor deleys, but steady an? accelerated pru=-
‘grass is being made here at this time, and we anticipate it to con-!

tinue, ]

‘ Je recognize that the Camilssion -- the loss of this gas must

;welgh on the Carmlgsionts rind, However, and ag lr. 3Buell pointodé
'out, in the July hearinz,thls Camissionts duty 1s to pravent allow{
able waste, both for oil and for mas, and 1t ghould be remembered

that we are here deallns with n marginel gas producing aree within

ia najor o511 »nroducing area, ‘ny consideration as to the sconamies
{

or as to avolding gllowable wagte sheuld hs measursd orsalnst == the
; :
igaviny of the ~ag shonl’ He messvred 2asingy the lozc of taxadble

revenie by shuttin- in thisz £1icld, vhich corwrlscs 32 thirty-five |

>

‘o forty parcent of o1l »il oroduced In Yorthwest “ew l[exlco, plus |
i

‘the additiosnuzl rlaoc ot Lors <7 the est Ionsgt 1an%et, which was
i

yientioned Iu the Mly peoestioniar hearius, Thorelors, Thmble

at the caoda

or

o

oonld Aaln A Pan fyieriosaty coouaosk, ond rieving

e

oot Lo B iy lwier Dreos Maneding, ad o el e oo belloeve
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that the re” 1ime 111 he substantially further an the Operetorts

‘Exhinit 3., Thank you,

PR, FOUTEN s Lr. L.agon.

PR, MASQY:  John Fason, 1 Pago ‘ktural Ges Produnats
é;cctnpenr\ry. We wish to join in the motion made by Pan American, and
Luy humblets statement in support of that motion that the hearing
be continuved until the September hearlng. e, too, feel that at

that time the more up-to=date prorress report will show the Cam=

:miuion better as to how much gas 1a being taken at that time, and
é;thon we will be able to predict with more reasonable acouracy when
the balance of the gns will be taken, and can, from that informae-
tion, better determine what effect a no-flare order, possibly no-
|

f1are erder may have upon thz oll production and “orthwest market
jaituation. We uwrge that the hearing be continued for another
ithirty days, until the September hearing.

E MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anythine to say concern-
ing kEr. Buell's motion? The Camiselon has decided to continue

1
lthe case until the rexvlar September hearing, Ir. Buell,
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'STATE OF “EW MEXICU )
) ss
'COUMTY UF BERMALILLU )

I. ADA DEARMLEY, Court Reporter, in and for the County of

‘Bernalillo, State of Yew }exlco, do hereby certify that the fore-

;going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the Yew Mexieo 3

E’Oil Conservation Cammission was reported by me in machine shorte
hand and reduced to typewritten transcript under by personal super-

jﬂaiOn, and that the same is a true and correct record, to the

'best of my lmowledge, akill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the 23rd day of August, 1961, |

in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of Wew

iMexico.

My Camulssion expires:

| June 19, 1963
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
vanta Fe, New Mexico
July 13, 1961
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IN THE MATTEE ur:

In the matter of the hearing called by
the 0il Conservation Commission on its
own motion to ccansider the promulgation
of an order prohibiting the flaring of
casinghead gas from oil wells in the
Cha Cha=Gallup and Totah=3allup 0il
Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Y et B Nt Nl N Namet® Vot Vg Vs

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

CASE 2215




BEFORE TRHE
OIL CONSZRVATION COMMISSICN

Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 13, 1961 '

| e e o e o m----- - . e e .- -

IN THE MATTER OF:

PHONE CH 3-6691

)
)
In the matter of the hearing called by )
Lite Uli vonservation vommission on its )
own motion to consider the promulgation ) CASE 2215
of an order prohibiting the flaring of )
casinghead gas from oil wells in the )
Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup 0il )
Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico. )

SERVICE, Iic.

A
y 4

BFEFORE: Honorable Edwin L. Mechem
I Mr. Ao Lo (Pete) Porter
‘ Mr. E. S. (Johnny) walker

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR, PORTER: We will take up next Case 2215,

MR. MORRIS: In the matter of the hearing called by

the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider the;
i

promulgation of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead |
|

gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup 01l

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(

NEW MEXICO

Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

| MR, PORTER: This is a case which was continued from thé

ALBUQUERQUE,

May regular hearing to this date. In May we had Mr, Arnold of the
Commission Statt bring us up-to~date as to the amounts of gas being

flarcd rom the two pools under consideration. We also acked

Mr. Arnoid L. give us that same information at this time, and ask
- him-to—stand -ahd—be - BWORA,—— - S —

>

&
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|

?_*1ﬂﬁpdkﬁjup—efi—pc°}74“”+*mny~ppedueing_wellsuwece~pnoducing-——~J

(Witness sworn.) = 7

MR, MORRIS: At the outset, Mr. Commissioner, I would
like to offer the record at the hearing held May 17, 1961 in
Case 2215 as part of the record of the proceeding today, inaanuchf
as I do not intend to ask Mr. Arnold to reveat the cumulative
LoLals Lnat were presented 1n that nearing,

MR, PORTER: The record of the May hearing will be
included as far as this hearing, Case 2215,

E, Cy ARKOLD
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows: ' |
DIRECT EXAMINATION

Y MR, MORRIS;

[

Q Mr. Arnold, will you state your full name and position, ;

please,

A E. C. Arnold, supervisor, District 3 of the 0il Conser-|

vation Commission,
Q Mr. Arnold, did you testify in Case 2215 at both the
March and the May hearings of the Commission concerning the flar-f

ing of casinghead gas in the Totah and Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pools?

A Vaes
£ 4

T Al A
E ) R

Q Mr. Arnold, I won't ask you to review your previous

testimony, but if you will state for the record, first in the Cha




as of July 1st, 1961,

A In the Cha Cha Pool, 67 wells were producing as of

July the lst,

l Q What was the total production of gas per day from these |
l

67 producing wells in the Cha Cha?

PHONE Ch 3-686'N11

A 17,943 MUK per day.

Q wWould you explain to the Commission how you arrived at
this figure as the total production?

A Yas, new gas-oll ratio tests were conducied in the
i Che Cha Pool in May of 19€1 and these tests went into effect July
1st. I used these new gas-oil ratio tesis to calculate the total
gas available on 63 of the wells on which we had tests. Actually,

we had four wells on which we didn*t have tests,

Q How did you arrive at the production from those other
four !eils?

A Well, from the 63 wells I determined that we had
16,475 MCF per day. This was an average of 262 MCF per well per

day. So, I used this average for the four wells on which tests

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

weren't available. This gave me a total of 1,048 MCF per day,

which was added to the 16,475 from the 63.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

l 0 Bivineg vAan a +natal Af 17 K27 M
FLVLDRS 95 S vV e e g~

.~
- N

‘g

Cha?

lq fotaheGallup 01l Pool, Mr, Arnold, how many !
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producing wells were there in that pool as of July 1st, 19617
A Forty-three,
Q What was the total daily pool production from those 43

walls?

A 6751 MCF per day. b

Q How did you arrive at that figure as the total daily
pool production?

A I used the 33 wells on which we had gas-oil ratio testtﬁ
These weren't, however, 1961 annual tests, because they will not
be available for another thirty daysak Actually, the gase-oil
ratio tests used, which are the tests in effect in the July oil
schedule, are probably incorrect. I imagine that the ratios have
increased. |

Buy, using those old tests; 33 wells having tests, calculated
to have available 5181 MCF per day. This is an average of
157 MCF per day. So, I've used 157 MCF as the average figure for
the ten wells on which ws didn't have tests., This gives an addi-
tinnal 1570 MCF ser day. ou, that the total is 6,751.

Q You would say that total, Mr. Arnold, is probably a
conservative estimate as to the amount of daily production in
the Totaht

A Yes, because of the fact that the tests used were last

yearts tests.

Q Have you totaled the daily production for hoth the |
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Cha Cha and the Totah-Gallup 0il Pool?

A Yes, sir, that figure is 24,274 MCF per day,

Q Mr, Arnold, of this 24,274 MCF per day that's being
rroduced in both of these pools, is any amount of this being put
to veneticial use?

A Yes, approximately 1500 MCF per day is being gathered |
on the Benson-Montin Jones lease in the Cha Cha Pool,

Q Is there any other bemeficial use being made at the
present time?

A Not that I'm aware of, no.

Q What disposition, Mr. Arnold, is being made of the re-

mainder of the gas being produced in these two pools?

A It*'s being vented.

Q _' Approximately how much per day is being vented froum
these two pools?

A 22,750 MCF per day. l

Q Mr. Arnold, at the May hearing of this case there was g
testimony that Mr. Knight had a project under way to install a |

gathering system for this gas. Do you have knowledge of the pro-|

gress of this Knight project? |
|

-, -

i
|
A 1 understand that Hr. Knight encountered some diffie- i
culties and was delayed, so that the constructicn of the

facilities hasn't gone according to plan. However, 1 alsc under-

L _stand—that—he-has overcoma the difficulties and that they do
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intend to start construction of gathériné_fééiliziés next week.,

Q To your knowledpge, Mr. Arnold, no gas is being gathered

from Mr. Knightt's project at the vresent time?
| A No, sir, no pipe has been laid in the field at tlis time,
Q Mr. Arnold, if the Commission should see fit in this
case to issue a no-flare order, would you recommend that some
wells in these two pools be given exception to the order?

A Yes,

Q Under what conditions?

| A Well, the usual conditions in cases where it's not

| economically feasible to gather the gas from particular wells or |

leases.

Q Also would you exempt new wells? !

A Well, I would give new wells a ninety-day period in
which to secure a gas connection.

Q Do you have anything further you would like to offer, !
Mr. Arnold? ‘ g

A No, sir, I don't believe so. |

f MR. MORRIS: That concludes the direct examination of

this witness, Mr., Commissioner.
! MR, FGTER: Does ar ..ie have any guestions of Mr.

! Arnold on cross examination? »r, Nutter.

CROSS EXAMINATION
:.,~_g¥ MR NUTTZR: e e
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» Q _ Would it be your ovinion that if the 24,27L MCF per

Q Ts there any zeneral similarity to the reservoirs as
far as the Totah and the Cha Cha are concerned?

A Yea, sir, they're very similar,

Q I note that you have an average gas producing rate of
<6z MGF 1in the yna cvha and a hundred firty-seven on the Totah,
Would that difference, since the reservoirs are similar, be due
to the fact that the tests in the Cha Cha are more recent than
the tests in the Totah?

A I belisve that'!s the case, yes. I have noticed that
the Cha Cha ratios in many cases have about doudled since the 1960
gas-o0il ratio tests.

Q The gas-oil ratios of some of the wells have doubled

in the last year, is that correct?

A That?s right. S

Q Do you anticipate that there would be any decrease in
the gase-2il ratios in this pvool in the near future?

A I wouldn't anticipate it on the basis of anything I
know at the moment.

Q Would you expact that the ratios in the Totah, if they

were run today, or new tests that will be presented in the next

mandh s
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1 4
than the 157 MCF per day average?

A I would certainly think they would, yes.




PAZE @
day which is being préadééd from the tws 55815'§Efiﬂé present ?Iﬁﬁ,
if that figure is correct, would more gas than that be being !

i
! produced, say ninety days from now?
§ A You ask this question without taking into consideration!
5 new development, you mean on the wells? !
F 4
; 2
ig & Q No, I'm talking about the wells that are completed at
5] this time, If the 24,000 were correct today, would you expect
&
Py
-~ | that ninety days from now more gas would be produced?
2
Eg ' A Yes, I believe I would expect that.
g MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
|
~ g; MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions of the
EE witness?
<3|
X BY MR. PORTER:
A
Es Q@  Mr. Arnold, do you have the figures on the oil produc-
>
:g tion from these two pools? !
t i
Es A No, sir, I dont't have., I believe it's probably in the
-y
EE g neighborhood of thirteen or fourteen thousand barrels a day.
I% 8
;5 ; Q I notice the allowable is in excess of 15,000 for the
Q
g two pools. You are probably close to right. However, I will ask
% you when yout've concluded your testimony to get those figurss for lus
. <
i from the latest tabulation for the month of iMay.
A All right,
‘ Q You can get that from the monthly report.
L YR, porters oes anyone else have any questions?

N4

a4

v

2,

7
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The witness may be cxcused.

(Witness excused.)

“R. PORTER: fnyone elsc desire to present testimony?

MR. DUSLL: May it zlcass lie commission, Guy Buell

]
]
i
)
|
|
i
i
i
i

for Pan American Petroleum Corvoration. We operators in these
two pools in the past nave pointad out to the Commission our
efforts in attempting to gather and save and put this casinghead
gas from these two pools to & peneficial use. We feel that the
record will reflect that our efforcs have been diligent.

We have also pointed out to the Commission several complica-
ted factors in these two nools that have made our assignment, our
Job, considerably difficult. The primary complicating factor
has been the submarginal economic nature‘of gathering and saving
this gas., That has been a big hurdle,

Another complicating factor, and & highly complicating one,
it*'s a mechanical one, an engineering one, one that we op:rators
and Mr. Knight have had to deal with, is that in these %wo pools
1t is extremely unusual in that the operators are making an effort
to gather and save the casinghead gas prior to complete develop-
ment of the pools,

Tim sure if the Commission will recall any pools that they've
looked at from the standneint of saving casinghead gas, the pools

have been substantislly developed. Heve, as has been reported to

g_cn at & highly razid pace,

®
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i That makes engineerings system extremely difficult, Actually, in

a sense of the word, in attempting to save the gas ln these two

nocls we're a lot like Columbus in that we are sailing an un-

[£]
=r
[ 1]
"
cr
¢l
L
in

ea and, of course; when you sail an uncharted sea, every

Well, we hit our reef, as Mr. Arnold mentioned, Mr. Knight
encountered some difficulty. We advised the Commission about it,
and honestly, in good faith, tkhat we felt by July 1 that we would

have some wells conrected and be making substantial progress to

physically handling the gas. }.

Unfortunately, as Mr, Arnold has testified, that is not the
case., With the Commission's indulgence, we would like to present
Mr. Knight as a witness so that he can relate for the record the
reef that he hit sailing this uncharted sea.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will be interested in
hearing Mr. Knight, ;
{Witness sworn.)

DEAN B. KNIGHT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

NTREAT RYAMTNAT TON

BY MR, BUELL:

TbIts on the bhoard, 1 willask you to state your fUll name and

Q Mr, Knight, while Mr. King is putting one of your exhi-

NS




your olace of residence for the record, please.

A My nare is Dean B. ¥night, 1 live in Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Q whet 1s your position with the Knight Manufacturing
§ Soupany? §
o A 1 am president ol tbal [irm. :
3 ;
X l
[ .
;

!

! Q 1 believe the record reflects that you are to be the
gatherer of the casinghead gas in both the Cha Cha and the
Totah-Gallup Pools, is that cerrect?

A That is correct.

Q Have you in your possession executed contracts from

about what percent of the operators in each pool, do you recall

REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

off-hand? ]
A About 92% in Totah, it's roughly 92% in both fields., |
v = Q That percent of committed operators to your syctem is
N .
‘- Eg more than enough for you to go forward with a fieldwide gather-
P~ ?
& ing system in both pools?
~ :
. o | A Yes, it is, ’ !
ﬁs : ! Q What disposition have you planned to make of the gas '
Q=
5 once you gather it? ]
% A We are selling that gas through three different cone ;
2 i
nsetions 5 E) Paco Nastural. !
Q Do you feel that vour arrangement with El Paso is j
~ now firm?
A ———Gur-arrangonentwith £l Paso is fdrm, yese |
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| Q You were in the room, 50 ['m sure you are aware of the
|

' fact that we had advised the Commisslon at the May hearing that

we expected to have some wells zomnmactied by July 1. Youtve also

heard testimony to the «f{fect that such has not happened. Why

haven't wo usre welle cannactad at this time, Mr. Knight?

& Well, T hit that uncharted reef we were talking about é
and it had a sgreat big dollar sign on it., Uhen we wrote this E
contract with Prn American, when Pan American and I worked out }
f the original contract in the Cha Cha Field, we wrote what we I
thought was a negotiatable instrument so that it could be finance%
by some financing house, !
Apparently we knew more about the gas business than we did ‘

the financial world, because when we took it to a bank they took

a look at it and said "Mr. Knight, your contract orly will return

about one dollar for each dollar you spend, and that is not

good enough for this type of an organization. You should have at§
; least two or two and a half times cash flow over what you have :
expended.”
So, then, we took it to what we would call & leasing house
g where you build a facility, they buy it from you and lease it
back to you. e had a f:rm verval commitment from a house in
Boston when I was herc for that May hearing. lic then went ahcad

J
H
very raoidly, we stacked up oipe, we stacked up combressors, J

—gnpinesandother—comporent-—pieceB, - - N

R R
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Alone the first vart of June we received a very uncerimonious

letter which stated they were withdrawing their commitment,

Q Mr. Knight, lei me interrupt here, At the time of the
May hearing did you have any reason to doubt the verbal commitment
for financing that you had?

t A None whatsoever,

Q All right. Go right ahead, what happened in June?
A We received this letter which cancelled their verbal

commitment, We immediately, then, went to a couple of more house

T -

and we called two of the firms involved and told them we were
having difficulty and from that, then, the Pan American set up
a meeting for Friday, June 30, I believe it was, in which we werei
{ all to sit down and discuss the possibilities of the oil com= |
panies putting up the money and we would go forth with it from

there,

However, that meeting did not take place in that we receivedf

| another commitment from a New York house, from Los Angeles,

|
rather, I should say, through a New York house, commiting them to.

buy this property from us and leasing it back. i

| We have gone forward from there at that point. I have that

N I R

M. .- - T o eem o e e - £ L
J.Cbbﬂ.l" UL 4L LvTtiiwvyve ]Uu Havye a Lupy wvi

Abad NV odd oaea
viia L AT ULl g

Q You now have your commitment in writing, do you not,

Mr. Knight? ‘}
y: Ye3 , Ve have 3+t —fn-vad td ng“*'-hiﬁ timey -
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(Whereupon, Operatort's Zxhibit |

f No. 1 was marked for identie
vication.)

Q Mr, Knight, I now kand you a cony of what has Lieen marked
as Operator's txhibit No. l. What is inai exhi

A Ch, this is the letter of commitment from Phoenix

i
1. - - = L™ es s W om -~ ., .- - g N =
JLIILEA VLA LOTD UL LoYLlay (iddavy vmaasviliidy AN SOLIY VU PULLHADS ald

zlease this facility back to us in the Totah and Cha Che Fields.
Q Mr. Knight, I notice that that commitment letter was

‘dated July 6, When did you receive that?

A T received that letter Tuesday afternoon of this week,
which would be the 1llth, I believe.
1 Q Mr. Knight, now that our financial reef has been overe
icome, where do you stand now, what are your immediate plans?
i A ‘My immediate plans are to leave here this afternoon for

the field at Famington. VWe have a couple of meetings scheduled

ey L gl Tl

jwith pipeline contractors which we will make a deal with, one of
‘them or two of them to start construction of this line. The pipe

‘15 all stored at either Fontana, California or Valley, Nebraska,

fThat vinve will be shipved Monday, 'i

! Q Do you have any vpipe on the ground in Farmington at
" this time?
A Therets a mile of ten inch on the ground at Farmington

‘now, It¥'s stored, however, in a truck yard. Ve, at the moment,

SO O |

N

)
N7
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have run uv about sii huﬁdfed dollérswin étdrégé“charges’on'p{oe;~
so we know the nipe is there, That is in both places.

Q when would you anticinate that you will let your con-
traci {for ihe picking up, diilching ol your gathering system?

A I vlan to do that either this afternocon or tomorrow,.

'Q VWImmé&iafeiyléfiéfﬂfhéf &éﬁ 1nténd}to release the pipe

for delivery, I'm speaking of the pipe now thatt's in California

[
I
|
and Nebraska? i
A Yes, we'll probably release that pipe tomorrow. How= {
ever, it can not be shipoed until Monday btecause of truck regu- }
lations over the week ends on highways. It actually should ;
arrive in Farmington on Vednesday or Thursday.
Q Mr. Knight, assuming the normal delays that you en- é
counter in installing a system of this type, when would you
anticipate that you would have the majority of the wells in both
pools connected to ycur system?
A We will have those wells connected probably by August ;

15, Now, this does not mean that we will be compressing the cas

from all of those wells, but the line will be laid to the tank

i
i

batteries, the tank batteries will be hooked up and they would be:

!
AlRR +haAa !
Ararna s |

-l e A wm A m e am a P % " — o~ mi, A PNt i Lo vim A~ A
J.C‘ﬂ.\-l] L\ MA UL COoo viiw i) @ ).uvu, w4t LAt uv, P dRves ¥ N [ 2%
compressors to this system, !
?
Q What date would you feel, Mr. Knight, would you not

monly—have your wells connectod but you would have sufficicnt |

Y I S
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———————fur—central-eomoresser -station will sit here,. This system |

of your compressors instalied such that you would be physically
taking into the system most of the casinghead gas produced?
A Most of the casinrhead gas? That is a majority of 1it?
Q Ma jority, yes, sir.

A we should have that by, oh, the first week in September.

j
t
i

We should be rolling then,
Q Would you think, then, by October 1 of this year you
should have your system shaken down, I don't know if that is the

proper term that you gatherers use or not, most of the bugs

vorked out of it bv October 17
A Yes, I feel that we should be operating in good order
by October 1l.
Q I*1]l direct your attention now to what I'll have
marked as Operator's Exhibit 2, the plat on the board there.
(Whereupon, Operatorts Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for identi=
fication.)
Q What is that exhibit?
A inav 1s our cecstilieu survey irom Scanlan kngineering
of the Cha Cha Field system, which extends for quite some number i
of miles, eleven miles of it. It starts in the center here 1

ame Uals
~ U -~
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of Section 16, that's our final delivery to El Paso, whose line |

runs northe-south through here,
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is a little bit &nusual for tha average compressing system.

Normally you would find all your compressors sitting here, your

line would extend out lik: spider webs or feet or something,

and you would [ield all the gas into here. This system economicale

Tv wanld mo¢ ctond for thot, I %W Lad doas Lhai we would nave
spent somewhere close to a million dollars in the f{lelds. There
isntt that much gas there, We had to change the thing completely
around; there will be from 35 to 45 different compressors set

in the two fields.

The other one, of course; is right here., We'll have a small
central station here at cvery well head; every battery there will
be another ons, two or three compressors handling the gas from
this system into the main lins. The operators are holding ap-
proximately 40 to 20 pounds pressure on the tank batteries, We
are picking up the pressure at that and boosting it to one hundred
pounds thrcugh the entire system, which still requires the use |
of eight or ten inch line,

Had we used the conventional, we would have been looking at
6, 8, 10, 20 ard even 24 inch line. If the line were long enough,
if this were a five-ysar or ten-year project, well, to start with;
I Would never have ssen thw deal aud secondiy, it would stand |
that kind of pipe. This one it will not do that; and itmst

be done in this manner %to actually come out with as many dole-

—-lars lncome &s you.spent, wiich we will all like to do to at.
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. least break aven,
' You say, "¢Why did yon do it?"™ If'm taking this whole oroJect,
frankly, I will not make any morey, it is cut that close, but out

! of the operation I do hope to break even. My monay will come
| from being uble in a few years to salvage the compressor and the

line and using the compressors in different jobs over the country

as rental units, that is my profit from this project in its

entirety.

Q Now, Mr. Knight; Exhibit 2 shows your design for the
system in Cha Cha. 1Is your system in Totah similar to the Cha
Cha system?

A Similar only in certain ways. The Cha Cha system is
cut into two pieces. Thare?s one part of it zlong in here ap-

proximately, it locks like a nhorseshoe, and then there's another

small system up here,

If you remember the Totah Field, I guess right on the edge

of the cliff, or what do you call it in New Mexi~o? In Oklahoma
we call it the ¢liff, it breaks and so forth through this field.
It looks like we are going to lay almost as much line vertically

as we do horizontally. Iits a tough one to handle. They didntt

drill them on the flats where we could get to them.,

This fleld, of courss, is almost flat with only one cliff
——crossingright here.- This onc.1s a tough one, particularly for
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S Q Yes, please,

19
us flatlanders, to handle, ‘

MR. BUELL: T believe that is all ve have at this time,

I would like to formally otffer Operator's Exhib’ts 1 and 2, in=

clusive,
(Whereupon, Operatorts Exhibits
1l and 2 were offered in evie
dence,)
MR, PORTER: VWithout objection the exhibits will be
admit.ted.

(Whereupon, Operator's Exhibits
1 and 2 were admitted in evie
dence, )

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, when you were describing your
trouble, the Chairman of the Commission suggested that you have
a navigators license,

MR. BUELL: He has one, but itts a little tattered and

torn right now.

CROSS EXAMINATION

Q Mr. Knight, your Exhibit No. 1, which is a letter from
Phoenix Enterprises; Inc. in which they have promised certain
funds if certéin conditions are met, I notice those conditions
ara listed under 4 and B) B hao four parts. Would you expiain

what effort has been made to meet those conditions up to now?

A Shéll we take them in order?
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A A, now, 1 think is very easily explained in that that 1s

the way they are ~oinz to pay me for installing this plant,

They do not wish to have ne o out there, soend the money and
o § - end up with the plant hall donc, so they have tied my hands to a
: 5 | certain extent, that they will vay me nothing until we are passing
| jé g i some gas to El Paso. ;
Ei 5 At that point all tha work I have done is immediately payale.
E: § As we add compressors to the system, they will pay for those, ;
§§ f That is what varagraph A says. !
ég low B, undsr one, contract a gas purchase contract cxscuted f
Ei ‘ by El Pasc for the purchase of gzas gathered and compressed from §
SE ! the above-narmed fields, 'That lays in my attorney's office in j
- gg | Tulsa. It has my signature ready to return to El Paso. I
- gg It has one change ir one point of delivery in the Totah
b §§ Field. Itt*s the moving of a line by a few hundred feeat,
. ES Paragraph two, contracts executed with the producers of the
- t §§ 8 § field representing a minipum of 804, That has been done in its ;
: ;§ g % total, we are at the 92~94%. Iquipment leased between Phoenix
f a ; ? Enterprises and Knight Manufacturing has been done. Notice of
% i asgignment of runs from ©1 Paso,that will be done just as quickly;
2 ! ‘

N . .
: . { e wa get hao fO!'t“S bgqb f‘r‘om \"hﬁ?‘ﬂ nnr] i¢t. is an RSS{gnahle CON-

..

' tract which it is very simple to do. All we would need is their
| |

contract bvack,

..... _ Q- As-—goon s _you geiv 1. back Llljg‘)m)ﬂl i?.‘?&:‘j_o::{)..-, .
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A Yes, it will Le assipned to theso people and we will ™ ~7
have everything completed,

MR, POBTLR: Dors anyone else have a question?

. —— W
Piie MUANRLOI 3

A~ -l e
ARy [RREE W

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris.

BY MR, MORRIS:

Q Mr, Knight, on a sale and leas~-back arrangement such
as vou have worked nut with Phoenix Enterprises, are you going
to be the owner of the properties when the operation is com-
pleted or will Phocnix Hnterprises bé the owner?

A Actually, Phoenix Intervrises will own this equipment,
We have the nrerogative for leasing it for so long as we wish, or;

usually there is, and there is in this contract, hove there are !

no Internal Revenue men here, to be able to buy this thing at a

figure some time,

Q Then it would be possible for youn to obtain your profit
from salvage?

& Yes,.

Q Even though you wouldn't actually end up possibly as

the owner of the property?

s Yea, that iec true,
Q Now, Mr, Xnight, T believe it's been stated here today

that the overall economiac picture is pretty bad in these iwo

i
L5 :

poole—ar the-—present L inc. Lo _you believe that_ that pleinrs

Tt




golng te get any better as more reserves are produced and more ~
gas is vented?

A Yes, that is bound to improve by the increasing of
d arilling of now walla whiash +hZy arae rﬁbidl_v ddinz.

Q The drilling of new wells possibly will increase the

PHONE CH 3-6t1

overall economic¢ picture, but certainly the production of re-

serves and the venting of gas at the present time is not going to

enable you to recover that portion of the reserves that are al-

ready gone?

1

A No, that portion of the gas that is vented every day is
certainly gone. However, my particular contract, the oil compan-:

ies have guaranteed me a certain amount of gas to process. :

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

: Q  So you'll come out on it? %
e E A 3
= ; | Yes |
§§ i Q But possibly it will hurt the amount they might have to§
v !
P~ !
& ! indemnify you?
~ -
. o A Yes, I am covered, but not quite sufficiently enough
o
- =
: : to 2o to a bank with the thing,
D%
w Q I don't believe you ever gave us the name of the fim
(=4
g ;  that gave and withdrew their verbal commitment,
: ! '

A Mha nama AP £had £lom nran
. ALY lttasile W e VEANA L Lk dn M LA

Q Where dc¢ they have their home office?
A

Boston, Massachusetts.

e Q  What was the date of the letter, Mr. Knightﬂtbaﬁmhhm,_j
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revoked their financial commitment? ~ T T e {

A I sm sorry, I didn't btring it with me.

Q Do you have any idea when it might have been?

A The first part of June,

Q The first pért of June?

A Yes.

Q I believe you stated that you had a meeting set up with
the operators to talk about possible finances, and that was June
the 30th?

A That is correct.

Q Had any thought been given to an earlier meeting of the.
operators soon after you received your revocation, so to speak?

A Yes. Yes, there was, We were talking back and forth
almost daily. We had another firm that was looking at this
thing and it looked like it would develop any day and we wsre
sitting on pins and needles waiting for a commitment, and then
when it didn't look like it was golng to come through in good
order, why Pan American gave the notice for a hearing which they 2

gave a week's notice on it, so, actually, that meeting notice

was issued about the 22nd or 23rd of June for the June 30

meellng, so everybody could vian Lo be ihweie,
There was no time wasted as such, Things like this seem

to always take a little more time than you think they are going

——to--at—the moment, and things are devecloping, you are expecting




them to develop, and like I sa’d, I believe it was on the 27th

actually, the 28th, that we actually did get this other commite

ment. Just & couple of days before the meeting. Then here I

finally get it in writing on the 6th of July.

- P . e i e s A A 8 semren AX2PLPL a1t dan hAath
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well, with Seaboard and with the other people that you were in

contact with, all along in the process of your negotiations”
A We didn*t know we had difficulties until we got this

revocation and then they were notified of it.

q They were notiriecs
A Yes.
Q Did the operaturs at any time offer you financial

assistance in your project?

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

1

ES A As such, for me to go ahead with it, no, and yet they
§§ | sat down and said "We will work out something, We are going to
E% % do it and we will work out something if you can?t work it out; bu&
§§ 8 we would like for you to; it has been your job, it's assigned to E
;g g you with contracts, and if you can't do it, then we will.¥ |
= g MR. MORRIS: Thank you.

% ; MR, PORTER: Mr, Nutter,

td

v REITy ETTIIMITY o
L Lrlibe UL 1ialt,

|

Q Mr, Knight, you stated that you had some pipe on hand

in Farmington and you also had some coming from California and
‘__,,_ ! Fem_gab?ad Gkag__.._.___-_-_,, e e o -
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N‘LMTK“_NYGQ;
Q Has that pipe been fabricated to date?

A Yes, I'm paying storage charges on it.

3 v} i'm not talkiig about th2 pipe in Farmington,

§ A ] am not either, 1 am talking about the pipe at the
z

x

i factory.
; Q The pipe at Farmington?

f
i

A You mean at Foatans,

|
j Fontana, and Nebraska. ’

It?s ready to ship on notice? 5

PORTING SERVICE, Inc

Q
Q Yea; and 1 am paying storage on it.
Q
A

Yes, it 1is. ;

T
4

Q You stated that you would have the pipe installed and

R RE

. the wells connected by August 15. Now, will any gas flow into

v
£l
4

DiscARNLEY-MEIF
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the El Paso's system without compression?

A No, the average sevarator pressure is about 25 to 40 |

1

f

pounds. El Paso is holding 250 on their lines., It will take come
b

pression for every foot of it.

Q How many compressors do you anticipate installing for

the --

k13

compressors.

Q What kind of delivery commitments do you have for

o s,h a chnpnac,(nOrr’z
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A “Weii, we hdve, during the month of July and the first

part of August, we have about 30 units commited for delivery.

Q How many 3in July?

4 T cante ¢all wou cxucily. 1 have about ten sitting in
Tulsa at the moment,

Q Ten compressors available to ship?

A I have, I think, three that are available., When I
speak of compresscors I am talking about the raw compressor and
raw engine and then they must come through my shop and be fahri-
ceted into a unit, They have to be mounted on skids and scrubbers
installed and so forth, I have three or four units that are ready
to ship now. They could be shipped today or tomorrow. Then; the
rest of the equipment, the basic component pieces are in Tulsa,
but they have not been fabricated into a unit which we are starte-

ing now after we get this letter,
Q How long does 1t take to make a complete compressor

unit if you have the component parts available?

A That will depend on the size, but from twoto three !
days to assemble this, We call it the manufacturing. In reality
it is an assembly Jjob.

Q Do you expect that you will run into aay difficulties
as far as the capacity of the shop which will be doing this work
toassemble one of these units? 1 realize they could assemble

cne in two or three darys, How about assembling thirty,

~will—$t—teke ninety days -to assemble thirty?
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——buginaess with these people for years,. .
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A Roughly, to do that, yes.

Q Then, if some of the compressors are to be delivered in

August, it will be ninety days after they are received before they

are completed?

A No, that's starting from scratch, it would take roughly

ninety days to do thirty, but by the time we have finished with
Lne 1.rst ven, Wnlicn wiii mAKe lilteen 1n tne 11eid, the others
will be there ready to work om, You set it up kind of like an
automodbile assembly, they're pouring off one end when the raw
pleces are coming in on the other.

Q Now, you have i‘en available and commitments for de-
livery of some more in August -=-

A In July and August. _
Q In the later part of July and August, how about the

remainder?

A The total delivery from a new order is only four weeks.

We can issue a new order today and get delivery in four wecks,

That is without pulling on local stocks or sources which are

availadble,
Q There is no shortage cf compressors?
A There is no shortage; no, or engines,
0 Ara these daljvary cnmmitments  are they verhsl or aws

they written?

A They are verbal, but they're good, we have been doing
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Q I was wondering if we might run into other uncharted

reefs,
MR, BUELL: Nou when you are buying.

A Not when you are buying, only when you are trying to
barrow moneay, or selling,

i MW, Lhio Thvenda miuespolives, 1S that a large ine
stitution, Mr. Knight?

A I have seen their financial statement. They show a
net worth of about six hundred thousand dollars. They are
neither large nor small., However, I do havpen to know siigntly
the inner workings of this thing, it is much like you went down
and bought a million dollar liie insurance policy on yourself;
they will farm out pieces of it to leasing corporations. No cne |
of them will hold all of this itself. Our prime contract is |
with Phoenix, who are adequate to handle it.

Q Their commitment in Exhibit 1 is for what?

b Six hundred thousand.

Q Their net worth is six hundred thousand?

A That's right.

Q You don't anticipate another uncharted reef here? |

i
A MU mae®omnmr L Loame it 4 20 L cme o 2o B
F .L.MUJ'LU L4t wivuulLc £ UILITA X 4ADe

Q They may not voluntarily present a reefi Now, you have

92% of the operators in each of the fields contracted at the
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A That 1s an anproximate i igure, yes,

Q Has the contract been signed with £l Paso for selling
of gas?

A It 1s all agreed upon, it is waiting for my signature ;
in Tulsa. w

Q What is the price of the sale of the gas to El Paso?

A Twelve cents nlus liquids.

Q What is your anticipated total volume that youtll be }
handling upon the completion of the facilities October lst; and |
assuming no addiilonal wells were drilled?

A We are setting up to handle between twenty and twentye
five millionj if there's more there we will handle mors, but my
figures are from 35 to L5 compressors will handle up to twenty to
twenty-five million. |

Q ¥hat would your delivery pressure to El1 Paso be? | i

A It starts at 250 and then jumps to 500, There's alsc a
difference in the orice, as long as we are going in the 250 line
the nrice is eleven cents, T forgot to put that in.

Q Now, the operators in the pools have given you a

guarantee of so much gas that you would have available to you,

anA 1f vAn AAant: coay thot eoeace thauv nar van frr it onovwavw g

bt ST A ~ b gl MEETSYOTTT O et e g et S J -

that correct? :
A To a certain extent, yes. My income from gas not

processed 1s considerably Iesg ihan gas 1 do procéss,

" /¢{§~/§,
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Q The marginal nature of this vroject which appcared o

be important in the 2arly negotiations, did that include seconda
’ Yy

1

recovery gas that might he available also?

A As I understand it, the method that they are vlaninling
to use for zooondary actually culs Uie gaes Quaniily. Tou ars

askins me questions, I'm not a vroduction man, I only know
machinery and I have seen the curves and I do know that this
water injection system will cut the capacity of gas. Now, why,
I cantt tell you.

Q Wiell, now, how long is it intended that this facility
will be in operation, until the complete completion of the pool?

A So long as there are commercial quantities of gas that
can be handled.

MR, NUTTER: I believe that's all,

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Knight, as I understand it, you have the wells
hooked up by August 15 and then you would add compression pro=-
gressively? In other words, after August 15, as soon as your E

-

first compressors are insialled, you will start taking some gas?

|

A Correct. E

|

[a) Awmd wvass vr2ass V3 Ad At ad vt~ Lmeed o e 24 o At Laa~n 0274 R o - {
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to market around October lst? '
A That 1s correct, Actunlly, therets a little difference.

than you explained it there.  The line will be in, in 1its entirety,

~m L s
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by August 15, but we will be vrocessing gzas before then because
as quickly as this little short segment here¢ 1s in vlace, this
short segment is in place and this one, we can set one compreasor‘
which we already have and start the compressing of gas.
As the line is extended out there will be another compressor

set and this piece of line put in use. So, actually, by August
15 when the line is complete, we will be compressing considerable;
g&s, but it will be utilized as the line is built from the cantruﬁ
point out, E

MR. PORTER: Anyone clse have a Qquestion? The witness :
may be excused,

(Witness excused,)

MR, PORTER: Mr, Davis,

MR, DAVIS: Quilman Davis, appearing on behalf of
Aztec 01l and Gas Company., The Commisgion has heard the diffi-
culty that we encountered in this gathering system up in Totah
and the Cha Cha area. We think that we're on the right course E
iiowe o'z cure of it ta tha axtent that Mr. Knight now has the
money available and plans to start work this week end in letting @
contracts, é

Further. I would assure the Commission insofar as Aztce is

concerned in the Totah area, if there is a breakdown we'll be

in there financing the thing, as we had planned to do in late

- —JuRO—at-Feasv—our--share of iy, 80 that it will go forward ... _.J

.\1’_1 s




on this present tIimetable. In other words, we are now of the

! opinion that this thing is on a scale where we can continue it.
It was a difficult vproblem there to get all the operators

invnlved to ot togethar and designate an overator, also to

:
; E finance the thing, and since we had delegated Mr. Knight to do
E £| it we falt that we should do everything to help him along.
‘“ = F Now that we see his timetable, and in my opinion am con-
- és : vinced that it will go forward in view of the fact that we ugderbf
- ; ; stand there is a very strong market for oil from this area froh 1
A éé the West Coast markei, aind I ihink was confirmed here today by
éi the testimony in the oil allowable hearing, we urge this Commis-
A ,
;E % sion not to take any action at this time that would impair that
) gg E market, We don't feel that any immediate action will expedite
23 | the installation of this line.
—
5 E; I think all of the operators will stay on top of this thing
E: day b, day to see that the work is being done, In view of those E
| Eg . | circumstances, we ask this Commission to continue this Case 2215 %
v o 5
§§ g % till the September hearing, at which time we hopne that every- ﬁ
S ; ; thing will be in full operation and that we won't have any more ;
& i |
§ % flaring, or shortly after that.
g

MR, PORTER: Mr., Bratton.

| MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, Howard

Bratton appearing on behalf of Humble 0il and Refining Company,

——¥Hewould joinin the guzgpesiion and request of Mr, Davi

7

%
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|

I do want to emphasize two facts to the Commissalon, Une, we
have tried to our utmost to demonstrate to the Commission when we
appeared 1 Haky, and the statements we midde we wmade in good
faith, and we thought everything we said there was the truth and

would happen, this was an unexpected desvelopment. Hind sight is

a great thing, and looking back now, I wish we had, the operators

hed collectively come in to the Commission some time in June when

this problem developed. It was not because we werean't doing any=- .

thine. it was because we were hopsful and the operators kept
trying and hoping that the thing would work out day to day.

It would be my suggestion, I believe I can say on behalf of
all the operators, that if the Commission were to continue the
case on its docket until the September hearing, aside from that
we would certainly furnish teo the Commission informally at this
office, to Mr. Arnold's office, a report every ten days or two
weeks as to nrogress, in addition to which Mr. Arnold could
actually observe, of course, the progress in the field,

We would be glad to do that in an informal way or by
written letter, however the Commission might desire it., It is

our earnest desire to convey to the vommission that we have been

and are sincere that we arc working and that we have tried to do

' this job as well and as fast as we could, and we wWill continue
T “E’ (’!, t l]a 1:_ .“ e e e e e e T e e+ e o e e - - PR . e e e e
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| MR, PORTZR: Mr. Buell.
| MR. BUZLL: llay it »lease the Commission, speaking in

sunnort of Mr, Davis's motion {or ¢ontinuance, I'm sure that the
’

% ; statutory charge on»this Commission to prevent waste is weighing
o g g heavilv on all vour minds. Normally you think the flaring of
L
= g casinghead gas is waste. It is. Actually, the production of every
gg S barrel of oll that comes out of New Mexico ground is waste.
Eg j Really the Commission is only charged with preventing avoid-f
f; ! able waste. In my opinion, the economics of saving this gas in l
E% " these two pools is so marginal that there is a great doubt in my
%g E mind if we operators, by flaring this gas, are causing avoidable
§§ f waste. Actually, I think it's an extremely close question.
) ;: | I fesl that in good conscience this Commission can continue
E§ this case until September; because in my opinion it is not |
§§ avoldable waste, ;
Eg MR, PORTER: Mr, Mason. ? |
Eg g ; MR. MASON: John Mason of the E1l Paso Natural Gas §
RN S
E§ : % Products Company. I think the position of %1 Paso and the other .
g operators in the Cha Cha and Totah areas has been very ably é |
& : -
? ! stated by the representatives of the other companies here, so I | ?

won't attempt to add anything. I only wish to say that 51 Paso

also Joins in the request that this bour.og be continned until

the September hearing. :
e — R e ‘ !
MR. PORTZl.. Anyone 2lse hav~ any commgnts to rskae? -—-

¥
N
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~ MR. BRATTON: T might add, Mr. Porter, that the ntatoe

—_—

ments I have made, I have been authorized to make also in behalf

of Taenneco 0il Company who are a substantial operator in the

> Totaho
2
3 } MR. PORTER: Any further statements? The Commission will
g : take administrative notice of the figures supplied by Mr. Arnold
=~ E
) that the May production for both pools was 13,480 barrels a day.
O
E: Mr, Davis, in regard to your motion, the Commission will i
x |
gg continue the case until the regular hearing in August, which
ég will be August 16, at which time we would like to have another
~ E
&~ t look at it,
<
£ MR, DAVIS: Thank you.
<3
< MR. PORTER: We are going to have a very short recess
§§ at this time, If the applicant in the next cace desires to have
L)
Eg any exhibits posted, he might do so at this tl .ie. ;
ES (Whereupon, a short recess was taken,) }
~
< 5 | s
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BEFORE THE
QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
- May 17, 1961

IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il Conserva-
- tion Commission on its own motion to
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consider the promulgation of an order Case 2215
orohibiting the flaring of casinghead
- gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup
R and Totah-Gallup 0il Pools, San Juan
|y County, New Mexico.
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DIFCRD THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION
Ganta Fe, New Mexico
May 17, 1961
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IN THE MATTER OF:

‘'he hearing called vy he O11 Couserva-
tion Commission on its own motion to
consider the promulgation of an order
orohibitine the flaring of casinghead
zas fron oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup
and Totah-Gallup 0il Pools, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

M AR e G G W e @ e AP R @ Ge W W I AR Se WP W W e W W

Case 2215

e N s Bl ™ T Wi Y

A p PP -
BEFORE: Mr. A. L. Porter

Mr. Marray Morgan
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. MORRIS: In the matter of the heering called by the
0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to ccnsider the
oromulgation of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas
froem oil wells in the Cha Cha-Gallun and Totah-Gallup 0il Psols,
San Juan County, New Mexico,

MR, PORTER: At the outget I would like io ask for
aopearances in Case 2115.

}MRe BUELL: TFor Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Guy
Buell,

MR, BRATTON: Tor Humble 0il and Refininx Company,

Howard Bration,

MR, DAVIS: Fore Aztee 011 and Gos, Quilman Davis,
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b MR, WALSH: %well ‘lalsh for El Paso Natural Tas Products

Compary.
MR, KNIGHT: Will Knight for Southern Union Gas, and

in connection with resident counsel Manuel Sanchez.

PHONE CM 3-6691

MR, SRETH: Olivcore Se2th anu wr, ben Howell tor 4l P&aso. 1
MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris, 1
1

(Witness sworn.)

E, C, ARNOLD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT NATION

RY MR, MORRIS:

Q W1ll the witness please state his name and position?

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

hJ

A E, C. Arnold, supervisor District 3 of the 0il Conser-

N
=
§§ vation Commission,
ES Q Mr. Arnold, did you testify in case 2215 presented at
—
< the March, 1961 Regular Hearing councerning the ‘laring of casing-
= g
E E head gas in the Cha Cha and Totah-Gallup Cil Pools?

3z
S &

o A Yes, I did.

g

= Q Would you reviaw the testimony that you gave in that

5

case, [irst in tns Cha Cha=-Gallup Oil Fool?

A At that time in the Cha Cha-Gallﬁp Gil Pool there were

L2 comnlated oroducins oilwells in the Galluo formation, T
estirated at that time cthat there was zbout 7300 HCK o0 gas per
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[ day being prodiicéd in the ®ool,” =~ o oo

Q Mr, Arnold, how many additional wells have been put on
production since that time?

A Nineteen additional wells have vzen drilled in the Cha
Cha Pool since that time as of May the 15th.

Q Including those new wells, how much gas is now being
produced from all the wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool?

A Approximately 10,600 MCF per day. This figure is
determined by using the average gas per well figure from the
Maynh hearing and multinlving by the total number ot wells proe
ducing as of May 15.

Q ¥ould you review the testimony that you gave at the
previous hearing concerning the number of wells producing and how
much gas they produced in the Totah~Gallup 0il Pool?

A At the time of the March hearing there were 23 wells
producing in the Totah Pool and the amount of gas produced was
estimated at 206l MCF ver day.

Q Nould you STETE HOUW Mally few Wells Lave Lesii clnpacoSd
in the Totah-Gallup and how much gas is now being produced per da
in that pool?

A An 2dditiconal 1A waells have boen drilled in thie noal

as of May 15, and the total amount of =as How being oroduced is

’
estimated at 5,000 HMCI per day,

1

gas that Is novy being

-

Q Yhat is tha total anoont of
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produced from both the Totah and the Cha Cha=Callup OII PooIEY

A I estimate that there is approximately 15,650 MCF per
day teing pvroduced in both pools combined,
Q@  Now, Mr. Arnold, is any of this total amount being put o

beneficial use at the present time,

PHO € CH 3-669!

A Yes, approximately 1500 MCF per day from the Bensone
Montin John Lease is being compressed and sold to El Paso Naturel
Gas Company. This leaves about 14,000 MCF per day being flared
at the present time,

Q Do you have any knowledge of gathering facilities that
are planned or any other use that's being planned for the gas
that's being vented at the present time?

A Yes, it*s my understaniing that the Knight Engineering
Company has signed contracts with the majority of the operators if
both these pools to gather and compress the gas and sell it, I
believe, to the El Paso Natural Gas Company. Their surveying,

as I understand it, in the Cha Cha Pool, is just about complete

A Ll e meen mwmacantTu at wandk i Fha TaAatah PAaal T +hdwnl +haa

i Sy LTT DIToo o nand TASS

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

significant progress has been made since the March hearing toward

the problem of gathering this gas. They intend, I believe, by thL

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

first of July, to be taking zas, although I doubt that they're

taking all of it by that tihire,

W At the present tinm:, however, all of the pas oxcept the

—midlion-and-a-half a day.thot you mentioned is being f{lared or
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vented N 1 8 f}\&f—— corract? T T e e
A Yes, that®. correct.
Q Mr, Arnold, if the Commission saw fit to issue a no

flare order at the oresent time, wenld you recommend that some of
the wells in these vools be glven exceptinns?

A res, L LHliA loe vdddd Snouxrs orevids that 2n onewataw
can get administrative exception for any wells from which itts

not 2conomic to gather the zas., 1 also think that there should

be a orovision in any order wnich would allow ninety days fron

the date of first oil orcducticn for a new well to get 2 gas
connection,

Q Mr. Arnold, do you have anything further you wish to
state in this case?

A No, sir, I don't Lelleve so,

Q Iid you refer to your exhibii ia your testimony or was
that Jjust a picture?

A Exkibit No, 1 is an area map showing the Totah and
Cha Cha Peol. The wells have been spotted on this map up through
fay 15.

{Whereuvon, Commissiont's Exhibif
No. 1 was marked for ldentifi-
cation.)

Q Uld you vprenare tnis exnibit, Mr, Arnold?

A Yes.

R, MORRIS: 0 wii) offer tnde oxidtir Tnothi
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and that concludes the direct examinaticn of this witness, ————
MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibit will be
admitted to the record. Does anyone have any questions? If no
quesiions, ihe wiiness may te excused,
(Witness excused,)
MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony?
Any statements? Mr, Buell,
MR, BUELL: May it please the Commission, Guy Buell for
Pan American Petroleum Corporation. I would like to briefly
comment on the orogress that has been made in both of these pooisg
I would like to state at the outset that 1 sveak only for Pan
American, but as Mr. Arnold has testified, the operators in these
two pools are attacking the preoblem as a whole, so it's almost
impossible to talk about progress unless you talk about not one
vool as a whole but actually both vools.
As Mr, Arnold has testified, the operators, sufficient numbe;
of operators in both pools have committed their gas to Knight
such that he can go ahead with his plans for a fieldwide gather-

ing system in both pools.

As Mr, Arnold testified, Mr, Knight is diligently working at

that right now, sc actually, we have done warva

a1

thinz that we can do except to wish Mr. Knight God speed in his

work. We don't nced a shut down order to sour us to diligence,

_MR. PORTER; _Could you help him a little mayber
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MR. PORTEK: Could you help him a little maybe?

FR. BUCLL: We're helping him in every way that we can,
e have teen dilivent, I sinceraly feal that w> havae, All the
operators reallze when we first started evalvating the »roblem of
this produced casinghead ras that it was going to be a mareinal
economic deal for everyone involved., So, actually, the efforts
that have teen made, I believe, could bte termed strictly a consers

vation effort. From the economic standpoint there's going to be

¢
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economic zain te anyon

very lited
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itian to the surveys that ¥night is nonduating in the

(L]
o}

n ad
Cha Cha that Mr, Arnold mentioned, he has already ordered his
pive for the gathering line, He advises us that some of his com=-
pressors are currently being fabricated at their shops in Tulsas,
He's diligently oursuing the administrative route with the federal
agencies involved.

We feel that everyone is doing everything that they can,
This is an unusual situation. The testimony of Xr. Arnold, we're

dealing with two unique and novel pools. At the present time thepe

arc probably six drilling rigs actlve in this area, In Cha Cha

ginge Mawrch weltve had nineteen wells ecamnleted; in Totah. sixteen.

The field is on the move, it's being actively develoved,

We feel, actually, that if the Zommission would hold off any

L._acrion ~mtil after the July hearing, by that tire, 1f everything
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goes well Cor Er.>ﬂhiﬁhL, we shonld U taking mas ont of these |
nools, We fecl with that {actual data before it, the Commission
will te in a bLetter posgiiion to intelligently issue an order that
will oroperly resulate the prodnciion and disposition of casinge
head pas ir these two pools,
For these reasons Pan American would respectfully move that

this case be continued until the regular July hearinge.

MR, PORTER: Before we rule on the motion, I would like é
to hear any other comments concerning the progress that has been
made,

MR, NUITZR: I would like to ask Mr. Buell a question

o wem

before any otaer statements. Mr. Buell, will Mr, Knight actually
be buying the gas from the producers?

MR, BUBELL: Yes, the producers'contract is with Mr,
Knight,

MR, NUTTER: It's with Mr. Knight?

MR, BUELL: Yes,

MR, NUTTER: Are these contracts being made under the
Federal Power Commission price scale?

MR, BUZLL: I rather doubt it, if they are 1 feel sorry
for the ared.,

MR, WUTTZR: Is there any vossibility there might. be 3

long delay in getting anproval fCor the confracts?

e MR BUBLLE _Theyfre considerably belew the area nrice, |




paGe 10

" Mr. #nizht is not anticipating any difficulty with the Fedéral
Power Commission,

MR. NUTTER: Has he made his annlication with the
Federal Power Commission?

MR, BUELL: He advised me yesterday that he was currentd

PHO {E CH 3.6691

ly oreparing the pavers for the application.

MR. NUTTER: Has Pan American made the application yet

to the Federal Power Commission to sell their gas?

MR, BUELL: No, to my knowledge, no. Frankly, I dontt
even know if it will be reqQuired.

MR, NUTTER: Thank you,

MR. PORTER: As I understand it, I don't understand it

fully, the Federal Power Commission, at least at the present time

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

there seems to be a state of confusion concerning this area

Al
4

pricing, but you can operate under this area pricing, as I under-
stand it, if your prices that you are asking for do not exceed the

ceiling set for the area, is that right?

ARNLEY-MEIF.

MR, DAVIS: That's my understanding.

T
!

DE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. BUELL: I don't know. I can say this, Mr. Porter,

if the area orice is the price wetre gettirnz for our gas, I feel

- ¢l
PR
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MR. PORTER: Therets another question, Mr, Buell, and

that is this: 1is this the quickest way that gas carn be disposed
__of, made bengCicialuse of iu this arca as M to the
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gééol{hevnlant? ”““'“—1 %
MR, BUELL: Yes, =ir, of all the nossibilities that we |
have evaluated, and Pan Amerilcan evaluated several} of course I 1
z cantt speak {orFf th2 other sperators? of all the peceibilities ;
z that we evaluated, this is the best from an economic standpoint
S £ to the overators in that they will get a slight return for their
o
= gas. It is the most expeditious, it will allow us to save the
O
E: gas quicker than any other possibility that we investigated.
Eg So, both from the standpoint of economics and expediency, Pan
v ) .
) American certainly feels that the provposal with Mr. Knight is the
=
= best of any that we evaluated,
X
- MR. PORTER: Mr. Bratton.
X
ég MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble, I
Eg would like to second everything that Mr. Buell has said here and,
— ;
gg as to your qQuestion, Mr, Porter, we also evaluated several approa&h-4
Es es to this and this was the quickest way the problem could be
-~
= resolved, the quickest one we could discover.
~ 8
[Nariy
Eg CH We also entered into a contract with Mr. Knight., We wish
3
r—~ w
~z him God sveed and we certainly will help him in every way that we
2
g vossibly can, and it is our understanding thatthe, as Mr. Arnold
) said, that gas will be started tn ha nurchased by July 1st, and
nossibly it will not all be completed, I don't know, but certainly
in view of that and in view of the fact that the operators have
done, the martiers are beyond their control except to assist in aéf

Py
. Xy

¥
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| way nnasibhle at the nresent time, - o - ]
we feel that Mr, Buell's motion {g in order that the Come ]
mission look at this matter at the Jul: hearing. For that reason

we certainly would second his metion.

MR. PORTER: Mr, Davis.

PHONE CH 3-6691

MR. DAVIS: Quilman Davis, on behalf of nztec Cil and
Gas Comvany. I, too, want to second Mr. Buell's request and
motion and, Mr. Porter, I might add that Aztec secured an outside

consultant to look into this matter, particularly in the Totah

SERVICE, Inc.

area where we have a large percentage of the acreage. We found

,
r 4

that Mr, Knight's proposal was the fastest and the most econome
ical way fc= us to produce the gas., We feel, in answer to Mr,
Nutter?s Question, that it will not be necessary to the oroducers
to file any arnlication on their contracts with Mr. Knight. We
have made two, one in the Totah and one in the Cha Cha. I have
seen Mr. Knightt's proposal from El Paso and even that contract
should pass Federal Power Commission area pricing, so it looks

iike that everytning, as fdar as it can, will go smootniy. All

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTINC

we're asking is that we be permitted to continue this hearing.,

MR. PORTER: You say the only thing that the Federal

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO

o
(o
]

tha imnet+rallatdAn
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the gatherinz system, the compressor system and so forth?

MR, DAVIS: Under the termg of this whele arrangement,

| I can't understand how they will have any objection to that

<

il
-
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[ sTtuatlon, because the orice that El Paso is paying for the zas tw
within the area vricing standard, Insofar as Mr. Knight is concerned,
hets got a hundred percent guarantee that so much gas is going to

= = move throush the system from we and the other overators,
3 Secondly, to make this thing work, we have conceded some of
:
g z our contractual r’'chts on other gas up in the Basin for the time
—
= being until the larger E1 Paso line is being put into overation.
O
_ E: We are doing everything we can to get it rolling. I can't see
AY
RS
= how Federal Power Commission can make any objeaction to the system
wn
) that Mr. Konight will put in when his price for the public cone
. =
= A sumption is less and certainiy not any more than gas well gas.
S
EE Secondly, Mr. Knight has a hundred percent guarantee of his
gg overation,
c— L v
-~ MR. PORTER: Mr, Walsh.
- —~
i § MR, WALSH: Mr. Walsh, 51 Paso Products; we would like
Es to concur with Mr, Buell's suggestion for a continuance, and we
-~
= have been advised also by Mr. K,ight on his progress and we fully
& ¢ |
. 2 ' belisvs that ho chould have the system in in 2 relatively chort
AR
N 2 :
u time, Vie have also evaluated the different type contracts and
[ 4
§ markets thatts available for that gas and we feel that Mr., Knight
i ) has affered na the hest nragram.
MR, PORTER: Anyone else like to make a statement? 1
guess we had better rule on Hr, Bucllts motion, The Commission
wishes to express its appreciation for the dilizent effort that J
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[ Fos been made bty the nroducers in thase two fields, ginee iz~
matter was broncht uo in March, toward gettine a market for the gas.
We, too, feel that the nlan that you have adopted is the quickest
way of getting this gas on market., We're going to continue the
case until the regular July hearing, which is Juvly 13, I believe,
Itts farily early in the month,

By that time, according to the record here this afternoon,
why some of this gas, at least, should be going to market by

that time, So, we will zontinue the case until the July regular

£
"t

hearing an
time we could issue an order on pretty short notice. So the case
will be continued until that time,

MR, BUELL: I would like to thank the Commission for
their consideration in this matter.

MR, PORTER: Right at this point I have a note from
Mr, Nutter that he has been advised by Nearburg and Ingram in
connection with the Bluitt system, that they had Federal Power
Commission approval for thelr gatherinmg sysieui and cvlant
there and I was asgssured by Mr. Ingram that they could be taking
eas in sixty days. They were assured at first of Federal Power
tormission apnroval by Anril 1si and then 1U was vostvoued wilil

the 15th, and I think 1t came through last month or last Saturday.

We'll take up next Gase 2277,

-

S
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STATE OF NBW MEXICO )

CCUNTY OF BERNALTLLO )

I, ADA

CEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is av
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

1/ g :
ST e . Ll
S Mjf.:-v(//v’(, LA LK T e e B J/
Notary Public-Conurt Rgporter
./
v

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963.
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0T CWI“?‘RV“ TION COMMISSTON
Santa "¢, Hew Mexico
March 15, 1961

IN TH: MATTIR 0K
Pho hozming QLIS Uy Lhiv uii uongsrvae
tion Commisaion on 4its own motion to
consider the promulgation »f an order
orohibiting the flaring of casinghead
gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha-
Gallup and Totah-Gallup Cil Pools, San
Juan County, New Mexico.

BEFORE: Mr. A, L, Porter, Chairman

an\amk\a LAreliom T Marchem

ok ks A e Ad A TN wds A @ A o d A ddd

Mr. E. 3. {(Johnny) walker

PHONE CH 3-669)

Case 2215

st Nl vt Vgl Vagpt® et Ve ekl et

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: 'The hearing will come to order, vlease.
The Commission will next take up>Case 2215,

MR. PAYINE: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Commission on its ovn motion to consider the
promulgation of an order ﬁrohibiting the flaring of casinghead |
gas from oil wells in the Cha Cha=Gallup and Totah-Gallup 04l J

Pools.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR, PORTHR: OSan Juan County.

MR. PAYNE: I am glad you called that to our attention.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. BUZLL: Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Guy

Buell.,

KR. DAVISS Amiece 011 and Gas Comnany, Quilman B. Davisy

':‘;';
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FR, FRATTCY! Tifmnlc DI &nd Rerining Comnany, Howard

Bratton,

MR, HOvFLL: 71 rCaso latural Gas Company, Ben Howell,
and in assoclatiocn with lew MNexice counsel AMr. Montgomery and
Mr. Federici,

MR, PLUMB: Tennecc 0!1 Company. L. B., Plumb,

MR, PAYNE: We have one witness, Mr. Emery Arnold.

MR. PORTER: Will you stand and be sworn, please,

{Witness sworn.)

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAT ION

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Will the witness please state his full name and
position?

A ¥, C. Arnold, Supervisor of the Division 3, 0il Cone
servation Commission,

Q Are you generally familiar with the matters involved

in Case No. 22157

A Voo o3
A <22 21T,

’

Q And have you made a study in this connection?

A Yes,
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(Hhaéeupon, Commissionts Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for identifi-
cation,)

Q Now, roflerring o wiat has been designated as Commis-
sionts Exhibit livos 1, will you sxplain to the Commission what
that devicts?

A Txiiibte Wo, 1 18 &n area wap showing the Cha Chae
Gallup, Totah=Gallup and Kutz=-Gallup Pools. Also shown are
all presently producing Gallup oil wells as of February 28, 1061,

Q How =many wells are in the Cha Cha Pool and in the Totah

A Torty=two on this wap in the Cha Cha and twenty-three
in the Totah,

Q Mr, Apnold, have any dry holes been drilled in either
pool?

A No, sir.

Q Is it your opinion there will be other vroductive
wells in one or both of these f{ields?

A Thare are presently several rigs operating in both
f1elds and uneither pool has bYesn defined, particularly on the
Northwest and Southeast ends.

Q What was your vurpose in deoicting the XKutz Pool on
Exnibit 17

A The Kutz Pool falls within this area, also i{s a pro=-

ducing pool in the Gallun formation, so we put the Kutz Pool
Y ! ] B

boundary on it, There is actually not enough availablo gas from
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the Kutz Pool w! the present fiic in ny opinlon To eall Tor &

no-flare order. 1 do think we shordd werteh thi{s aresa,
Q Are the Cha Che =nd “tah Pools dry esas reservo!r?
= A Ya=.
8
S Q I8 there rcason co assume the gas-oil ratios will rise?
H I Yas3, they will rise & pore oil is processed ns the

bubble noint is roachede.

Q Wﬁ&t is the vresent s.tuation in regard to making addie
tional recovery of casing~head zas in these two pools?

A In the Cha Cha, »nn onarator has installed compressor
facilities and is selling gas. This amounts to about 1,470,399
cubic feet of gaz being sold on the Benson~-Montin-Creer Jones
lease., The balance of gas in both reservoirs being vented at the
present time,

(Whereupon, Commissionts Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for identifie

cation,)
Q Tn that connection, will you please refer to what has
bean Jeaslgnataed as Zxhiniy 2 which dosls with the Cha Cha-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Gallup Pcol, and explain the information that you have compiled
thereon?
A Sxnivii Fo, 2 is & summary ol iLhne gas-oll raitio infore

mation on the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool as of February 28, 1961, I

have listed @)l +che wells oroducing in the Che Cha«Gallup Pool

L _as of that date shown on thls exhibit, or gas-oil ratlo tests
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fakeﬁ_in late J;nuaryvgxf sgf{;“;{;ru;ry ;f 1661, wo had 2t that
time forty tests avail bl 1o o wells on this exhibit and dldnty
have tests available on .o,
Q Mr. Arncld, will you ~ive the company totals of

available gas and then give thoe total gas available that vou

PHONE CH 3-6691

have compiled?

A Yes, sgir, Firs:, 1 night say, the way 1 have calcu-
lated the gas available is by multiplying the top oil allowable
times their gas-oil ratio. <n »enalized wells, I have multi-

2 Oﬂ(\ vt [ )

» ad 21 AallA -1 + e vy Y Fima in 1 -2
pliuu oii asiicwatrie o tnase CUCAS, TIMT puUVL, WIILCH 13 ¢

1<
limiting gas-oll ratio. On non-penzlized marginal wells I have
multiplied the producing capacity times the well's oil-gas ratic,
This gives a fairly accurate figure as to the amounts of gas
being vented,

Q ¥ihat did you uce to the situation oi' th= iwo wells that
had no tests?

A i average the gas available ver well on the forty wells

on which we had tecis and simply multiplied that figure times

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

the remaining two wells.

Q I ses,

ALBUQUERQUE, HEW MEXICO

A This study showo that the Aztec 2il and Gas Company

has availatle 391,468 cubic feei; Benson-Monrin-Greer,

1,470,39% cubic fo

oy

0y L Cono atureal Gas Ureducts Oomvuny,




and
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1,144 ,88L enbic Foos,

Q ALL or --

I8 a8, Mumble Y % R Mading Comnanv, 889,536 cenbie
feets van imericun “otentoyr o ocmary, 3 068,138 cuble feet, for
a vonl total, w:1), ety Yl ot s unon the forty wells upon
which we have @ otn, of £ .96 385 eahle faat,

“he trird nace o Y ittt 2 {3 a gummary of this informa-
tion and it Indicates *h:¢ w: have arrived, as an average per
well, with rour €izure multioliad times the two with the re-
maining wells on which we didnt?: have tests, we come uv with a
total gas avallable of 7,312,605 cubic feet,

Now, the gas, as I sa’d, onr Benson in the Jones lease is
being presently sold. Actually on this sxhibit they were also
selling th: gas from Jones A, but I receivsd notice yesterday,

thi=s is in error. The one well on the Jones A lease produces

59,177 cubic feet, which would change these totals, but not signij

ficantlv,

At any rats, I have chown Bencon 1,870,297, lozving
vented gas 5,842,206 cubic feet,

Q In your opinion, is this amount great enough to make
ithe #athering of the Mdas aconomnical?

A Ves, T believe 2o,

Q You gay these tcsts, as reflected on Exhibilt 2, were

all taken in '617
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A Yes, sir, January and February, 1G61.

Q In all probvability, the pas-oil) ratios have not gon=o
up a great deal?

A No, should be r2irly iccurate,

(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibit
Ho. 3 vas rarked for identificae
tion.)

Q Referring to kxiibit 3, would you go through that and
explain to the Commission what you have shown on that?

A Exhibit 3 is a summary of the Totah-Gallup Pool show=-
ing twenty-four wells pro:iucing. As of February 28 we had
available sixteen gas-oll rativ tests. Several of these tests
date back as far as Sepiloewber, 1960, so the actual situation
may not be as accurate as in the Cha Cha Fcol, because the
ratios probably were increased on several wells since that time.

Q So, any change in ycur figure would result in more gas
available?

A Thatt's right, 4lso on this exhibit I have calculated
gac available using 94 and 164 barrels top allowable. The reason
for this, presently the pool i3 producing on areas based on 40-
acre svacing; hkO-acre allowables effective April 1lst will be 80
| T have eala

Ao o +bha altlawahla will he 1A
L) v\" A A [ L R i R TR e e ] -— ——

-
A

culated available gas using tnul. these oil allowable figured.

Q Then, for praciical vurposes, your 80 figure would

T-be—econtnetl ing4a—this particular cuaed |

e The one thaot—won
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A That , yes, On ongvoiher,“gssuminq the oil withdrawals

on #as-011 tests availab!. ware not at hirh enouph rates for a
164 tarrel allowable, so, uctu2lly, 1 assumed that each well
whichk was *op allowabl~ ' 4O0--2re allowable would also Le top

allowable with 80-acre allowable,

PHO € CH 3-6691

Q Realizing in some ecz2res that couldn't be true?

A Thatts richt,

Q Now, would you go through the company totals? 5

A Yes, sir. The Aztec 31l & Gas Comvany total is on
LO-acre svacing, 313,500 cubic Teet, on 80-acre. 545.300 cubie

feet. Pan American Petroleum Gorporation, 162,955 on either

LO or 80-acre allowables. ‘That is becaus: both are marginal
wells, Southwest Production Company, 4O acre, 123,140 cubic
feet; on 80 acre, 214,840 cubic feet. Tennessee Gas Transmis-
sion, 769,307 cubic faet on 40-acre allowabie and 1,138,857 on

80-acre allowables. That gives a pcol total to LO-acre allowable

——

of 1,368,902 cubic feet and for 80 acre, 2,061,952 cubic feet.

L JERNP o SN P DU U B S 4 R S T H [ R SR o
2 Mowr, =m2z2 L LEGIOLL g Lliimsai LaSd uial LillUoime va Ui

» - e
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A Yes. It also shows that amount of gas again as shown

on the first page of ¢xhibit 3. Those wells with tests only,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

which was sixteen wells, derived by dividing that trigure vy

sixteen, and I arrived at 2 firure of 85,550 on L0-acre allowables,

Then by multinlying this by an additional seven wells in the

L._pool ywith no tosts, we ;#ox an additiongd gue available [igure of




598,892 curic Teat, OF & Total »f mzy mvatlablefieure of

1,967,794 cubic feet for LU-acr: aliowables. 80-acre allowable
average =ag per well is 128,87¢ cubic feet; multiplying this by

seven we gor 902,104 cubic Tuei for a pool total on 80 acre of

:
3
z 2,964,056 cuhic feet,
H
- ~ Y — L e * - Ak A man_~nt e O{A Lol adh b - A,{’
z > YTLOIlLIT2 o ~ TTUZ, VIt oo
them witnessed by Commiszion Staff members?
A Yes, several of the trsts in the Cha Cha and in both
pools were witnessed.
Q 1t the 'otan were geogsraphically situated 1ikKe ihie I

Cha Cha 18, would tnere Le sous Yuesiion that it would be
econromically feasible to =ather that pag?

A It would make it less difficult because of the fact
the Totah and Cha Tha are in c¢lose proximity to each other. The
gas can be cathered cheapoer because you dontt need as many gathe
ering orocess facilities,

Q ®ould you ve able there to look at a total available fow

toth in determining if it is cconomically feaslible to gather gas

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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in this area?
A Yes, sir, I belicve so, That total figure for both
nonls is 8'.8?6;?6? enhie et

Q Do you know, of your owvn knowledge, of any plans ior

poing forward at the presont timce that make additiornal use of

; i this gas? | ]

i
@
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A well, ac T saild bVefor:, Benson-Montin-fire~r has in-
stalled comnressor facilitsies wnd are selling sas from the Jones
lease in the Sha Cha osl.

q what date did *bat e start?

A March 1st of this yeer. 1 have alsc heard of at least
two other varties thet have been atudying the pool with the {deas
of putting in gasoline plants znd zathering this gas.

MR, WALKCR: That 1s hearsay?

A I have actually talked to both parties.

Q Is it your testimeny *hat in your opinion it would be
economically feasible to gather this gas? What did you have in
mind to recommend to the Commission as to the time and so forth?

A I would recommend thet the Commission direct all
operators in these pools to immediately start the construction
of gathering facilities sn~ that that gas might te gathered and
sold. I would also recommend that this particular case be con=-
tinued for sixty days so we can look at the situation at that
time to see what progress has been made,

Q If you know at this time, could you tell the Commis-
sion after a veriod of sixty days you would recommend that it
Le ¢onitlinusd again?

A Would you pepeal ihs quesition, pleasge?

Q This is the only continuance you wanit, i1s it not?

! A Yeg, eir, the proplua o wnds Kind of reservoir iz
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agonomics or marecinnl to hovin ith, sand vou only aseravats that

orosress of puttine off tho tine you are woing 1o gather the uwes,

In 8six month's time tiis cdditional volume, you imagine you are
roing to vent could be soe 120,000 worth of gas., So from an
economic standpoint, the taster we move the better, I would say.

N - e e amme x . L] -~ ..a 2 P .
(A The opelalois «0ulu doave lorwarla in 1hils S1xty=day

A Yes, sir, I believe they will.

Q Do you heve anything eclse you would like to explain to
the Cormission in regards to this case?

A No, sir, T don't beliove so.

MR, PAYNES: Tha . consludes the direct examination of
this witness.

MR, PORTYR: Anyons have any question of Mr, Arnold?
The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, PAYNE: At this time I offer in evidence Commise
sionts Exhibits 1 through 3.

MR, BUELL: Guy Bucll! with Pan American. May it please
the Commission, Pan American would like to concur in Mr, Arnold's
sixty-day continuance with resvact to the Cha Cha Pool. 1 can
tell the Commission the wocpoiore hnve teen diligently working
several months on a fleldewide sathering compression facility.

We sincerely telieve then within gixty days we can finalizg
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those nlans. W{th recpect to 7otah, Ten AMoricaN ODPPPATEY OnIT—
two wells there, “hev aro both marginal. fetunlly candidates
for excention trom a {lar »ri-r, *f any is ever issved, ‘e are

srepered to present test: onv o show the economic situaticn with

respect to those wells. i: th: Jommisaion would like ta wonsties 24,
¥R. PAYNE: HMr. Tusll, T want to see at this time wheth]r
there is anvy further tesi mony ‘o be used here today by other
interested parties and then we will decide whether we want you
to gc ahead and put your testimcony on.
MRe DAYTISL: Quilman Tivis avpearing on behalfl of Aztec
01l and Gas Company. Aziec hao acreage and production on toth
the Cha Cha and Totah rocis. . believe we are the major nolder
in the Totah area, We would like to, Oliver, to change the
names of the pools. VWe do find a different situation in the
areas, pariicularly with respeet to the gathering of this casing=-
head gas, Aztec and other operztors in the Totah area have been
actively engaged in this sort of operation to find & way to
gather and save that gas, and will continue in this line, FHNr.
Arnold recommended. We certainly concur in his recommendation
that this case be postponed or continued for sixty days ani .

— - .- 3
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information on the Torah arez particeularly.

1R, PORTAR:D I, Bratvon,
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Comrany., Humble owns an Interest aooroximating 25 percent In the

Cha Cha, We would concur with Mr. Arnold's recommendation to the
Commission, Mr, Buell has stated on the matter of the operetors,

we can renort on the progreas of that within sixty-day time and

oAty Aaflatasr —amm o mpammses A P AV Al A A2
- sy e - L P

- ~—amal
-aa VW MAVERS i e e e e A N A A W P A

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make?
No further questioning to be presented?

MR, PAYNE: The Commission received communication
from Benson-Montin-Greer which we would like to have you
read into the record.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Payne, in regard to Mr, Buellts
statement, did you wish him to proceed with his testimony?

MR, PAYNE: Well, the Commission has decided to con-
tinue the case, according to Mr. Arnoldts recommendation, for
sixty days, The matter will be brought up again at the regular
May hearing, at which time we certainly want to urge all the
operators in this oool to use every effort to expedite the mar-
keting of this gas, and a£ that hearing we will expect some
definite progress reports as to what has been accomplished in

these sixty days. Did you want to enter Mr. Greer's letter for
the regord?

MR, PORTER: 1In view of the fact Mr. Arnold testified

it is economically feasible to gather this gas, and in view,

further, of the fact that's the essence of Benson-Montin and N




o s el i
R F X ‘;‘:i.aj_.

PAGE 1l
‘—Graar*s—starament;“perhaps“tr"Ihvuid—be—read“tn—ThE“recurdT”“~“—*j

"Gentlemen: In the event Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp.

is unable to have a representative present at the subject hearing,

pde

we are sending you with this letter informatlon concerning opera-

IH 3-6691

tions of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corv., which we request

PHONE

be filed with other statements relating to this case. We under-
stand the information cannot be introduced as evidence, but that
it might properly be accepted by the Commission along with other

)

statements,

Nanaran_Mantdn Numanse Nl lli?‘
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oparates seven wells
the Cha Cha-Gallup Field producing from the Gallup Formation,
Six of these wells are on the Jones Lease, which covers the east
half and the northwest quarter of Section 17, Township 28 North,
Range 13 West, and one is on the Jones "A™ Lease, which covers thT
southwest quarter of Section 17, Township 28 North, Range 13

West. The Jonee "A"™ No. 1, SE/4 SW/lL Section 17, is a non-

commercial well, currently producing about 15 barrels per day.

We believe it economically not feasible to attempt to make userul

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

disposition of tne gas from this well, and in the event the Com=

oy 3

mission establishes a ruling whereby exceptions cah be made for

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXCICO

such wells. we will at a latar date request auch excention from

a no-flare gas order,

The remaining six wells which we operate on the Jones Lease

produce in a common tank battery, and the gas produced in connection
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with the oil is compressed at the tank battery by our own com=

pressors and delivered through our own pipe line aoproximately

one half mile, and is delivered to El Paso Natural Gas Company
at its pipe line connection in the SE/4 SE/L of Section 17. Cas
compression and sales commenced February 28, 1961, and at this
time we are flaring no gas from the six wells on the Jones Lease.

Attached to this letter are thres exhibits deseribing the
following items:

1. Price naid for the casinghead gas sold.

2. Comvressor installation.

3. Economics of gathering and selling casinghead gas from
Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. Jones Lease.™ Signed
Albert R. Greer.

®GAS SALE PRICE, BENSON-MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP,. JONES
LEASE, CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. is currently compressing

gas produced from Gallup Formation oil wells under its Jones

- Lo TP . [N ~dae oINS * Aare cmccemecimoand 2. Y 2w moba
LEasc, ety 10n Ly GWPDe KONy KT e 4Ry pUus oy Ve U::a:&.?;‘;’i Gg:

Contract originally entered into with El Paso Natural Gas Company
dated June 14, 1960, for a daily quantity of gas of 1 million cub
Tesi ver day, which Coniraci was supplemenied Ly Agicemenl daled

Novemter 30, 1960, to increase the volume to 2 million cubic feet

per day.
The nrice for gas in this contract is 11¢ ver thousand
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olus & share of “he value of the 1Tquids, Tor rzay deltversd at—]
250# ver square inch gauge vressure, which is aprroximately the
pressure of El1 Pasots gathering system in this area at this time,
The contract contemplaies that gathering oressures will later on
be increased to 500#, at which time the price for the gas will be
increased 1¢ ver thouéand for‘the additional deiivery pressure,
The contract carries an escalation provision of 1¢ increase for
each five year period." Signed Albert R. Greer,

"CQMPRESSOR_DATA

BENSON-MONT IN-GREER DRILLING CORP, JONES LEASE

CHA CHA-GALLUP POOL

QAN MIAN COUNTY

Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corp. has currently installed
on its Jones Lease two compressors, each identified as followss

01l Well Model GBLU-150A Belt-Driven Natural Gas
Compressor Unit, consisting of the following:

Chicago Pneumatic Tool Company 7% x 4i" x 13"
tandem double-acting horizontal water-cooled
gas compressor for two-stage overation, powered
by Waukesha Model 6-NKRBU 6-cylinder 7" bors x
81" stroke gas engine,

Estimated performance data is as follows, for a discharge

of 500 pounds per square inch gauge:

Inlet Cubic Feet ' Cubic Feet
Pressure per 24 hours per 24 hours
poig cash zomerocser Twa comneaasnwe
20# 395,000 790,000
LOF 640,000 1,280,000
60 925,000 1,850,000

Signed Albert R, Oresr.
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"SCONOMICS OF GATHERING, COMPRESSING AND SELLING
CASINGHEAD GAS FROM

BENSON=MONTIN-GREER DRILLING CORP. JONES LEASE
/2 % NW/4 SECTION 17, TWP, 28N, RGE, 13W
CHA CHA-QALLUP POOL
SAN JUAN COUNTY

(AN_INDIVIDUAL SIX-WELL LEASE SYSTEM)

In Case No. 2069 befaore tha Naw Mexicn (11 Onneaywerasd-- A==

PHOIIE CH 3-6691

mission September liLth, 1960, I testified that in my opinion the
casinghead gas produced in connection with the oil from the Gallup
Formation under Benson-Montin-GCreer Drilling Corp. Jones Lease
would have negligible economic value, because the cost of gather-
aprroximate the total value
of the gas. Since that date there have been no developments
which would tend to change this opinion., I still estimate, on
L,O-acre spacing, an average recovery of 60,000 barrels per well
primary vroduction, which represents approximately 15% of the oil
in place. I also estimate that therec will be produced with this
60,000 barrels approximately 200 miilion cubic feet of gas per
well, This represents an incoms, after royalties and taxes dut

before operating expense, of about $18,000 per well,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

We do not have all of our costs assembled for our compressor

installation and high pressure pipe line system, However, i.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

apoears that our investment to date for these items will approxi-

mate 312,000 per well, With this installation we can sell aporoxs

imately all of the gas we will be allowed to produce with an oil
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aliowable of 175 barrels per day and a gas-oii ratio Limlt of
2,000 cubic feet per tarrel, and a separator pressure of 60§ per
square inch., We are currently oparating with a separator pressurd
of 50# and compressing approximately 1,600,000 cubic feet of gas
per dav. with the nrasent ~11 »11ouzbls of 305 Lasrrels per day
for the lease, As the wells decline, the investment of another
$6,000 per well, or a total investment cost equal to the antici-
pated value of the gas, will be required in order to reduce sep-

arator pressure to approximately 30#. Further reduction in

separator pressure can then only be accomplished by restricting

production to lower rates, or bj installation of compressor equip<
ment far in excess of the value of gas to be recovered, It is
now our plan that when the stage in the producing life of our
wells is reached at which they will not produce against separator
pressures of 30#, to restrict total production from the lease,
in order t»n accomplish reduct.on of separator pressure." Signed
by Albert R. Greer.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

MR, HOWELL: If the Commission please, Ben Howell,
I would like to make a brief statement. We have no testimony to
offer ai this time In this hearing. We dare waking studies reliai-

ing to the eccnomics of this gag and we are in the process of

negotiating contracts, as the records show, one which has atg
this time been entered wich the Benson-Montin-Greer group, AJ
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and we have made firm offers of contracts to other producers.
However, I think it ghould be nointed ont that the exlsting
gathering and lateral facilities which we have in the area are
loaded to almost cavacity at the present time. It will nrcbably
be necessary, in order for us to take this gas, to construct
some additional facilities to handle the gas.

Now, we have not progressed to the point we are able to
make any announcement or remarks as to the length »f time in whicT
such facilities will be ccnnected., We will be glad to infore the
Commission as soon as the other contracts are able to be nego-
tiated.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have any comments? The

devejepin
d rapidly ggpletiﬁgl ools

é««u&»

L 3
Commission recognizes in new pocling~
ﬂ”‘t 50551;54';’;'“’5
g ; t is necessary to

gas until facilities can be built to handle this gas. But cer-

certain amount of

tainly for the past several years the Commission has been making
every effort to limit it as much as possitle to cut it to the bare
minimum, Certainly I aporeciate your effort toc do scmething
about this and give us a revort at the May hearing. We will cone
tinue the case until the regular May hearing. I would like to
Fremind you at inhis Lime the Avril nearing will be held in Hobos,.
At that time we expect to have on the docket geveral cases

concerning administrative avorsval.

“he next cuse on the docket is Case 2216,
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STATE OF NSW MEXICO )
) SS
COUNTY OF BERNALTLLO )

I, PAT GOMIA, Notary Public, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarlal seal
this = ¢ day of April, 1961,

Y

] /,':" h— o ) /

LT ¥ L -
AR R2e A T s e A
——

Notary Public

My commission expires:
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'COMHISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO
iCONSIDER'THE PROMULGATION. OF AN

"MEXICO.

'BY THE COMMISSION:

.13, 1961, at santa Fe, New Mexico, and on October 18, 1961, at

"Roswell New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of New.

DRAFT

RSM/esr
October 20, 1961

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
_CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
'COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICOQ FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERI’NG.

CASE No. 2215
L)L ®
Order No. R-_ -",/L%_)

"IN THE MATTER OF! THE{ BEARING :
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

CRDER PROHIBITINRG THE FLARING OF

'CASTNGHEAD GAS FROM OIL WELLS IN
'THE CHA CHA-GALIUP AND TOTAH-GALILUP

OIL POOLS, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW

. e

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

i

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on March 15,

1961, May 17, 1961, July 15, 1961, August 16, 1961, and September |

i
i
t
l

‘Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"

NOW, on this day of October, 1961, the Commission,'

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

“and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fuliy advised.

!

- in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by‘£
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject:
matter thereof.

(2) That a very substantial guantity of casinghead gas pro-
duced from o0il wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup 0Oil
pPools, San Juan County, New Mexico, 1s presently being flared or
vented,

(3) That a facility to gather said gas is presently under
construction and should be completed by December 1, 1961.

{4) That there is a definite need for the promulgation of

said
an order prohibiting the flaring or venting of/casinghead gas.
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(5) That said no-flare order should be made effective Decem- i

ber 1, 1961.

San Juan County, New Mexico, after November 30, 1961.

ihereby granted a ninety-day exception tc this order, dating from

‘the well's date of completion.

:exception to this order shall submit to the Secretéry—Director an

-application for such exception showing justificafion therefor. j :

(6) That a ninety-day exception to said no-flare order should

bha allowed for aach wall followina ite date of cogpletica.

(7) That further exception to said no-flare order should be
allowed only upon a showing that waste or undue hardship would
otherwise be caused.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: ;

x
That no casinghead gas shall be flared or vented from anv well

i

in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool or in the Totah-Gallup Cil Pool,

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That each well completed in said pools is

PROVIDED FURTHER, That any operator who desires to obtain an |

‘The Secretary-Director is hereby authorized to grant such an

exception if he determines that it is reasonably necessary to S

1prevent waste or to prevent undue hardship on the applicant.

I such further orders ags the ¢

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of

P A A AE o o e
Q

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.



